

# CIRTS

# (<u>C</u>lient <u>Information &</u> <u>**R**egistration <u>Tracking System</u>)</u>

# **User Guide for CARES**

Florida Department of Elder Affairs January 2009

#### **Table of Contents**

<b>CIRTS</b> (Client Information & Registration Tracking System)	
Access CIRTS	3 - 6
CIRTS Menu Screen	7 - 8
Search Screen	9 - 12
Add New Client Screen	13 - 14
Demographics Screen	15 - 20
Cases Screen	21 - 22
Assignment Screen	23 - 27
Assessment Screen	28 - 56
Preadmission Screening (PAS) Screen	57 - 65
Staffing Screen	66 - 75
Referral Screen	76 - 80
Follow Up Screen	81 - 92
Unscheduled Follow Up Screen	93
Close Case Screen	94 - 95
Information Screen	96 - 97
Client Info Screen	98 - 99
Nursing Home Diversion (NHD) Screen	100 -101
Change SSN Screen	102
Delete Client Screen	103 - 104
Change PSA Screen	105
Continued Residency Reviews (CRRs) Screen	106 - 110
Follow Up Planning Screen	111 - 112
Employees/Caseworkers Screen	113 - 114
CARES Providers Screen	115 - 116
List of Assessments Screen	117 - 118
Care Plan Screen	119
Enrollments Screen	120
Services Screen	121
<u>Reports</u>	
Reports Tab Screen	122 - 126
Support	
Documents Tab Screen	127
Support Tab Screen	128
Add CIRTS Icon to Your Desktop Screen	129 - 130
Changing Your CIRTS Password Screen	131 - 132
Attachments	
County Codes	133
Staffing Chart	134 - 136
Follow Up Schedules	137 - 138
Report Specifications	139 - 141
Code Table	142 - 150
Transferring Open Cases	151 - 159

### **ACCESS CIRTS**

Double-click the CIRTS icon on the Desktop.



#### Or, select the CIRTS link from the Department of Elder Affairs Intranet site.



#### The Enterprise Application Services screen will appear.

🎒 DOEA Oracle S	ingle Sign-On - Microsoft Internet I	Explorer	_ 8 ×
File Edit View	Favorites Tools Help		
🕞 Back 👻 🎅	) 👻 🛃 🏠 🔎 Search	👷 Favorites 🛛 😥 😓 🔜 🛄 🎇 💽 🥥	
Address 🙆 https	://199.250.26.136:4443/sso/jsp/login.jsp	o?site2pstoretoken=v1.2~6DC2A7D3~311982D4B4DA2A74FBCE9F24577C69A038BFAACF694C14CA24E87CAC90B149888B211E6298E390BE 🗾 💽 Go	Links » 🍕 🗸
	DEPARTMENT OF	Enterprise Application Services	*
	ELDER	To create an environment that provides choices, promotes independence and enables older Floridians to remain in their communities for a lifetime.	
	AFFAIRS STATE OF FLORIDA	- DOEA Mission Statement	
		Single Sign-On	
		Click here to add this site to Favorites!	
		User Name Password Login	
		* The Single Sign-On (SSO) password is case-sensitive.	
			<b>•</b>
			met
🚛 Start  🚷 No	vell GroupWise   🐯   CIRTS for CARE	:5.d   🍘   DOEA Enterprise A   🥔 CIRTS - Microsoft I   🐎 CIRTS    🍘   DOEA Oracle Sing   🎧 Desktop    « 🖷	- 11:45 AM

- 1) Enter your **CIRTS** User Name.
- 2) Enter your **CIRTS** Password. This password is case-sensitive. If an error occurs, check to see if the Caps Lock is on.
- 3) Click the Login button or press the Enter key.
- 4) The Applications screen will appear.

#### **Applications Screen**



Click the **CIRTS** link.

A window will appear with RED writing. This window must remain open while you are using CIRTS. If this window is closed, CIRTS will close.

#### Window with RED writing



Wait a few moments for the CIRTS menu screen to appear.

# **<u>CIRTS MENU SCREEN</u>**



To access CARES information, click **Menu** in the top left-hand corner of the screen.



- 1) This item will take you back to the Applications Screen.
- 2) This item will take you to the window with RED writing.
- 3) This item will take you to the CIRTS screen.



Select **CARES** from the Menu.

From CARES the Supervisor role can select Add/Search Clients, CRRs, Follow Up Planning, Employees/Caseworkers or CARES Providers. The Caseworker role cannot select Employees/Caseworkers or CARES Providers.

Add/Search Clients – Select this option if you want to search for an existing client, add a new client, or access various screens to display client data.

**CRRs** – Select this option if you want to add, delete, edit or view Continued Residency Reviews for your PSA.

**Follow Up Planning** – Select this option if you want to print a follow up list or view scheduled or completed follow-ups.

**Employees/Caseworkers** – Select this option if you want to add, delete, edit or view employees or caseworkers for your PSA.

**CARES Providers** – Select this option if you want to add, edit or view all providers within your PSA.

To search for a client, select the **Add/Search Clients** option. The Search screen will appear.

### SEARCH SCREEN

🏽 Oracle D	eveloper Forr	ns Runtime	- Web	
🙀 CLIENT SEARCH	1.2000000000000000000000000000000000000			>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>
Action Menu Edit	Block Eield Record Q	uery <u>H</u> elp		
( 🤌 🍪 I 📭 I )	🔀 🗊 📋 👘 🕅	en		
Search for a Client				
SSN Client Id	l		Enter all or part of fields and search	any of these will return all
Last Name			clients who match entered.	n everything
First Name Medicaid Id		Search		
Press the <f8> button to compl</f8>	function key or click or lete the search.	n the <search></search>		
Results of Search				
PSA SSN	Owner Client Name	Date of Birt	h Address	Zip
			1	
	{			
	(		1	
	1	1	1	
		1	1	
				)
Add New Client	Details Clear	Close		

It is very important for users to perform a thorough search (alphabetical and numerical) before adding a new client. CIRTS is now shared by all area agencies on aging, lead agencies, and CARES (Comprehensive Assessment and Review for Long Term Care Services) offices in Florida. Another office could have added the same client with a different Social Security number, or a different variation of the client's name. After searching on the known information, try searching on partial Social Security numbers or partial names to make sure the client does not exist. If a search on the client's Social Security number reveals that it currently belongs to another client in CIRTS, notify the CARES Supervisor or your LAN (Local Area Network) Administrator, and steps will be taken to verify and/or correct the Social Security number.

You can also search by Client Id. This is a unique, random number assigned by the system that is associated with each client in CIRTS. If you need to email another CIRTS user about a client, please use the Client Id instead of the SSN. The Client Id also displays on the Demographics screen at the top, between the SSN and the name.

#### Search Screen Showing Existing Client in CIRTS

7	🎒 I 🃭 I 🔅	※ 🗊		8				
earc	<u>n for a Client</u>							
	SSN				1	Enter all or part of a	ny of these	•
	Client Id				1	fields and search wi	ll return all	
	Last Name	CASE				clients who match e	verything	
	First Name	TEST				enterea.		
	Medicaid Id			Sea	irch			
butt <u>esul</u> t	on to compl <u>s of Search</u>	tunction ete the s	key or click ( search.	on the <sea< th=""><th>rch&gt;</th><th></th><th></th><th></th></sea<>	rch>			
butt <u>esult</u> PSA	on to compl <u>s of Search</u> SSN	runction ete the s Owner	key or click o search. Client Name	on the <sea Di</sea 	rch> ate of Birth	Address	Zip	
butt esult PSA 12A	on to compl <u>s of Search</u> SSN 050505050	owner	key or click ( search. Client Name	on the <sea Diagonal diagonal di Diagonal diagonal di</sea 	rch> ate of Birth D6/06/1936	Address 8941 SW 176 ST	Zip 33157	
butt esult PSA 12A 12A	on to compl s of Search SSN 050505050 300000000	Owner	Key or click ( search. Client Name CASE, TEST CASE, TEST	on the <sea< td=""><td>rch&gt; ate of Birth 06/06/1936 01/01/1901</td><td>Address 8941 SW 176 ST 101 TEST STREET</td><td>Zip 33157 32401</td><td></td></sea<>	rch> ate of Birth 06/06/1936 01/01/1901	Address 8941 SW 176 ST 101 TEST STREET	Zip 33157 32401	
butt esult PSA IZA	on to compl s of Search SSN 050505050 300000000	Owner	Client Name	on the <sea Di C</sea 	rch> ate of Birth 06/06/1936 01/01/1901	Address 8941 SW 176 ST 101 TEST STREET	Zip 33157 32401	
butt esulf PSA 2A 2A	on to compl s of Search SSN 050505050 300000000	Owner	Client Name	on the < Sea	rch> ate of Birth 06/06/1936 01/01/1901	Address 8941 SW 176 ST 101 TEST STREET	Zip 33157 32401	
butt esult PSA 12A 12A	on to compl <u>s of Search</u> SSN 050505050 300000000	Owner	Client Name	on the < Sea	rch> ate of Birth 06/06/1936 01/01/1901	Address 8941 SW 176 ST 101 TEST STREET	Zip 33157 32401	
butt esult SA 2A 2A	on to compl s of Search SSN 050505050 300000000	Owner 11030	Client Name CASE, TEST CASE, TEST	on the < Sea D: [ [ [ ] [ ] [ ] ] [ ] ] [ ] ] [ ]	rch> ate of Birth 06/06/1936 01/01/1901	Address 8941 SW 176 ST 101 TEST STREET	Zip 33157 32401	
butt esult SA 2A 2A	on to compl <u>is of Search</u> SSN 050505050 300000000	Owner 11030	Client Name	on the <sea< td=""><td>rch&gt; ate of Birth 06/06/1936 01/01/1901</td><td>Address 8941 SW 176 ST 101 TEST STREET</td><td>Zip 33157 32401</td><td></td></sea<>	rch> ate of Birth 06/06/1936 01/01/1901	Address 8941 SW 176 ST 101 TEST STREET	Zip 33157 32401	

Enter your search criteria. You can search by the client's Social Security number (SSN), client id, last name, first name or Medicaid ID, or any combination of these. Click on the **Search** button or select the F8 function key to complete the search.

If there is more than one client with the same name, a list will appear in the **Results** panel. To select your client, click on the appropriate line to highlight the client and select **Details**. This will take you to the Demographics screen. You can also double click on the appropriate client to go to Demographics.

If the result of the search reveals only one client that meets the search criteria, once you select Search it will automatically go to Demographics for that client.

#### Note: There are other ways to search for a client. They are:

- Enter 5 underscores and the last four digits of the SSN. For example enter, "\_\_\_\_1234." CIRTS will only return clients with SSNs ending in 1234. Adding a few letters from the client's first and last name will help narrow the search.
- Enter 7 underscores and the last two digits of the SSN. For example enter, "\_\_\_\_47." CIRTS will only return clients with SSNs ending in 47. Adding a few letters from the client's first and last name will help narrow the search.
- Enter a percent symbol (%) and a partial SSN that may be the first, middle or last part of the SSN. For example enter, "% 457." CIRTS will return SSNs with those numbers (457) regardless of whether they are in the first, middle or last part of the SSN. Adding a few letters from the client's first and last name will help narrow the search.

Add New Client – Select this option if your search does not reveal your client and you want to add the person in CIRTS.

**Details** – Select this option after you have highlighted a client and want to go to their Demographics.

Clear – Select this option if you want to clear the Search screen to perform another search.

Close – Select this option if you want to exit the Search screen and return to the Menu screen.

#### Search Screen Showing Client Not Existing in CIRTS

🛎 Oracle D	eveloper For	ms Runtim	ie - Web	
🗑 CLIENT SEARCH	H			×
Action Menu ⊑dit	Block Eield Record	Query Help		
( 🗳 🍛   📭	🔀 问 🎁 I 💼 👼	2		
Search for a Client	<u>.</u>			
SSN			Enter all or part of	f any of these
Client Id			fields and search	will return all
Last Namo	CASE		clients who match	n everything
Last Name	TEODY		entered.	
First Name	IESIY	Search		
Medicaid Id	(			
Button to comp	lete the search.	Jn the Searche		
PSA SSN	Owner Client Name	Date of	Birth Address	Zip
		RT DODDDDDDDDD No n ente	natching records were found red.	for the search criteria
Add New Client	Details Clear	Close		

Enter your search criteria. The above example shows the client's last name and first name. Click on the **Search** button.

If the client does not exist, a message will appear indicating no matching records were found. Click the **OK** button.

You can now click the **Clear** button and search for the client again or click the **Add New Client** button.

### ADD NEW CLIENT SCREEN

Solution of the second se
add new client (COCOCOCOCOCOCOCOCOCOCOCOCOCOCOCOCOCOCO
<u>Action Menu</u> Edit Block Field Record Query Help
🔶 🍛 i 🕸 i 🛪 🖆 🎁 i 👘 👘 i
○ New Client with SSN
C New Client without SSN
SSN
Eiret Namo
Middle
Last Name
Date of Birth
OK Cancel Search Clear

**New Client with SSN** – Select this radio button if you have the client's SSN. A person can only be created as a new client <u>once</u> using the same Social Security Number. A nine-digit Social Security Number is required when entering information on a new client.

**New Client without SSN** – Select this radio button if you do not have the client's SSN. The system will automatically assign a pseudo number. The pseudo number consists of the client's first, middle and last initials and date of birth (two-digit month, day and year). If the client does not have a middle initial, an "X" will be used for the middle initial. If you do not enter the client's date of birth, the system will use "01/01/01" as the date of birth.

Example of a pseudo number where the client does not have a middle initial and no date of birth is available: **MXH010101** Example of a pseudo number where there is a middle initial and date of birth available: **MSJ050622** 

The Social Security Number may be edited on a later screen. A pseudo number must be changed to a Social Security Number prior to entering assessment information.

Enter the client's first name, middle initial (if available), last name and date of birth.

OK – Select this option if all information is correct and you want to add the client in CIRTS.

Cancel – Select this option if you want to cancel the information that was entered without saving.

Search – Select this option if you want to return to the Search screen.

 $\label{eq:Clear-Select} Clear-Select \ this \ option \ if \ you \ want \ to \ clear \ the \ information \ entered \ and \ enter \ new \ information.$ 

Selecting **OK** will take you to the Demographics screen.

# **DEMOGRAPHICS SCREEN**

CLIENT INFORMATION AN tion Menu Edit Block	ND REGISTRATION TH	ACKING SYSTEM	M 300000000000000000	
🦻 🍰 i 📭 i 🔀 👘	🍈   🔁 📸 📆	[		
EMOGRAPHICS_1226	VERSION 10G.1		TS Date 08/15/2008	User DORMANL
<b>SA Owner SSN</b> 12A 3000000	Client Id F 000 1000627422	f <b>irst Name</b> TEST	Last Name CASE	Demographic Complete PAS Complete Open Case Open Enrollment
DEMOGRAPHIC INFORMAT				
SSN PSA F	irst Name		MI Last Name	Medicaid Number
Zip City 32401 PANAM. Mailing Address	A CITY	State County FL BAY	Phone Num 850 777	ber: 6666 Extension
Sueeu				
Zip City		State County	Phone Nun	iber:
Zip City	Death Sex	State County	Phone Nun	Extension
Zip City Date of Birth Date of	Death Sex	State County Race WHITE	Phone Num	Extension
Zip City Date of Birth Date of 01/01/1901 Primary Language	Death Sex FEMALE Marital Sta	State County Race WHITE tus	Phone Num	Extension Ethnicity OTHER tance to evacuate?
Zip City Date of Birth Date of 01/01/1901 Primary Language ENGLISH	Death Sex FEMALE Marital Sta	State County Race WHITE tus	Phone Num Phone Num Need outside assis Registered with County Spec	Extension Extension Ethnicity OTHER tance to evacuate? N ial Needs Registry? N
Zip City Date of Birth Date of 01/01/1901 Primary Language ENGLISH Etitt	Death Sex FEMALE Marital Sta SEPARAT Cancel Add Client	State County Race WHITE tus ED F	Phone Num Phone Num Need outside assis Registered with County Spec Close Assessments Ca	Extension Extension Ethnicity OTHER tance to evacuate? N ial Needs Registry? N are Plan Enrollments Services
Zip City Date of Birth Date of 01/01/1901 Primary Language ENGLISH Edit Saye Cases Information	Death Sex FEMALE Marital Sta SEPARAT Cancel Add Client	State County Race WHITE tus ED F Search	Phone Num Phone Num Need outside assis Registered with County Spec Close Assessments Ca Change DOD Change SS	ber: Extension Ethnicity OTHER tance to evacuate? N ial Needs Registry? N are Plan Enrollments Services SN Delete Client Change PSA

Once you select **OK** to add the new client, the system will automatically go to the Demographics screen. The system will also automatically go to Demographics when you perform a search and select a client using Details or if the search reveals only one client matching the search criteria.

*Fields with a pink background are required.* CIRTS will generate an error message when the user tries to save a blank pink field. The client's SSN, PSA, first name, middle initial (if entered) and last name will be populated automatically. Select **Edit** to add additional information for a new client or to edit information for an existing client. Use the Tab or Enter key to move to the next field. County, Sex, Race, Ethnicity, Primary Language, and Marital Status can be accessed with the mouse, arrow keys, or type the first letter of the desired value. For example, to enter a Marital Status of Single, you can use the mouse to access the list and select Single, or use the "up" arrow key to find Single in the list, or type the letter "S." Typing the letter "S" will take the user to Separated, which is the first "S" alphabetically in the list. Typing "S" again will take the user to Single, the next value alphabetically in the list.

Edit Button - Allows you to add information to the screen or edit existing information.

Save Button – Allows you to save the information entered on the screen.

Cancel Button – Allows you to cancel out of the screen without saving or editing the information.

Add Client Button – Takes you to the Add Client screen.

Search Button – Takes you to the Search screen.

Close Button – Takes you to the Menu screen.

**Assessments** – Takes you to a list of all assessments for the client. This list includes assessments by CARES or the AAA/lead agency.

Care Plan – Takes you to a list of the services provided to the client by the AAA/lead agency.

**Enrollments** – Takes you to a list of enrollments in programs provided to the client by the AAA/lead agency.

Services – Takes you to a list of services received by the client.

Cases – Takes you to CARES case information.

**Information** – Takes you to information not related to a case for a client.

**PAS** – Takes you to the Pre-Admission Screening Resident Review (PASRR) information for the client.

Client Info – Takes you to a summary of information on the client.

NHD Button – Takes you to the Nursing Home Diversion screen.

**Change DOD** – Allows you to correct a date of death previously entered or to enter a date of death. Only the Supervisor role can Change DOD.

**Change SSN** – Takes you to a screen where the SSN can be changed. Only the Supervisor role can Change SSN.

**Delete Client** – Allows you to delete the client and all information related to the client. Only the Supervisor role can Delete Client.

**Change PSA** – Allows you to change the PSA so that you can have access to the client's case. The Supervisor role can Change PSA and some approved Caseworker roles can Change PSA.

#### **Demographics Screen Definitions**

**PSA**. Indicates the CARES PSA or the AAA/lead agency PSA. Automatically populated.

**<u>Owner</u>**. If the case is owned by the AAA/lead agency, the provider number for the lead agency will show. Automatically populated.

SSN. This is the nine-digit SSN or pseudo number, if assigned. Automatically populated.

<u>First Name</u>. The system will automatically enter the client's first name based on the information entered on the **Add New Client** screen.

**Last Name**. The system will automatically enter the client's last name based on the information entered on the **Add New Client** screen.

**Demographic Complete**. This box will be checked if all Demographic information is complete.

**PAS Complete**. This box will be checked if the PAS information is complete.

**Open Case**. This box will be checked if the client has an open CARES case.

**<u>Open Enrollment</u>**. This box will be checked whenever an enrollment exists with no end date. It could be active, applicant or waitlist status.

**SSN**. This is the nine-digit SSN or pseudo number, if assigned. Automatically populated and is mandatory.

<u>**PSA</u>**. Indicates the CARES PSA or the AAA/lead agency PSA. Automatically populated and is mandatory.</u>

<u>First Name</u>. The system will automatically enter the client's first name based on the information entered on the **Add New Client** screen. This item is mandatory.

**<u>MI</u>** (Middle Initial). Enter the client's middle initial. Leave blank if the client does not have a middle initial. The system will automatically enter the client's middle initial based on the information entered on the **Add New Client** screen. This is an optional item. If a pseudo number is used initially and an "X" was entered for the middle initial, you will need to delete the "X" once the pseudo number is changed to the actual SSN.

**Last Name**. Enter the client's last name. The system will automatically enter the client's last name based on the information entered on the **Add New Client** screen. This is a mandatory item.

Medicaid Number. Enter the client's ten-digit Medicaid number, if known. This is an optional item.

**Home Address Street**. Enter the address where the client is physically located. Enter the number and street or rural route and box number where the client is actually residing. An entry in this item is mandatory in order to enter assessment information.

**Street Con't**. Enter the building number or suite number. Leave blank if there is no building number or suite number. This item is optional.

**<u>Zip Code</u>**. Enter the zip code for the address at which the client is physically located. Leave this field blank if you do not know the zip code. However, an entry in this item is mandatory in order to enter assessment information.

<u>**City**</u>. The name of the city will automatically appear once the zip code is entered. An entry is not required unless you did not enter a zip code.

<u>State</u>. The name of the state will automatically appear once the zip code is entered. An entry is not required unless you did not enter a zip code.

<u>**County</u>**. This is the county in which the client is physically located. The county will automatically populate based on the zip code. This is a mandatory item. *Note: Only the counties within each PSA will be available in the drop down box.*</u>

**<u>Phone Number</u>**. This is an optional item. The first box is for the area code, the second and third box is for the phone number and the fourth box is for the extension, if applicable.

<u>Mailing Address Street</u>. This is an optional item. Enter the mailing address if different from the home address.

<u>Street Con't</u>. This is an optional item. Enter the building number or suite number. Leave blank if there is no building number or suite number.

<u>Zip Code</u>. Enter the zip code for the mailing address. Leave this field blank if you do not know the zip code. This is an optional item.

<u>**City**</u>. The name of the city will automatically appear once the zip code is entered. An entry is not required unless you did not enter a zip code.

<u>State</u>. The name of the state will automatically appear once the zip code is entered. An entry is not required unless you did not enter a zip code.

<u>**County</u>**. This is the county for the mailing address. The county will automatically populate based on the zip code. This is an optional item. *Note: Only the counties within each PSA will be available in the drop down box.*</u>

**<u>Phone Number</u>**. This is an optional item. The first box is for the area code, the second and third box is for the phone number and the fourth box is for the extension, if applicable.

**Date of Birth**. Enter the month, day, and year of the client's birth. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. An entry in this item is mandatory in order to enter assessment information. The system will automatically enter the client's date of birth based on the information on the **Add New Client** screen.

**Date of Death**. When a case is terminated due to the client's death, the system will automatically enter the date of death. The Change DOD button can be used to correct an error or to enter a date of death. *Note: Only a supervisor may enter or change the date of death.* 

<u>Sex</u>. Enter the client's sex. An entry in this item is mandatory in order to enter assessment information. The codes are:

F=Female M=Male U=Unknown Female. Male. Sex is unknown.

**<u>Race</u>**. Enter the client's race. An entry in this item is mandatory in order to enter assessment information. The codes are:

A=Asian or Pacific Islander	Asian or Pacific Islander.
B=Black	Black.
N=Native American	American Indian.
NR=Not Required	Entry not required. System generated when left blank.
<i>O</i> = <i>O</i> ther	Other race exclusive of ones listed.
<i>U=Unknown</i>	Race is not known.
W=White	White.

**<u>Ethnicity</u>**. Enter the client's ethnicity. An entry in this item is mandatory in order to enter assessment information. The codes are:

H=Hispanic	Enter Hispanic if this is the client's ethnicity.
NR=Not Required	Entry not required. System generated when left blank.
<i>O=Other</i>	Enter Other if the client's ethnicity is not Hispanic.
<i>U=Unknown</i>	Enter Unknown if the client's ethnicity is not known.
Z=Policy Changes	System generated when system is updated.

**<u>Primary Language</u>**. Enter the client's primary language. The codes are:

AR=Arabic	MK=Mon-Khmer
CH=Chinese	NA=Native North American
CR=Creole	NR=Not Required
EN=English	OG=Other West Germanic
FR=French	OS=Other Slavic
GE=German	PO=Polish
GR=Greek	PR=Portuguese
HE=Hebrew	RU=Russian
HU=Hungarian	SC=Scandinavian
IE=Other Indo-European	SP=Spanish
IN=Indic	SS=South Slavic
IT=Italian	TG=Tagalog
JA=Japanese	<i>VI=Vietnamese</i>
KO=Korean	YI=Yiddish

<u>Marital Status</u>. Enter the client's marital status. An entry in this item is mandatory in order to enter assessment information. The codes are:

D=Divorced	Previously married but now divorced.
M=Married	Currently married.
NR=Not Required	Entry not required. System generated when left blank.
P=Separated	Married but now separated.
S=Single	Never married.
<i>U=Unknown</i>	Marital status is not known.
W=Widowed	Previously married but spouse is now deceased.
Z=Policy Changes	System generated when system is updated.

**Need Outside Assistance to Evacuate?** 

Answer yes or no to this question.

**Registered with County Special Needs Registry?** 

Answer yes or no to this question.

Reminder: In order to enter Assessment information, all mandatory demographic information must be entered. If Demographics is not complete, the Add Assessment button will be disabled at Assessment. Refer to the box labeled "Demographic Complete" at the top right of the screen. A check mark in the box indicates that all required Demographic information has been entered.

## CASES SCREEN

Opened on       Reason       Referral Source       Payment Type       Status       Closed on       Reason       PSA         Add Case       Close       Delete Case       Print CIF       Print Blank CIF       Search Client       Close
Add Case     Close
Add Case     Close Case     Delete Case     Print CIF     Print Blank CIF     Search Client     Close

The Cases screen is a summary screen that displays all cases related to that client. The screen displays the date the case was opened, open reason, referral source, payment type, status (C=Closed; O=Open), date closed, reason and the PSA for each case. If the case is new, there will not be any information displayed in the summary categories.

From the Cases screen you can add a new case, close a case, delete a case, print a CIF or blank CIF or go to Search Client. You can view previous cases and access all cases, open and closed for a client. If there are existing cases, highlight the case you want to select and click on the Assignment, Assessment, Staffing, Referral or Followup tab to view the information (these tabs will appear at the Assignment screen). This screen also shows if Demographic and PAS are complete. You can edit or view an open case. Only a supervisor can edit a closed case. A client can have multiple cases, however, only one open case can exist for a client.

Add Case – Select this option to add a new case for the client. This button will be grayed out if there is already an open case.

Close Case – Select this option to close an open case.

**Delete Case** – Select this option to delete a case. This will not delete the client, only the case selected. *Note: Be very careful when deleting cases. Only a supervisor is able to delete a case.* 

**Print CIF** – Select this option to print a CIF with information populated related to the client.

**Print Blank CIF** – Select this option to print a CIF with only Demographic and Case Assignment information populated.

**Search Client** – Select this option to go to Search.

 $\ensuremath{\textbf{Close}}$  – Select this option to close out of the screen and return to Demographics.

When you select Add Case the Assignment screen will appear.

### **ASSIGNMENT SCREEN**

Soracle De	velope	r Forms	Runtim	<mark>e - Web</mark>	*****		
CARES CASES VERSION 10G.1	]		C I R CARES Case	t T S Information	Dat Use	e 08/25/200 er Dormani	8
CARES Cases for: TEST CASE SSN: 30000000 🔽 Demographic Complete 🗖 PAS Complete							
Opened on Re	ason	Referral Source	Payme	ent Type Status	Closed on	Reason	PSA
01/01/2007 INITIA	L CASE FAN	AILY	MEDICAI	D PENDIN OPEN		0	02A
							- Ľ
Add Case C	lose Case	Delete Case	Print CIF	Print Blank CIF	Search Client	Close	
Assignment	essments	Staffings	Referrals	Followups			
Abolghinont ( Abo		otaningo	rtolonalo	1 onowapo			
Initial Date	01/01/200	7		Assigned T	0 LD2A - LINDA DO	RMAN - 02A	-
Referral Source	FAMILY		~	Payment Typ	e MEDICAID PENDI	NG	
Living Arrangement		RESIDENCE	~	Living Situatio		2	
Special Project Cas				Provider Nam			
Primary Caregiver	1 <u>1155</u>			Open Reaso	n (INITIAL CASE		
3008 Received Y	3008 Received Y 3008 Completed Y Date Incomplete 3008 Received by CARES						
Date Incomplete 30	08 Returned	by CARES		OK to Transfe	er the Case? 🛛		
Edit	Save	Cancel					
(							1
Record: 1/1				<080>			

The purpose of this screen is to assign a case to a particular caseworker. This screen will <u>not</u> be completed if the client, or someone on behalf of the client, is requesting **Information** only. The client's Social Security Number or Pseudo Number and First and Last Name will be displayed at the top of the screen.

If the prior case is closed and a reassessment is requested, enter all new Assignment information, to include the new Initial Date. If a reassessment is requested for an open case, do not change anything in Assignment except Assigned To and 3008 Received. The 3008 information must be updated each time a 3008 is received. If incorrect information was entered in Assignment it can be edited; however, the Initial Date cannot be edited. You will have to delete the case to correct the Initial Date.

The CARES Cases Information will still be displayed on the screen and you can select the same options described under Cases (Add Case, Close Case, Delete Case, Print CIF, Print Blank CIF, Search Client, Close).

#### **Case Assignment Screen Definitions**

**Initial Date**. This date represents the date of the telephone call, office visit, or written notification requesting a CARES assessment. This is a mandatory item. This date must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year.

<u>Assigned To</u>. This is the name of the caseworker that has been assigned the case. This is a mandatory item. All scheduled follow-ups will be scheduled to the caseworker shown in this field.

<u>**Referral Source**</u>. This identifies the party who is contacting CARES for an assessment. This is a mandatory item. The referral sources are:

A = Abuse/Neglect	Protective Services of the Department of Children and Families.				
AAA = Area A gency on A ging	State contracted agency which provides direction to lead agencies.				
AAS = Adult Services	State program of the Department of Children and Families that provides services to aged/disabled adults.				
ADM=Alcohol, Drug Abuse, Mental Health	State agency providing services to people who meet eligibility for alcohol or drug abuse, or mental illness. Now called Substance Abuse and Mental Health (SAMH).				
AFCH = Adult Family Care Home	Any state licensed adult family care home.				
AHCA = Agency for Health Care	State agency responsible for administering Medicaid.				
Administration					
ALF = Assisted Living Facility	Any state licensed assisted living facility.				
ALZ=Alzheimer's Disease Waiver	Medicaid waiver program.				
AP = Adult Payments	State program of the Department of Children and Families that				
	determines eligibility for Medicaid and other assistance programs.				
ARC=ARC or ADRC	Aging Resource Center or Aging Disability Resource Center.				
BHP=Broward Homebound Program	A private agency which provides community services to disabled adults.				
C = CARES	State program of the Department of Elder Affairs.				
CCDA=DCF CCDA	State program of the Department of Children and Families that provides				
	services to disabled adults.				
CDCW = Consumer Directed Care Waiver	Medicaid waiver program.				
CFW=Adult Cystic Fibrosis Waiver	Medicaid waiver program.				
CHA = Channeling Waiver	Medicaid waiver program.				
CRR=Continued Residency Review	Process related to CARES.				
DES = Developmental Services	Agency for Persons with Disabilities.				
DOH=Department of Health	Department of Health.				
ELD = Elder Care	A HMO which provides community services for frail elderly people.				
FAM = Family	A relative of the client.				
FRIN = Friend/Neighbor	Non-relative providing support to the client.				
H = Hospital	An institution that provides care for acute illnesses. Use this code for				
	hospital psychiatric units.				
HCDA=DCF HCDA	Home care for disabled adults.				
HHC = Home Health Care	A private agency providing home health services to the client.				
<i>HMO</i> = <i>Health Maintenance Organization</i>	Health Maintenance Organization.				
L = Lead Agency	State contracted agency providing community services.				
<i>LTCP</i> = <i>Long Term Care Community</i>	Medicaid waiver program.				
Diversion Pilot Program					
MHC=Massada Home Care	A private agency which provides short-term community services to				
	adults.				
NH = Nursing Home	State certified nursing facility.				
O = Other	All other referral sources exclusive of ones listed.				
<i>OMW</i> = <i>Other Medicaid Waiver Program</i>	Medicaid waiver other than ones listed.				
PAC = Project Aids Care Waiver	Medicaid waiver program.				

PACE=Program All-Inclusive Care for Elderly	PACE model program with capitated rate.
PHY = Physician	Medical doctor or Doctor of Osteopathy.
PRIS = Prison/Jail	A duly authorized and supervised facility like a jail or a prison.
<i>PSYF</i> = <i>Psychiatric Facility</i>	A freestanding facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care.
SBHO = Swing Bed Hospital	A rural hospital that is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide nursing facility services.
SELF = Self	Self referral.
SMHO = State Mental Hospital	A state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.
SNUH = Skilled Nursing Unit/Hospital	A section within a hospital which is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide skilled nursing facility services.
U=Upstreaming/CARES	Referral from a hospital.
UHC=United Home Care	A HMO which provides community services for adults.
UPP=Upstreaming Project	Special project of the Department of Elder Affairs.
VOC=Vocational Rehabilitation	State program of the Department of Education.

**<u>Payment Type</u>**. This identifies the case by potential financial eligibility, not actual Medicaid eligibility. This is a mandatory item. The three payment types and definitions are:

MEDI=Medicaid	This payment type is used for any case that is referred to CARES by
	Adult Payments. This means the individual has applied for Medicaid.
MEDP=Medicaid Pending	This payment type is used for any case that is referred to CARES by
	anyone other than Adult Payments. This means the individual has not
	applied for Medicaid, but the intent to apply is imminent.
PRPA=Private Pay	This payment type is used for any case where the client has income
	and/or assets which exceed the limits for Medicaid eligibility for the
	Institutional Care Program (ICP).

**Living Arrangement**. Enter the appropriate code that reflects the living arrangement of the client at the time of the request for an assessment. This is an optional item. The codes are:

AFCH=Adult Family Care Home	Any state licensed adult family care home.
ALFE=ALF with Ext Cong Care	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide extended congregate care.
ALFM=ALF with Ltd Ment Hlth Svcs	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide limited mental health services.
ALFN=ALF with Ltd Nurs Svcs	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide limited nursing services.
ALFS=Assisted Living Facility	Any state licensed assisted living facility.
ARTS=Adult/Geriatric Residential	A residential facility that provides mental health treatment.
Treatment Facility	
GRHO=Group Home	A small residential home sponsored by a state or community entity.
HOSP=Hospital	An institution that provides care for acute illnesses (excluding a state mental hospital). Use this code for all units located within a hospital (swing bed, psychiatric unit, skilled nursing unit, etc.).
MRDD=MR/DD Facility	A facility that provides treatment for people suffering from developmental disabilities (ICF/DD, cluster facility, Sunland,etc.).
NUHO=Nursing Home	A free standing facility that is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide nursing services.
<i>OTHR=Other</i>	All other living arrangements exclusive of ones listed.
PRIS=Prison/Jail	A duly authorized and supervised facility like a jail or a prison.
PRRE=Private Residence	Any unlicensed non-institutional residence.
PSYF=Psychiatric Facility	A free standing facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care.
REHB=Rehab Hospital	Any free standing facility which provides rehabilitation services including drug and alcohol.

SAPT=Supervised Apartment	A complex where supervision is available on a daily basis.
SHNH=State Mental Hospital/Nursing	A nursing home unit within a state licensed mental hospital.
Home Unit	
SMHO=State Mental Hospital	A state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.
TRAN=Transient	No fixed place of abode, or lives on the road.

**Living Situation**. AL=Alone should be entered for all living arrangements <u>except</u> for HOSP, OTHR, PRRE, PSYF, REHB, SAPT, and TRAN. If the living arrangement is any of the seven mentioned, all code choices will be available. If the client is in a hospital and is expected to be discharged to a nursing home, Assisted Living Facility, or Adult Family Care Home, the living situation will be AL=Alone. This is an optional item. The codes are:

AL=Alone	Client lives alone.
NR=Not Required	Indicates field not required. System will generate when left blank.
<i>U=Unknown</i>	Client's living situation is not known.
WC=With Caregiver	Client lives with a caregiver.
WO=With Other	Client lives with someone other than a caregiver.
Z=Policy Changes	System generated when system updated.

**Special Project Case**. This item will identify those clients who are participating in any special project that has been assigned to CARES. This item is mandatory. The codes are:

A=Alzheimer's Waiver	Alzheimer's Medicaid Waiver Program.
L=Long Term Care Community	Special project of the Department of Elder Affairs.
Diversion Pilot Program	
N=None	No special project indicated.
R=New Admission Review	Indicates New Admission Review.
TN=Transition from NH Special Funding	Funding for waiver for those transitioning from a nursing home to the community.
TU=Transition from Hospital Special	Funding for waiver for those transitioning from a hospital to
Funding	the community.
U=Upstreaming Project	Special project of the Department of Elder Affairs.

**<u>Provider Name</u>**. This is a list of individual Planning and Service Area (PSA) providers. Each PSA determines the providers that are listed. This list can include the names of all hospitals, lead agencies, nursing facilities, etc. within the PSA. This item is optional.

**Primary Caregiver**. A primary caregiver is any family member or friend who the person indicates cares for them on a regular basis. The caregiver may or may not be paid, but does not include agency caregivers, ALF operators, AFCH sponsors, or nursing home staff. Enter the code that reflects the primary caregiver status of the client. This is an optional item. The codes are:

N=No Caregiver	Client does not have a caregiver.
R=Not Required	Indicates field not required. System will generate when left blank.
U=Unknown	Client's caregiver status is not known.
<i>Y</i> = <i>Yes</i>	Client has a caregiver.
Z=Policy Changes	System generated when system is updated.

**Open Reason**. This code indicates the reason the case is being opened. The first time a case is opened the reason code will be IN; IN is the only option in the list. IN can only be used the first time a case is opened. This is a mandatory item. The codes for this field are:

AR=Annual Waiver Recertification	Indicates the case is to be opened as an annual waiver recertification.
IN=Initial Case	Indicates the first case opened on a client.

OT=Other RE=Reassessment TR=Transferred Indicates the case is to be opened for a reason exclusive of ones listed. Indicates the case is to be opened for a reassessment. Indicates the case is to be transferred.

<u>**3008 Received</u></u>. This field requires a response of Y=Yes or N=No as to whether a 3008 is received by CARES at the time of <u>every</u> request for an assessment (Initial or Reassessment). This is a mandatory item. The response to this question would be Yes if you are using a 3008 from a previous staffing that is less than one year old. If no 3008 is received at intake (3008 Received = N) but is received later, you would update this field to Yes. For annual waiver re-certifications enter Yes if the referral is received timely. If the referral is not received timely and no 3008 is received, enter No in this field. Change to Yes once the 3008 is received.</u>** 

<u>**3008 Completed</u></u>. This field requires a response of Y=Yes or N=No as to whether the 3008 is complete upon receipt. Answer Yes if the 3008 was completely filled out upon receipt. Answer No if the 3008 was not completed correctly upon receipt. This item is mandatory only if the answer to 3008 Received is Yes. If a 3008 is not received this field will be disabled. The response to this question would be Yes if you are using a 3008 from a previous staffing that is less than one year old. For annual waiver recertifications enter Yes if the referral was received timely. If the referral is not timely and a current 3008 is received, enter Yes or No as appropriate in this field.</u>** 

**Date Incomplete 3008 Received by CARES**. This field represents the date that CARES receives the incomplete 3008. This date will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This date cannot be a future date and cannot be prior to the Initial Date. This field is mandatory if the answer to 3008 Completed is No.

**Date Incomplete 3008 Returned by CARES**. This field represents the date that CARES returns the incomplete 3008 to the sending source to be completed properly. This date will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This field is mandatory if the answer to 3008 Completed is no.

**OK to Transfer The Case?** This field will be pre-populated with an N=No. When an open/active case is being transferred to another PSA, you would enter a Y=Yes. See Transferring Open Cases for details.

Note: All dates can be entered as mmddyy and the system will automatically change it to mm/dd/yyyy.

If the Open Reason is AR, the case will automatically close at Staffing. AR should be used for all annual waiver re-certifications.

Edit – Select this option if you want to change any previously saved information.

Save – Select this option to save the information entered or edited.

**Cancel** - Select this option to cancel without saving the information.

# ASSESSMENT SCREEN

RES CASES RSION 10G.1			CARES	CIRTS Cases Informa	tion		Date User	01/24/20 DORMA	008 NL
RES Cases for:	FEST CAS	3E	ssi	N: 040404040		Demograph	ic Complete	e 🗆 PA	S Complete
Opened on Rea 1/01/2008 INITIAL	ason CASE	Referral Sourc	e P MED	ayment Type DICAID PENDIN	Status ICOPEN	Closed on	Rea	son	PSA
Add Case C	lose Cas	e Delete Case	Print C	IF Print B	lank CIF	Search C	lient	Close	
Add Case C Assignment Ass Ssessment and Sta	lose Cas essment affing Da	e Delete Case	Print C Referra	als Follo Staffing Date	wups	Search C	lient	Close	

When you click on the **Assessments** tab, a summary screen displays all assessments related to that case. An open case can have multiple assessments. The screen displays for each assessment the assessment date, assessment site, assessment instrument, risk score, caseworker, and PSA. If the case is open, you will be able to edit the assessment(s). If the case is closed, only a supervisor can edit the assessment.

The CARES Cases Information will still be displayed on the screen and you can select the same options described under Cases (Add Case, Close Case, Delete Case, Print CIF, Print Blank CIF, Search Client, Close).

This screen also has a panel that lists the assessment date and staffing date for the assessment. This is where you highlight the assessment to be viewed.

Add Assessment – Select this option if you want to add an assessment. Remember, Demographic must be complete to add an assessment. Also, if the prior assessment has not been staffed for an open case you will not be able to add a new assessment.

**Change Pseudo SSN** – Select this option if you want to change a pseudo SSN to the actual SSN. Remember, you cannot add an assessment with a pseudo SSN. The Caseworker and Supervisor role can change the pseudo SSN.

**View Selected Assessment** – Select this option if you want to view the highlighted assessment. Click on the assessment in the Assessment and Staffing Dates panel to highlight the assessment.

**Print Assessment Info** – Select this option if you want to print a highlighted assessment.

**View All Assessments** – Select this option if you want to go to the screen that lists all assessments for the client. This screen will show assessments by CARES and the AAA/lead agency.

& CIRTS		
in assessment instrument and privation in the second state of the	ORITIZATION COCOCOCOCOCOCO	00000000000000000000000000000000000000
Action Menu Edit Block Field Record	d Query Help	
🖉 🌢 I 🕸 I 🗶 🖉 👘 I 🏀 🧐	📸 📸	
ASSESSMENT VERSION 100	CIRTS Date 01/	24/2008 User DORMANL
PSA         SSN         Last Name           02A         0404040400         CASE	Risk Score	Priority Score Rank
Edit Save Cancel (	llose	
ASM INC MEN PHY ADL	NUT NT2 HEA HE2 SPS M	ED CG1 CG2 SOC ENV SUM
CARES Assessment Information		Casavuration
PSA Assessment Date		
02A 01/01/2000	CH=CLIENT/RELATIVES HO	ED2A- LINDA DORIMAN
County	Assessor	Assessment Instrument
BAY		S=2000 COMPREHENSIVE ASSESSME 💌
Primary Caregiver	Living Arrangement	Living Situation
YES	PRIVATE RESIDENCE	WITH CAREGIVER
Special Project Case		Waiver Recertification
O=OFSTREAMING PROJECT	MEDICAID PENDING	
Initial Contact Date	Assessment Delay	Assessment Delay Reason
01/01/2008	N	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Date Reas	sessment Requested Date Assess	sment Changed
Reassessment	Assessme	ent Changed By

**CARES Assessment Information Tab (ASM)** 

When you select **Add Assessment** the above screen appears. This screen identifies CARES specific assessment information. The tabs shown at the top represent the different sections of the assessment: ASM=CARES Assessment Information; INC=Income; MEN=Mental Health/Behavior/Cognition; PHY=Physical Health; ADL=Activities of Daily Living; NUT=Nutritional; NT2=Nutritional Continued; HEA=Primary Diagnosis & Health Conditions; HE2=Primary Diagnosis & Health Conditions Continued; SPS=Special Services; MED=Medications; C01=Caregiver Assessment; C02=Caregiver Assessment Continued; SOC=Social Resources; ENV=Environmental and SUM=Assessment Summary.

If you select No for Primary Caregiver, the Caregiver Assessment tabs will not be shown. If you select Yes for Primary Caregiver, the two Caregiver Assessment tabs will appear.

Press the Tab or Enter key to move from field to field, or you may use your mouse to access the field and code list.

In order to save the assessment information, all data is required. The system will identify any mandatory fields that were left blank once Save is selected. If the case is a **Medical Case File Review** only limited assessment information is required.

#### **Assessment Screen Definitions**

**<u>PSA</u>**. This field will automatically be populated.

<u>Assessment Date</u>. This is the date the assessment was actually conducted. Enter the month, day, and year of the assessment. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This date must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This is a mandatory item. If the assessment date is over 6 months old the system will generate a pop up box asking you to verify the date. You will also receive an error message if the assessment date is prior to the Initial Date. The Assessment Date cannot be edited.

<u>Assessment Site</u>. This identifies where the assessment actually took place. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

ADC=Adult Day Care	A facility which provides day care for certain eligible adults.
AFCH=Adult Family Care Home	Any state licensed adult family care home.
ALF=Assisted Living Facility	Any state licensed assisted living facility.
ALFE=ALF with Ext Cong Care	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide extended congregate care.
ALFM=ALF with Ltd Ment Hlth Svcs	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide limited mental health services.
ALFN=ALF with Ltd Nurs Svcs	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide limited nursing services.
ARTS=Adult/Ger Res Treat Fac	A residential facility which provides mental health treatment.
CARE=Onsite in CARES Office	Assessment completed in the CARES office.
CH=Client/Relative's Home	The client's or relative's private residence.
EMST=Telephone 701B for EMS Release	Telephone 701B conducted in the CARES office for EMS release clients.
GRHO=Group Home	A small residential home sponsored by a state or community entity.
H=Hospital	An institution that provides care for acute illnesses (excluding a state mental hospital, swing bed hospital, and a skilled nursing unit within a hospital).
M=Meal Site	Meal site sponsored by a lead agency.
MRDD=MR/DD Facility	A facility that provides treatment for people suffering from developmental disabilities (ICF/DD, cluster facility, Sunland, etc.).
NH=Nursing Home	A freestanding facility that is certified under Medicare and/or Medicaid to provide nursing services.
OAA=Older American Act	Federally funded program administered by the Department of Elder Affairs.
OFFC=Office/Medical Case File Review	Indicates the assessment was a medical case file review completed in the CARES office.
<i>OT=Other</i>	All other assessment sites exclusive of ones listed.
PRIS=Prison/Jail	A duly authorized and supervised facility like a jail or a prison.
PSA=PSA Specific	Site specific to a Planning and Service Area.
PSYF=Psychiatric Facility	A freestanding facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care.

SBHO=Swing Bed Hospital	A rural hospital that is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide
	nursing services.
SMHO=State Mental Hospital	A state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.
SNUH=Skilled Nursing Unit/Hospital	A section within a hospital which is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to
	provide skilled nursing services.
T=Telephone Screen	Indicates an assessment completed by telephone.

**Caseworker**. This is the name of the caseworker that performed the assessment. This is a mandatory item.

<u>**County</u>**. This is the county in which the client is physically located at the time of the assessment. Enter the appropriate county. This item is mandatory.</u>

<u>Assessor</u>. This identifies the agency that actually performed the assessment. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

AAS=Adult Services	Adult Services staff of the Department of Children and Families.
AHC=Agency for Health Care Adm	Staff of the Agency for Health Care Administration.
ALZ=Alzheimer's Disease Waiver	Staff of an agency providing services under the Alzheimer's Disease
	Medicaid Waiver Program.
BHP=Broward Homebound Case Mgr	Staff of the Broward Homebound program.
CAR=CARES	CARES staff of the Department of Elder Affairs.
CDA=Community Care for Dis Adults	Adult Services staff of the Department of Children and Families or
Case Manager	staff of an agency providing services under the Community Care for
	Disabled Adults Program.
CFW=Adult Cystic Fibrosis Waiver	Staff of the Department of Health.
CHA=Channeling Case Manager	Staff of an agency providing services under the Channeling Medicaid
	Waiver Program.
DOH=Department of Health	Staff of the Department of Health.
ELD=Elder Care Case Manager	Staff of an agency providing services under the Elder Care Plan.
HMO=Health Maintenance Organization	Staff of a Health Maintenance Organization.
HOS=Hospital	Staff of a hospital.
LEA=Lead Agency Case Manager	Staff of the local lead agency which provide case management for any
	program.
MCO=Managed Care Org	Staff of a Managed Care Organization.
MHC=Massada Home Care Case Manager	Staff of the Massada Home Care program.
NON=None	Indicates there is no assessor.
<i>OTH=Other</i>	All other assessors exclusive of ones listed.
PAC=Project Aids Care Case Manager	Staff of an agency providing services under the Project Aids Care
· ·	Medicaid Waiver Program.
UHC=United Home Care Case Manager	Staff of United Home Care.
VOC=Vocational Rehabilitation	Staff of a state program under the Department of Education.

<u>Assessment Instrument</u>. This identifies the type of instrument used in the assessment. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

A=2000 Prioritization Assessment Form	Used for telephone screening of clients.
701A	
C=Continued Residency Review Form	Continued Residency Review Form.
N=None	Indicates no assessment instrument was used.
<i>O</i> = <i>O</i> ther	All other assessment instruments exclusive of ones listed.
S=2000 Comprehensive Assessment	Used for on-site assessments for clients with community potential.
Form 701B	
T=2000 Nursing Home (Mini) Assessment	Used for on-site assessments for clients with no community potential
Form 701B	

**Primary Caregiver**. A primary caregiver is any family member or friend who the person indicates cares for them on a regular basis. The caregiver may or may not be paid, but does not include agency caregivers, ALF operators, AFCH sponsors, or nursing home staff. Enter the code that reflects the primary caregiver status of the client. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

N=No Caregiver	Client does not have a caregiver.
R=Not Required	Indicates field not required. System will generate when left blank.
U=Unknown	Client's caregiver status is not known.
<i>Y</i> = <i>Yes</i>	Client has a caregiver.
Z=Policy Changes	System generated when system is updated.

**Living Arrangement**. Enter the appropriate code that reflects the living arrangement of the client at the time of the assessment. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

AFCH=Adult Family Care Home	Any state licensed adult family care home.
ALFE=ALF with Ext Cong Care	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide extended
	congregate care.
ALFM=ALF with Ltd Ment Hlth Svcs	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide limited mental health services.
ALFN=ALF with Ltd Nurs Svcs	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide limited
	nursing services.
ALFS=Assisted Living Facility	Any state licensed assisted living facility.
ARTS=Adult/Geriatric Residential	A residential facility that provides mental health treatment.
Treatment Facility	
GRHO=Group Home	A small residential home sponsored by a state or community entity.
HOSP=Hospital	An institution that provides care for acute illnesses (excluding a state
	mental hospital). Use this code for all units located within a hospital
	(swing bed, psychiatric unit, skilled nursing unit, etc.).
MRDD=MR/DD Facility	A facility that provides treatment for people suffering from
, i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i	developmental disabilities (ICF/DD, cluster facility, Sunland, etc.).
NUHO=Nursing Home	A freestanding facility that is certified under Medicare and/or Medicaid to
	provide nursing services.
<i>OTHR=Other</i>	All other living arrangements exclusive of ones listed.
PRIS=Prison/Jail	A duly authorized and supervised facility like a jail or a prison.
PRRE=Private Residence	Any unlicensed non-institutional residence.
PSYF=Psychiatric Facility	A freestanding facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care.
REHB=Rehab Hospital	Any freestanding facility which provides rehabilitation services including
1	drug and alcohol.
SAPT=Supervised Apartment	A complex where supervision is available on a daily basis.
SHNH=State Mental Hospital/Nursing	A nursing home unit within a state licensed mental hospital.
Home Unit	
SMHO=State Mental Hospital	A state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.
TRAN=Transient	No fixed place of abode, or lives on the road.

**Living Situation**. AL=Alone should be entered for all living arrangements <u>except</u> for HOSP, OTHR, PRRE, PSYF, REHB, SAPT, and TRAN. If the living arrangement is any of the seven mentioned, all code choices will be available. If the client is in a hospital and is expected to be discharged to a nursing home, Assisted Living Facility, or Adult Family Care Home, the living situation will be AL=Alone. This is an optional item. The codes are:

NR=Not RequiredIndicates field not required. System will generate when left blank.U=UnknownClient's living situation is not known.	AL=Alone NR=Not Required U=Unknown	Client lives alone. Indicates field not required. System will generate when left blank. Client's living situation is not known.
--	--	---

WC=With Caregiver	Client lives with a caregiver.
WO=With Other	Client lives with someone other than a caregiver.
Z=Policy Changes	System generated when system is updated.

**Special Project Case**. This item will identify those clients who are participating in any special project that has been assigned to CARES. The information entered at Case Assignment will automatically be populated in this field. You may need to change the Special Project Case for a reassessment for an open case. This item is mandatory. The codes are:

A=Alzheimer's Waiver	Alzheimer's Medicaid Waiver Program.
L=Long Term Care Community	Special project of the Department of Elder Affairs.
Diversion Pilot Program	
N=None	No special project indicated.
R=New Admission Review	Indicates New Admission Review.
TN=Transition from NH Special Funding	Funding for waiver for those transitioning from a nursing home to the community.
TU=Transition from Hospital Special	Funding for waiver for those transitioning from a hospital to
Funding	the community.
U=Upstreaming Project	Special project of the Department of Elder Affairs.

**Payment Type**. This identifies the case by potential financial eligibility, not actual Medicaid eligibility. This is a mandatory item. The information entered at Case Assignment will automatically be populated in this field. You may need to change the Payment Type for a reassessment for an open case. The three payment types and definitions are:

MEDI=Medicaid	This payment type is used for any case that is referred to CARES by	
	Adult Payments. This means the individual has applied for Medicaid.	
MEDP=Medicaid Pending	This payment type is used for any case that is referred to CARES by	
	anyone other than Adult Payments. This means the individual has not	
	applied for Medicaid, but the intent to apply is imminent.	
PRPA=Private Pay	This payment type is used for any case where the client has income	
	and/or assets which exceed the limits for Medicaid eligibility for the	
	Institutional Care Program (ICP).	

<u>Waiver Recertification</u>. This field will default to N=No if the Case Open Reason is IN=Initial Case, OT=Other, RE=Reassessment or TR=Transferred. If the case is an annual waiver recertification for an open case, you will need to change the N=No to Y=Yes and manually close the case. If the Case Open Reason is AR=Annual Waiver Recertification, the field will default to Y=Yes. An open reason of AR will cause the case to close automatically at staffing. AR should be used as the open reason for all annual waiver re-certifications.

**Initial Contact Date**. This date represents the date CARES first contacts the client, family, etc. to schedule an on-site assessment. This is a mandatory field. This date will be entered only one time per assessment. This date will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This field is disabled if the Assessor is not CAR=CARES.

Assessment Delay. This field requires a response of Y=Yes or N=No. The answer would be Yes if CARES is unable to schedule the on-site assessment within 10 calendar days of the Initial Date or Date Reassessment Requested. The answer would be No if the on-site assessment is conducted with 10 calendar days of the Initial Date or Date Reassessment Requested.

<u>Assessment Delay Reason</u>. The on-site assessment can be delayed due to CARES or the Client. The delay for CARES could be due to worker on vacation, out sick, etc. The delay due to the Client could be out of town, doctor appointment, etc. This is a mandatory field if the answer is Y=Yes for Assessment Delay. The codes are:

CLU=Client unavailable CRU=CARES unavailable

**<u>Reassessment</u>**. The system will put a check mark in this box if this is a reassessment for an open case.

**Date Reassessment Requested**. This is a mandatory field if there is a check mark in the Reassessment box. This field represents the date the request for a reassessment was received by CARES. It will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This cannot be a future date.

**Date Assessment Changed**. This field is automatically populated by the system when someone makes a change to the assessment.

Assessment Changed By. This field is automatically populated by the system and identifies the name of the person making the change to the assessment.

# IF THE LIVING ARRANGEMENT IS NURSING HOME (NUHO), THE FIELDS IN THE NURSING HOME PANEL WILL BECOME VISIBLE AND WILL REQUIRE ENTRY.

C Nursing Hom	le			
Admit Date	Nursing Home Name	Living Arrangement Prior	Discharge Date	Diversion Barrier
01/01/2007	BAY CENTER	HOSPITAL	<b>–</b>	
Ľ				

<u>Nursing Home Admit Date</u>. Enter the date the client entered a nursing home. This date must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year.

<u>Name of Nursing Home</u>. Enter the name of the nursing home where the client is residing. This is a list of individual PSA nursing homes. Each PSA will determine the nursing homes that are listed.

<u>Living Arrangement Prior to Nursing Home Admission</u>. Enter the appropriate code that reflects the living arrangement of the client prior to entering a nursing home. For example, if the client was residing in an Assisted Living Facility prior to entering a nursing home, the code would be ALFS. If the client was in the hospital prior to nursing home admission, the code would be HOSP. The codes are the same as the Living Arrangement codes listed above.

**Discharge Date**. This date represents the date the client was discharged from the nursing facility. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This date cannot be prior to the Admit Date. This item is optional if the living arrangement continues to be NUHO=Nursing Home. If the living arrangement at Assessment was NUHO but at Staffing is not NUHO, then this field becomes mandatory.

There are times the system will automatically populate a date in this field. You will receive a message notifying you of this.

**Barrier**. This identifies the barrier that prevents an initial or subsequent alternative placement recommendation. If there is no barrier enter NONE. The codes are:

ACNA=Assistive Care Services/Optional State Supplementation Not Available ADWL=Aged Disabled Adults Waiver Waiting List AENA=Assisted Living Facility with Extended Congregate Care Not Available AFNA=Assisted Living Facility Not Available ALWL=Assisted Living Waiver Waiting List AMNA=Assisted Living Facility with Limited Mental Health Services Not Available ANNA=Assisted Living Facility with Limited Nursing Services Not Available ARAP=Assisted Living Facility Provider Required Additional Payment BSWL=Brain and Spinal Cord Injury Waiver Waiting List CDWL=Consumer Directed Care Waiver Waiting List CGEX=Caregiver Expired CGHP=Caregiver In Hospital CGNH=Caregiver In Nursing Home CHWL=Channeling Waiver Waiting List ELWL=Elder Care Waiting List FENT=Financial Eligibility Determination Not Timely IACA=Ineligible For Assistive Care/Optional State Supplementation Due To Assets IACI=Ineligible For Assistive Care/Optional State Supplementation Due To Income *ICMA=Ineligible for Community Medicaid due to Assets* ICMI=Ineligible for Community Medicaid due to Income *INAG=Ineligible Due To Age Requirement* INCS=Ineligible For Community Services For Other Reasons INHD=Ineligible For Nursing Home Transition Due To Health/Functional Decline LFPA=Lacks Financial Resources to Private Pay an Assisted Living Facility LPWL=Long Term Care Community Diversion Pilot Waiver Waiting List NONE=No Barrier PAWL=Project Aids Care Waiting List REAF=Assisted Living Facility Refused To Accept Client *RECM=Case Manager Service Provider Refused To Accept Referral* REFF=CARES Placement Recommendation Refused By Family Due To Financial Concerns REFH=CARES Placement Recommendation Refused By Family Due To Health Concerns REOT=CARES Placement Recommendation Refused By Family For Other Reasons REPH=CARES Placement Recommendation Refused By Physician RERB=Client Or Family Refused To Relinquish NH Bed RESP=Client Or Family Refused CARES Placement Recommendation To Stay In NH With Spouse *RRNT=Referral Response From Provider Not Timely* SANA=Secure Assisted Living Facility Not Available SPIM=Spousal Impoverishment Situation Likely If Placed WLAC=Waitlist For Assistive Care Services/Optional State Supplementation WLIA=Waiting List For Assisted Living Facility or Adult Family Care Home WLIC=Waiting List For Community Services

# Note: A Nursing Home panel from a previous case will show if a new case is opened and the discharge date is not populated. If the Living Arrangement is not Nursing Home, the system will force entry of the discharge date.



**Is this Public Housing?** Answer Y=Yes or N=No as to whether the client lives in Public Housing.

<u>Need outside assistance to evacuate?</u> Answer Y=Yes or N=No as to whether the client needs assistance to evacuate during an emergency. For clients in a nursing home, assisted living facility, or Adult Family Care Home the response will be Y=Yes. This is a mandatory item.

**<u>Registered with County Special Needs Registry?</u>** Answer Y=Yes or N=No as to whether the client is registered with the County Special Needs Registry. For clients in a nursing home, assisted living facility, or Adult Family Care Home the response will be N=No. This is a mandatory item.

**Individual Monthly Income**. This information may be obtained from Adult Payments, the client, or the client's family. Enter the **gross individual** income. Include income from Social Security, SSI, money from family on a regular basis, pension, retirement, savings, disability or VA benefits, welfare/TCA, or earnings from employment. Enter the dollar amount. For example, if the client receives \$560.00 Social Security, enter 560. If you are unable to obtain the dollar amount then enter "0." This is a mandatory item.

<u>Individual Assets</u>. This field represents the assets for the individual. Examples of assets are savings accounts, checking accounts, stocks and bonds, certificates of deposit, etc. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

M=\$0 - \$2000 N=\$2001 - \$5000 P=Over \$5000 U=Unknown
<u>Couple Monthly Income</u>. This is a mandatory item if the client's marital status at Demographic is married. Enter the amount of the client's gross income combined with the spouse's gross income. For example, if the client receives \$560.00 Social Security and the spouse receives \$1200.00 Social Security, enter 1760.

<u>Couple Assets</u>. This field represents the total assets for the couple. Examples of assets are listed under Individual Assets. This is a mandatory item if the client's marital status is married. The codes are:

M=\$0 - \$2000 N=\$2001 - \$5000 P=Over \$5000 U=Unknown

**Receiving Food Stamps?** Answer Y=Yes or N=No as to whether the client receives Food Stamps.

<u>Who is answering the questions?</u> This field represents who is providing the assessment information to the CARES caseworker. This could be the client or someone acting as an informant. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

C=Client O=Other

**How would you describe your satisfaction with life?** Enter the client's or other's response to this question. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

1=Excellent 2=Good 3=Fair 4=Poor

<u>Compared to a year ago, how is your attitude on life?</u> Enter the client's or other's response to this question. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

1=Much Better 2=Better 3=About the same 4=Worse

Assessor: Are behavioral problems present? This question is to be answered by the CARES caseworker based on observations during the assessment. Answer Y=Yes or N=No. This is a mandatory item.

Assessor: Does behavior indicate a need for supervision? This question is to be answered by the CARES caseworker based on observations during the assessment. Answer Y=Yes or N=No. This is a mandatory item. If the answer is No, when you press Enter all of the fields below will populate with an N and the cursor will move to the next screen. If the answer is Yes, you will need to enter a Y or N to the following: Wandering; Significant memory problems; Depression; Lonely or dangerously isolated; Thoughts of suicide; Abusive, aggressive, or disruptive behavior; Other problems.

Press the Tab or Enter key to move to the MEN (Mental Health/Behavior/Cognition) screen.



Mental Health/Behavior/Cognition Tab (MEN)

<u>What is today's date? Month - Day - Day of the week - Year</u>. Enter Y=Correct if the client answers the questions correctly. Enter N=Incorrect if the client provides an incorrect answer to the question. These items are mandatory.

<u>Where are we? Name - City - State - County</u>. These questions are asked about the client's current location. Enter Y=Correct if the client answers the questions correctly. Enter N=Incorrect if the client provides an incorrect answer to the question. These items are mandatory.

<u>Count backwards from 20 to 1</u>. Enter the number of incorrect responses. The maximum number of incorrect responses to enter is ten (10). This item is mandatory.

Assessor: Are cognitive problems present? This question is to be answered by the CARES caseworker based on observations during the assessment. Answer Y=Yes or N=No. This is a mandatory item.

<u>Currently receiving mental health services?</u> This question is to be answered by the CARES caseworker. Answer Y=Yes or N=No. This is a mandatory item.

Assessor: Need for mental health referral? This question is to be answered by the CARES caseworker. Answer Y=Yes or N=No. This is a mandatory item.

#### Assessor: Formal and/or informal resources provide services as needed to address the mental

<u>health/cognitive needs of the consumer</u>. This question is to be answered by the CARES caseworker. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

1=Always available 2=Sometimes available 3=Rarely available 4=Unavailable 5=Not needed

Assessor: Client oriented to time? This question is to be answered by the CARES caseworker. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

1=Always 2=Sometimes 3=Rarely 4=Never

Assessor: Client oriented to place? This question is to be answered by the CARES caseworker. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

1=Always 2=Sometimes 3=Rarely 4=Never

Note: The summary box at the bottom of the screen is optional. You can enter assessment notes in this box. Press Tab to advance to the PHY (Physical Health) screen.

Oracle Developer Forms Ruptime - Web	
ASSESSMENT INSTRUMENT AND PRIORITIZATION CONCOMMENT	
Action Menu Edit Block Field Record Query Help	
🖉 🌢 🛯 🕸 🖄 🛍 🎁 👘 🦓	
ASSESSMENT VERSION 106.1 CIRTS	Date 01/25/2008 User DORMANL
PSA         SSN         Last Name           02A         0404040400         CASE         Risk Score	Priority Score Rank
Edit Save Cancel Close	
ASM INC MEN PHY ADL NUT NT2 HEA HE2	SPS MED CG1 CG2 SOC ENV SUM
Physical Health	
How would you rate your overall health at the present time? Compared to a year ago, how would you rate your health?	7 3 - Fair
How much do your physical problems stand in the way of your doing the things you want to do?	3 - Often
Is medical care readily available?	1 - Never
Is transportation to medical care readily available?	· 3-Sometimes
Do your finances/insurance permit access to healthcare and medications?	3 - Sometimes

#### **Physical Health Tab (PHY)**

**How would you rate your overall health at the present time?** This is a critical question. Enter the client's response to this question. If the client is unable to answer the question, consult with a caregiver or health care provider concerning the client's self-perception. If the client is comatose the question is to be answered with 5=Unknown. This is a mandatory item. The codes for this field are:

1=Excellent 2=Good 3=Fair 4=Poor 5=Unknown

<u>Compared to a year ago, how would you rate your health?</u> This is a mandatory item. The codes for this field are:

1=Much better 2= Better 3=About the same 4=Worse

How much do your physical problems stand in the way of your doing the things you want to do? This is a mandatory item. The codes for this field are:

1=Not at all 2=Occasionally 3=Often 4=All the time

#### Is medical care readily available? This is a mandatory item. The codes for this field are:

4=Always 3=Sometimes 2=Rarely 1=Never

<u>Is transportation to medical care readily available?</u> This is a mandatory item. The codes for this field are:

4=Always 3=Sometimes 2=Rarely 1=Never

**Does your finances/insurance permit access to healthcare and medications?** This is a mandatory item. The codes for this field are:

4=Always 3=Sometimes 2=Rarely 1=Never

The cursor will automatically move to the ADL (Activities of Daily Living) screen.

## ADLS/IADLS Tab (ADL)

A SSN La A 040404040 C Edit Save	ast Name CASE	Risk Score Priority Score Rank
idit Save	,	
	Cancel Close	
BM INC MEN	PHY ADI NUT NT2	HEA HE2 SPS MED CG1 CG2 SOC ENV SUM
des: 0=No Help 1=No F	Help but relies on assistive devic	ce Codes: 3=Always 2=Sometimes 1=Rarely
Supervision/Coaching	3=Some Help 4=Total Help can't	t do 0=Never 0=No help needed
ADLS		Resource ADLS
Bathe 3	- Some Help 🔽	Bathe 3 - Always
Dress	- Some Help	Dress 3 - Always
Eat 🖪	- Some Help 🔽	Eat 3 - Always Veed for
Use Bathroom	- Some Help 💌	Use Bathroom 3 - Always Assistive
Transfer 🚨	- Some Help 🔽	Transfer 3 - Always
Walking / Mobility [ 3	- Some Help 📃 💌	Walking / Mobility 3 - Always
		If yes, explain: Press the [Tab] key to advance to the next field.
IADLS		Resource IADLS
Do heavy chore	s 3 - Some Help 🗾	Do heavy chores 3 - Always
Do light housekeepin	a 3 - Some Help 🚽	Do light housekeeping 3 - Always
Use Phon	e 3 - Some Help	Use Phone 3 - Always
Manago Mono	😼 3 - Some Help 🔽	Manage Money 3 - Always Seed for
INIGHIQUE INIONE		Assistive
Prepare Meal	ls 3 - Some Help 🔍	Prepare Meals 3 - Always Thevice?
Prepare Meal Do Shoppir	Is 3 - Some Help 🔹	Device?
Prepare Meal Do Shoppir Take Medicatio	Is 3 - Some Help Ig 3 - Some Help n 3 - Some Help Vertical Action of the second	Prepare Meals     3 - Always     Device?       Do Shopping     3 - Always     N       Take Medication     3 - Always     V
Prepare Meal Do Shoppir Take Medicatio Use Transportatio	Is 3-Some Help Ig 3-Some Help In 3-Some Help In 3-Some Help	Device? Do Shopping 3 - Always Take Medication 3 - Always Use Transportation 3 - Always

On the ADL screen, you will answer the questions in this order: ADLS, IADLS, Resource ADLS and Resource IADLS. The cursor will start in the ADLS section in the Bathe field. You can select the code with the arrow keys, or by clicking the list and selecting the value with the mouse, or you can type the numeric code to select a value. There are two sections on this screen that will allow you to make comments. The cursor will go to this section and you will have to press Tab to move to the next field.

Activities of Daily Living (**ADLS**) are essential personal care tasks. Ask the client or the informant what kind of help is needed for each of the ADL activities. These items are mandatory. The help needed codes are:

0=No Help 1=Assistive Device 2=Supervision 3=Some Help 4=Total Help

Instrumental Activities of Daily Living (**IADLS**) are household and community tasks. Ask the client or the informant what kind of help is needed for each of the IADL activities. These items are mandatory. The help needed codes are:

0=No Help 1=Assistive Device 2=Supervision 3=Some Help 4=Total Help

Resource ADLS and Resource IADLS refer to the amount of help the client receives with each of the activities. Ask the client or the informant what kind of help is received with each ADL and IADL activity. These items are mandatory. The codes for these fields are:

3=Always 2=Sometimes 1=Rarely 0=Never/Not Needed

<u>Need for Assistive Device?</u> This question is asking if the client has a need for an assistive device. The response to this question is Y=Yes or N=No. For example, if the client has a walker and does not need an assistive device the answer would be No; if the client does not have a walker but needs one, the answer would be Yes.

🌺 Oracle Developer Forms Runtime - Web
ASSESSMENT VERSION 106.1 CIRTS Date 01/26/2008 User DORMANL
PSA_SSN Last Name Rank
02A 04040400 CASE Risk Score 74.3053 Priority Score 14 1
Edit Save Cancel Close
ASM INC MEN PHY ADL NUT NT2 HEA HE2 SPS MED CG1 CG2 SOC ENV SUM
Nutrition Status Y = Yes, N = No
N Have you lost or gained 10 pounds or more in the last 6 months without trying?
If yes, Gain: Loss:
Do you take 3 or more kinds of medicine a day? (Include over-the-counter AND prescription medicines)
Do you have 2 or more drinks of beer, wine, or liquor almost every day?
More that the food you eat?
Are you on any special diets for medical reasons? If on special diet(s), check all that apply:
Low sodium/salt Low fat/cholesterol Low Sugar Calorie supplement
Contraction of the section of the se
Do you eat at least 2 meals a day?
How is your appetite? Would you say that your appetite is:
Do you eat some fruits and vegetables every day?
Priefly describe what you usually eat and drink during a typical day (including food on weekends):
Press the [Tab] key to advance to the next field.
Y Do you have some milk products every day?
🤹 Start   💆 CIRTS for CARES.doc   💆 CARES MANAGEMENT SY   🔄 DOEA Enterprise Applica   🔄 CIRTS - Microsoft Intern   🖄 Orac

#### **Nutrition Status Tab (NUT)**

The fields highlighted in pink are mandatory fields. The other (white) fields are optional. You will have to Tab through all of the fields or use your mouse to select the field and value you want to enter. Enter Y=Yes or N=No to the nutrition questions highlighted in pink based on the response of the client or the informant. Questions 5, 6 and 7 must be answered Y=Yes if the client is in a nursing home or being tube fed.

When you enter a Y or N for "Do you have some milk products every day?" the cursor will automatically move to the second part of the Nutrition screen.



The fields highlighted in pink are mandatory fields. The other (white) fields are optional. You will have to Tab through all of the fields or use your mouse to select the field and value you want to enter. Enter Y=Yes or N=No to the nutrition questions highlighted in pink based on the response of the client or the informant.

You can enter information in the Summary box, but it is optional. To move to the next screen press Tab to move to the HEA (Primary Diagnosis and Health Conditions) screen.

	12
SESSMENT VERSION 10G.1	CIRTS Date 01/26/2008 User DORMANL
A SSN Last Name A 040404040 CASE	Risk Score 74.3053 Priority Score 14 1
SIM INC MEN PHY ADL NUT	NT2 HEA HE2 SPS MED CG1 CG2 SOC ENV SUM
Arthritis	N     Diabetes     Y     Pneumonia
Med Sores (Decubitis)	Emphysema/COPD     Stroke
	N Heart Problems Osteoporosis
N Cancer	N Incontinence (Bladder/Bowel) Y Parkinson's Disease
Lung Skin Oral Other           N         Dementia	Liver Problems     Other     BLOOD PRESSURE - HIG
<u>Others:</u>	Y Bladder/Kidney
Туре [	Blood Pressure
N Amputation Site	High or Low (HIGH
N Asthma Type	N Broken Bones Location

Primary Diagnosis and Health Conditions Tab (HEA)

The fields highlighted in pink are mandatory. The white fields are optional. You will have to press Tab or Enter to move through the fields or use your mouse to select the field and value that you want to enter. The cursor will begin in the Arthritis field. Enter a Y=Yes or N=No for all Primary Diagnosis and Health Conditions highlighted in pink based on the response of the client or the informant. Ask the client or informant if there are any other conditions not listed. If more than one other condition is mentioned, list the one that the client or informant feels is more problematic.

In the Cancer field, if you enter an N and press the Tab or Enter key, the fields below Cancer (Lung, Skin, Oral, Other) will automatically populate with an N and the cursor will move to the Dementia field. To select one of the specific Cancer types, you should answer Yes to Cancer and the cursor will move through the Lung, Skin, Oral and Other fields.

You can select the other health condition with the arrow keys, or by clicking the list and selecting the value with the mouse, or you can type the first letter alphabetically to select a value. In the Other field, if you enter an N and press the Tab or Enter key, the fields below will automatically populate with an N and the cursor will move to the second Health tab. This is a mandatory item. The code choices for this field are:

AL=Allergies	AS=Asthma
AM=Amputation	BB=Broken Bones
AN=Anemia	BK=Bladder or Kidney Problems

BPH=Blood Pressure - High	PA=Paralysis
BPL=Blood Pressure - Low	PD=Parkinson's Disease
DE=Dehydration	PM=Pacemaker
DI=Dialysis	PS=Potassium/Sodium Imbalance
DIZ=Dizziness	SD=Seizure Disorder
FA=Falls	SH=Shingles
GP=Gallbladder Problems	SP=Sleep Problems
HIV=HIV/ARC/AIDS	TP=Thyroid Problems
HP=Hearing Problems	TU=Tuberculosis
N=No	<i>U=Unknown</i>
<i>O</i> = <i>O</i> thers	UI=Urinary Incontinence
OC=Ostomy Care	UL=Ulcers
OS=Osteoporosis	VP=Vision Problems

<u>**Others</u></u>. If you do not enter N=No in the Other field, you will have to enter a Y=Yes or N=No for each of the other conditions listed below. The pink items are mandatory. The other (white) fields are optional. You will have to press Tab or Enter to move through the fields or use your mouse to select the field and value that you want to enter.</u>** 

Primary Diagnosis and Health Conditions Continued (HE2)

Conorr went gan grown Link George States		
🖉 🌢 i 🕸 i 🗶 🗘 🎁 🎁 👘 i		
ASSESSMENT VERSION 106.1	CIRTS Date 01/26/2008 User DORMANL	
PSA         SSN         Last Name           02A         040404040         CASE	Risk Score         74.3053         Priority Score         14         1	
Edit Save Cancel Close		
ASM INC MEN PHY ADL NUT NT2	HEA HE2 SPS MED CG1 CG2 SOC ENV SUM	
Other Health Conditions Y = Yes, N = No		
N Dehydration	N Paralysis	
N Dizziness	Site	
Falls		
Gallbladder	Seizure Disorder	
N Hearing		
Stomy Care		
	V Ulcers Site/Type	
Pacemaker		
	N Vision	
	N Other	

The fields highlighted in pink are mandatory. The white fields are optional. You will have to press Tab or Enter to move through the fields or use your mouse to select the field and value that you want to enter. The cursor will begin in the Dehydration field. Enter a Y=Yes or N=No for all Other Health Conditions highlighted in pink based on the response of the client or the informant. Ask the client or informant if there are any other conditions not listed. You can enter the other condition by entering a Y and typing the information in the Other box.

Once you enter the information and press Tab, the cursor will automatically move to the SPS (Special Services) screen.

💩 Oracle Developer Forms Runtime - Web			
ASSESSMENT VERSION 10G.1	CIRTS	Date 01/26/2008 User DORMANL	
PSA         SSN         Last Name           02A         0404040400         CASE           Edit         Saye         Cancel         Close	Risk Score	e 74.3053 Priority Score 14 1	
ASM INC MEN PHY ADL NUT NT2 Special Services Y = Yes, N = No If Yes, indicate fre	HEA HE2	SPS MED C61 C62 SOC ENV SUM	
Physical Therapy N Occupational Therapy N Respiratory Therapy N			
Other     NO       Other     Special Conditions     Y = Yes, N = No       N     Bowel/bladder rehab       N     Bowel Impaction Therapy	N N N	Oxygen Therapy Oxygen Treatmant Skilled Nursing	
N Catheter Care Type N Dialysis		Speech Therapy Suctioning Tube Feeding	
N Insulin Therapy N Lesion Irrigation	N	Wound Care       Other	

**Special Services Tab(SPS)** 

The fields highlighted in pink are mandatory. The white fields are optional. Enter Y=Yes or N=No to the special services based on the response of the client or the informant. Ask the client or informant if there are any other special services not listed. If more than one other special service is mentioned, list the one which the client or informant feels is more important to them. If you enter an N=No in the Other field, the system will automatically populate the Other Special Conditions with an N.

<u>Other Special Conditions</u>. The pink fields are mandatory and require a response of Y=Yes or N=No for each item if Other under Special Services did not have an entry of N=No. The following are choices that can be entered for the Other Special Conditions:

AD=Aseptic Dressing BI=Bowel Impaction Therapy BR=Bowel/Bladder Rehab BS=Bedsores Treatment CC=Catheter Care DI=Dialysis IT=Insulin Therapy IVF=IV Fluids IVM=IV Medicines LI=Lesion Irrigation N=No O=Others OC=Ostomy Care OTH=Oxygen Therapy OTR=Oxygen Treatment RT=Respiratory Treatment SN=Skilled Nursing STH=Speech Therapy SU=Suctioning TF=Tube Feeding U=Unknown WC=Wound Care

## **Medications Tab (MED)**

racle Developer For	rms Runtime - Web			
🤊 🍛 i 📭 i 🔀	10 🎁 ! 🔁 📸 🖷	j [		
SSESSMENT	VERSION 10G.1	CIRTS Date	01/26/2008 User DORMAN	
<b>SA SSN</b> 2A 040404040	Last Name CASE	Risk Score 74.	3053 Priority Score 14	Rank
ASM INC MEN	PHY ADL NUT	NT2 HEA HE2 SPS	MED CG1 CG2 SOC	ENV SUM
Medications (includi	ng refrigerated meds, non-pre	escription drugs, over the count	er, herbal remedies, etc.)	
Medication NORVASC	Dosage 25MG	Administration Method	Frequency Physician DAILY SMITH	Add New
				i
[				
		)[		
.ASSESSOR: Doe	s consumer seem to be c	ompliant with medications?	4. Indicate consumer's status	:
			a. Vision	1
2. ASSESSOR: Wha	it interferes with medication	on compliance?	(w/ glasses if used)	
Can't Afford	Confused		b. Hearing	~
Other			(w/ aid if used)	
3. Has consumer b	een hospitalized in the la	st 6 months?	c. Speech	
If yes, why?				
d. Walking				
6 months?				
lfyes, why?				

All fields on this screen are optional. If you do not want to enter any information on this screen use your mouse to select the Caregiver 1 screen if there is a caregiver, if not, select the SOC (Social Resources) screen.

# Note: The Add New button under Medications is used when you need to add more than six medications.

SSESSMENT VERSION 10G.1	CIRTS Date 01/26/2008 User DORMANL
D2SA         SSN         Last Name           02A         040404040         CASE	Risk Score 74.3053 Priority Score 14 1
ASM INC MEN PHY ADL NUT NT2 H	HEA HE2 SPS MED CO1 CG2 SOC ENV SUM
Caregiver Assessment	
HCE Caregiver?         Is Caregiver new to the client $Y$ $y \in y_{es}, N = No$ Social Security Number         999999999	1? Primary Language ENGLISH Date of Birth 01/01/1950
First Name MI Last Name SUSIE JONES Polationabia CHILD	Is Caregiver employed outside the home? How is you own health?
Address	
Street 101 NORTH STREET	How long have you been providing care? O = OVER 2 YRS 2 = SOMEWHAT LL
City/State/Zip PANAMA CITY FL 32401	How likely is it that you will have the ability to continue to provide care?
County BAY	Caregiver         Assessor           2 = SOMEWHAT LI         2 = SOMEWHAT LI
Bace WHITE	If you were unable to provide care, who would?
Ethnicity OTHER	Initial Assessment I=INITIAL ASSESSME

#### Caregiver Assessment Tab (C01)

The Caregiver Assessment tab will appear if the answer to Primary Caregiver is Y=Yes. The fields highlighted in pink on this screen are mandatory. If there is no primary caregiver the system will bypass the two caregiver screens.

#### **Caregiver Assessment Screen Definitions**

**<u>HCE Caregiver?</u>** This is a mandatory item. The question is asking if the client is receiving Home Care for the Elderly. Answer Y=Yes or N=No to this question.

Is Caregiver new to client? This is a mandatory item. Answer Y=Yes or N=No to this question.

Social Security Number. Enter the Caregiver's actual SSN or a pseudo SSN. This is a mandatory item.

**<u>First Name, MI, Last Name</u>**. The first and last names are mandatory. The middle initial is optional. Enter the Caregiver's name.

**<u>Relationship</u>**. This is a mandatory item. You can select the Caregiver's relationship to the client with the arrow keys, or by clicking the list and selecting the value with the mouse, or you can type the first letter alphabetically to select a value. The codes for this field are:

CH=Child FR=Friend/Neighbor GC=Grandchild OR=Other Relative OT=Other PA=Parent SP=Spouse

<u>Address Street</u>. This is a mandatory item. Enter the Caregiver's street address then press the Tab or Enter key to move to City/State/Zip.

<u>City/State/Zip</u>. This is a mandatory item. Enter the City, State and Zip code for the Caregiver. Press Tab or Enter to move to the next field.

**<u>County</u>**. The county will automatically populate based on the city and state that was entered. This is a mandatory item.

**Telephone #**. This is an optional item. If known, enter the telephone number for the Caregiver.

**<u>Race</u>**. This is a mandatory item. Enter the race of the Caregiver. The codes for this field are:

A=Asian or Pacific Islander	Asian or Pacific Islander.
B=Black	Black.
N=Native American	American Indian.
NR=Not Required	Entry not required. System will generate when left blank.
<i>O</i> = <i>O</i> ther	Other race exclusive of ones listed.
<i>U=Unknown</i>	Race is not known.
<i>W</i> = <i>White</i>	White.

**Ethnicity**. This is a mandatory item. Enter the ethnicity of the Caregiver. The codes for this field are:

H=Hispanic	Enter Hispanic if this is the client's ethnicity.
NR=Not Required	Entry not required. System will generate when left blank.
<i>O=Other</i>	Enter Other if the client's ethnicity is not Hispanic.
<i>U=Unknown</i>	Enter Unknown if the client's ethnicity is not known.
Z=Policy Changes	System generated when system is updated.

**<u>Primary Language</u>**. This is a mandatory item. Enter the primary language of the Caregiver. The codes for this field are:

MK=Mon-Khmer
NA=Native North American
NR=Not Required
OG=Other West Germanic
OS=Other Slavic
PO=Polish
PR=Portuguese
RU=Russian
SC=Scandinavian
SP=Spanish
SS=South Slavic
TG=Tagalog
<i>VI=Vietnamese</i>
<i>YI=Yiddish</i>

**Date of Birth**. Enter the date of birth for the Caregiver. This will be a two digit month and day, and a four digit calendar year. This is a mandatory item.

Sex. This is a mandatory item. Enter the sex of the Caregiver. The codes for this field are:

F=Female M=Male U=Unknown

Is Caregiver employed outside the home? This is a mandatory item. The codes for this field are:

F=Full-time P=Part-time N=N/A

**How is your own health?**. This is a mandatory item. Enter the health condition of the Caregiver. The codes for this field are:

1=Excellent 2=Good 3=Fair 4=Poor

How long have you been providing care?. This is a mandatory item. The codes for this field are:

L=Less than 6 months 6=6 months to 1 year 1=1 to 2 years 0=Over 2 years

How likely is it that you will continue to provide care? This is a mandatory item. The codes for this field are:

1=Very likely 2=Somewhat likely 3=Unlikely

**How likely is it that you will have the ability to continue to provide care?** This is a mandatory item. The Caregiver and the Assessor are to respond to this question. Enter a response under each field. The codes for this field are:

1=Very likely 2=Somewhat likely 3=Unlikely

**If you were unable to provide care, who would?** This is a mandatory item. Enter the Caregiver's response to this question. The codes for this field are:

N=No one F=Friend/Neighbor C=Close relative O=Other **Initial Assessment or Reassessment**. This is a mandatory item. Enter I=Initial or R=Reassessment. For an Initial Assessment the questions under the Caregiver Assessment Continued are asking if since the beginning of providing care, have various aspects of the Caregiver's life become better, stayed the same, or worsened. For a Reassessment the questions are asking if within the last year of providing care, have various aspects of the Caregiver's life become better, stayed the same, or worsened.

<u>Caregiver Assessment Continued Tab(C02)</u>
Cracle Developer Forms Runtime - Web
(今 & 1 (k) 1 × (f) (f) 1 % % fill
ASSESSMENT VERSION 10G.1 CIRTS Date 01/26/2008 User DORMANL
PSA         SSN         Last Name         Rank           02A         0404040400         CASE         Risk Score         74.3053         Priority Score         14         1
Edit Save Cancel Close
ASM INC MEN PHY ADL NUT NT2 HEA HE2 SPS MED CG1 CG2 SOC ENV SUM
Caregiver Assessment - continued
Your relationship with client? 3=WORSE
Your relationship with other family members? 2 = SAME
Your relationship with friends? 2 = SAME
Your work (if applicable)?
Your emotional well-being? 2 = SAME
Assessor: Is the caregiver in crisis? N Y = Yes, N = No
If yes, check all that apply N Financial N Emotional N Physical
Date Assessment Changed 01/26/2008
Assessment Changed By DORMANL

The pink fields are mandatory. The white field is optional.

#### **Caregiver Assessment Continued Screen Definitions**

**Your relationship with client?** Ask the Caregiver about the relationship with the client. This is a mandatory item. The codes for this field are:

1=Better 2=Same 3=Worse

**Your relationship with other family members?** Ask the Caregiver about their relationship with other family members. This is a mandatory item. The codes for this field are:

1=Better 2=Same 3=Worse **Your work (if applicable)?** If the Caregiver is employed, ask about their work. This is an optional item. The codes for this field are:

1=Better 2=Same 3=Worse

**Your emotional well-being?** Ask the Caregiver about their emotional well being. This is a mandatory item. The codes for this field are:

1=Better 2=Same 3=Worse U=Unknown

Assessor: Is the caregiver in crisis? The assessor will mark the most appropriate box based on the information they have been given by the client and the caregiver. This describes a situation where a caregiver is present but does not appear to have the ability or willingness to continue to provide the care needed by the client. This may be due to physical or emotional limitations of the caregiver and/or the increasing demand for more help by the client. The crisis may already be in effect or may be quickly approaching. This is a priority score item. The response will be Y=Yes or N=No.

<u>Financial – Emotional – Physical</u>. If the answer to "Is the caregiver in crisis?" is Yes, enter a Y=Yes or N=No to each question. If the answer to "Is the caregiver in crisis?" is No, the system will automatically populate each field with an N.

BSESSMEN	IT VERSION 10G.1 CIRTS Date 01/26/2008 User DORMANL
SA SSN	Last Name Rank
ZA 04040	4040 CASE Risk Score 74.3053 Priority Score 14
Εαπ	save Cancel Close
ASM INC	MEN PHY ADL NUT NT2 HEA HE2 SPS MED CG1 CG2 SOC ENV SUM
iocial Reso	urces
Does the c	lient live alone? N If no, with whom? SOCIAL RESOURCE SCOR
Doos clier	t care for grandchildren on a normanont basis?
DUES CIIEI	
lf needed,	could you stay with someone, or they stay with you?
Name: [	Relationship to consumer:
Addroce	Phone:
Address: (	Phone:
Address: ( Do you har	ve someone you can talk to when you have a problem (other than caregiver)?       N         First Name       Last Name
Address: ( <b>Do you ha</b> r Name: (	ve someone you can talk to when you have a problem (other than caregiver)?       N         First Name       Last Name         Relationship to consumer:
Address: [ Do you har Name: [ About how	ve someone you can talk to when you have a problem (other than caregiver)?       N         First Name       Last Name         Image: Construction of the state of th
Address: ( Do you har Name: ( About how volunteer	Phone:       Phone:         Ve someone you can talk to when you have a problem (other than caregiver)?       N         First Name       Last Name         Relationship to consumer:       Image: Construct of the telephone in a week, either they call you or you call them?         Image: Construct of the telephone in a week, either they call you or you call them?       Image: Construct of the telephone in a week, either they call you or you call them?
Address: [ Do you have Name: [ About how volunteer: How many live with you	Phone:       Phone:         First Name       Last Name         Relationship to consumer:       Relationship to consumer:         • many times do you talk to friends, relatives, telephone reassurance s or others on the telephone in a week, either they call you or you call them?       W=ONCE AWEEK         / times during a week do you spend time with someone who does not ou - you go see them, they come to visit you, or you do things together?       W=ONCE AWEEK
Address: [ Do you har Name: [ About how volunteer: How many live with you	Phone:       Phone:         Ve someone you can talk to when you have a problem (other than caregiver)?       N         First Name       Last Name         Relationship to consumer:       N         v many times do you talk to friends, relatives, telephone reassurance s or others on the telephone in a week, either they call you or you call them?       W= ONCE AWEEK         r times during a week do you spend time with someone who does not ou - you go see them, they come to visit you, or you do things together?       W= ONCE AWEEK         le to participate in activities such as day care, senior center, church or other interests that you enjoy?       Image: Content interests that you enjoy?
Address: [ Do you hat Name: [ About how volunteer: How many live with you	Phone:         ve someone you can talk to when you have a problem (other than caregiver)?         First Name         East Name         Relationship to consumer:         v many times do you talk to friends, relatives, telephone reassurance         s or others on the telephone in a week, either they call you or you call them?         / times during a week do you spend time with someone who does not our you go be them, they come to visit you, or you do things together?         w = ONCE AWEEK         le to participate in activities such as day care, senior center, church or other interests that you enjoy?         Press the [Tab] key to advance to the next field.
Address: [ Do you har Name: [ About how volunteer: How many ive with you Are you ab	Phone:         Version Someone you can talk to when you have a problem (other than caregiver)?         First Name         Last Name         Relationship to consumer:         v many times do you talk to friends, relatives, telephone reassurance         s or others on the telephone in a week, either they call you or you call them?         / times during a week do you spend time with someone who does not our you go see them, they come to visit you, or you do things together?         / times during a week do you spend time with someone who does not our you go see them, they come to visit you, or you do things together?         / times during a week do you spend time with someone who does not our you go see them, they come to visit you, or you do things together?         / times during a week to you spend time with someone who does not our you go see them, they come to visit you, or you do things together?         / times the flab is a day care, senior center, church or other interests that you enjoy?         / Press the [Tab] key to advance to the next field.         / not?
Address: [ Do you har Name: [ About how volunteer: How many live with you Are you ab	Phone:         Version Source of the second
Address: [ Do you har Name: [ About how volunteer: How many live with y Are you ab If not, why	Phone:         Version someone you can talk to when you have a problem (other than caregiver)?         First Name         Last Name         Relationship to consumer:         v many times do you talk to friends, relatives, telephone reassurance s or others on the telephone in a week, either they call you or you call them?         v times during a week do you spend time with someone who does not our you go see them, they come to visit you, or you do things together?         v times during a week to you spend time with someone who does not our you go see them, they come to visit you, or you do things together?         v times during a week to you spend time with someone who does not our you go see them, they come to visit you, or you do things together?         v times during a week to you spend time with someone who does not our you go see them, they come to visit you, or you do things together?         v = ONCE AWEEK         le to participate in activities such as day care, senior center, church or other interests that you enjoy?         Press the {Tab} key to advance to the next field.         y not?       Press the {Tab} key to advance to the next field.         n a pet?       If yes specify?
Address: [ Do you har Name: [ About how volunteer: How many live with y Are you ab If not, why	Phone:         Version someone you can talk to when you have a problem (other than caregiver)?         First Name         Last Name         Relationship to consumer:         v many times do you talk to friends, relatives, telephone reassurance s or others on the telephone in a week, either they call you or you call them?         v times during a week do you spend time with someone who does not ou - you go see them, they come to visit you, or you do things together?         v times during a week do you spend time with someone who does not ou - you go see them, they come to visit you, or you do things together?         v times during a week to you spend time with someone who does not ou - you go see them, they come to visit you, or you do things together?         v times during a week to you spend time with someone who does not ou - you go see them, they come to visit you, or you do things together?         v = ONCE AWEEK         Press the {Tab} key to advance to the next field.         n a pet?       If yes, specify:
Address: [ Do you have Name: [ About how volunteer: How many live with y Are you ab If not, why Do you ow Can you fe	Phone:         Version someone you can talk to when you have a problem (other than caregiver)?         First Name         Last Name         Relationship to consumer:         v many times do you talk to friends, relatives, telephone reassurance s or others on the telephone in a week, either they call you or you call them?         v times during a week do you spend time with someone who does not ou - you go see them, they come to visit you, or you do things together?         v times during a week do you spend time with someone who does not ou - you go see them, they come to visit you, or you do things together?         v times during a week do you spend time with someone who does not ou - you go see them, they come to visit you, or you do things together?         v times during a week to you spend time with someone who does not ou - you go see them, they come to visit you, or you do things together?         v press the [Tab] key to advance to the next field.         press the [Tab] key to advance to the next field.         n a pet?       If yes, specify:         ed your pet?       Clean up after your pet?         Exercise your pet?       Exercise your pet?

Social Resources Tab (SOC)

The fields highlighted in pink are mandatory. The other (white) fields are optional. You will have to press Tab or Enter to move through the fields, or use the mouse to select each field and value.

#### **Social Resources Screen Definitions**

**Does the client live alone?** The system will automatically populate this field based on the response to Living Situation on the ASM screen.

**Does the client care for grandchildren on a permanent basis?** Enter a Y=Yes or N=No.

If needed, could you stay with someone, or they stay with you? Enter a Y=Yes or N=No

**Do you have someone you can talk to when you have a problem (other than caregiver)?** Enter a Y=Yes or N=No.

About how many times do you talk to friends, relatives, telephone reassurance volunteers or others on the telephone in a week, either they call you or you call them? Answer this question based on the client's response. If the client's response is not covered in the options given, pick the one that is closest in the amount of contact being received. This is a mandatory item. The codes for this field are:

D=Once a day or more 2= 2 - 6 times a week W=Once a week N= Not at all

#### NP=No phone

How many times during a week do you spend time with someone who does not live with you-you go see them, they come to visit you, or you do things together? Answer this question based on the client's response. If the client's response is not covered in the options given, pick the one that is closest in the amount of contact being received. This is a mandatory item. The codes for this field are:

D=Once a day or more 2= 2 - 6 times a week W=Once a week N= Not at all

**Environmental Tab (ENV)** 

😓 Oracle Developer Forms Runtime - Web			
🖉 🌢 I 🕸 I 🔏 🛍 🛍 🛍 I			
ASSESSMENT VERSION 10G.1 CIRTS Date 01/26/2008 User DORMANL			
PSA         SSN         Last Name         Rank           02A         040404040         CASE         Risk Score         74.3053         Priority Score         14         1			
Edit Save Cancel Close			
ASM INC MEN PHY ADL NUT NT2 HEA HE2 SPS MED CG1 CG2 SOC ENV SUM			
Social Resources - continued			
If Consumer is garegiver/guardian of a grandchild or child then complete the information on the child:			
First Name MI Last Name Child's date of birth:			
Relationship to consumer: Is the child developmentally disabled?	)		
Press the [Tab] key to advance to the next field.			
Summary:			
Environmental Assessment			
Case Manager: Please indicate the specific area(s) where there are potential safety or accessibility problems for the clier	nt.		
Building in need of repairs			
Furniture in need of repairs Telephone not working Bathtub/shower unsafe			
Inadequate/insufficient plumbing No telephone Commode unsafe			
No/insufficient heat Flooring/rugs loose Electrical hazards			
No/insufficient hot water Lighting inadequate Insect or other pests present			
No air conditioning Stairs/railings unsafe Unsanitary conditions or odors			
Stove not working Ramp needed/unavailable Other - specify in comments			
Press the [Tab] key to advance to the next field.			
ENVIRONMENTAL SCORE 15-MODERATE R Comments:			
(			
🦹 Start 🛛 🕲 CIRTS for CARES.doc 🛛 🗐 CARES MANAGEMENT SY 🖗 DOEA Enterprise Applica 🛛 🧳 CIRTS - Microsoft Intern	. Solution		

The white fields are optional. The only mandatory field (pink) is Environmental Score. You can select the environmental score with the arrow keys, or by clicking the list and selecting the value with the mouse, or you can type the numeric code to select a value. The values for this field are:

0=No Risk 5=Low Risk 15=Moderate Risk 25=High Risk

SSESSMENT       VERSION 106.1       CIRTS       Date       01/26/2008       User       DORMANL         SA       SSN       Last Name       Risk Score       74.3053       Priority Score       14       14         Edit       Save       Cancel       Close       Risk Score       74.3053       Priority Score       14       14         Edit       Save       Cancel       Close       Resources/Assets       Bages Accel       14       14         ASM       INC       MEN       PHY       ADL       NUT       NT2       HEA       HE2       SPS       MED       C61       C62       SOC       EN         Assessment       Summary       Problems       Barriers       Resources/Assets       Bages Accel       Bae Med         Consumer       Image: Imag	
SESSMENT       VERSION 10G.1       CIRTS       Date       01/26/2008       User       DORMANL         SA       SSN       Last Name       Risk Score       74.3053       Priority Score       14       F         Edit       Save       Cancel       Close       Risk Score       74.3053       Priority Score       14       F         Edit       Save       Cancel       Close       Resources/Assets       Gaps V       Barriers       Resources/Assets       Gaps V       Be Met         Consumer       Problems       Liabilities/Challenges/ Barriers       Resources/Assets       Gaps V       Be Met         Nutrition       Image: Consumer Conditions	
SA SSN Last Name   2A 0404040400 CASE   Edit Seve   Cancel Close   ASM INC MEN PHY ADL NUT NT2 HEA HE2 SPS MED CG1 CG2 SOC EN   Assessment Summary   Problems   Liabilities/Challenges/   Problems   Resources/Assets   Gaps V   Nutrition   Medications   Caregiver   Social   Social	
ASM INC MEN PHY ADL NUT NT2 HEA HE2 SPS MED CG1 CG2 SOC EN Assessment Summary  Problems Problems Barriers Resources/Assets Be Mer Consumer Conditions Nutrition Health Health Caregiver Social Caregiver	ank
Assessment Summary         Problems       Liabilities/Challenges/ Barriers       Resources/Assets       Gaps is Be Meri         Consumer Conditions       Image: Second Seco	SUM
Problems Liabilities/Challenges/ Barriers Resources/Assets Gaps is Be Meri   Consumer Conditions Image: Second Seco	
Consumer   Conditions   Nutrition   Health   Medications   Image: Social Sector	Vhich Need to in Care Plan
Nutrition     Image: Constraint of the second	
Health     Image: Constraint of the second sec	
Medications	
Caregiver	
Social	
Environmental	

Assessment Summary Tab (SUM)

All items on this screen are optional. However, if you are making a referral to a case management agency, this screen must be completed.

Note: The tabbing behavior on the Assessment screen is: if you answer "N" to any of the fields that are followed by an optional text field, the optional text field is skipped. If you answer "Y", the optional text field is not skipped.

Edit – Select this option to change any previously saved information.

**Save** – Select this option to save the information entered or edited. Once Save is pressed the system will generate a Risk Score and a Priority Score. It will also provide the Rank of the Priority Score. These will be displayed at the top of each assessment screen. Assessment Instrument "T" will not produce a priority score or ranking.

**Cancel** – Select this option to cancel without saving the information.

**Close** – Select this option to close the Assessment screen.

## **PREADMISSION SCREENING SCREEN**

There are two PAS screens in CIRTS, Old PAS and New PAS. When you select the PAS tab from Demographics or go to PAS from Staffing, the Old PAS screen will appear with a box that asks you to "Please select PAS" and will give you the option to select New PAS or Old PAS. You will need to select the correct PAS screen for data entry. Old PAS will be selected <u>only</u> if PAS was done prior to August 1, 2007 or if the client is deleted with an old PAS and needs to be re-entered in CIRTS.

Based on the information entered on the PAS screen, the system will determine if the preadmission screening is complete. At the top of the Demographics and Cases screens there is a box that says PAS Complete. If there is a check mark in this box the PAS is complete and no further entry is needed. PAS can be edited at any time.

🎇 Oracle Developer Forms Runtime - Web	
🙀 Cares PAS Window	
C I R T S Date CARES OLD PRE-ADMISSION SCREENING	
Pre-Admission Screening for : PSA	
Level / Evaluation	
Screening Date Caseworker Provider Name	
MI/MR Indicator	
Level II Exclusion	
MI Exclusion MR Exclusion	
Level II MI Disposition Date Psychiatric Scheduled Date Psychiatric Completed MI Disposition	
Date Referred to SAMH         Date Received from SAMH         SAMH Disposi	
SAMH Placement Recommend. for Specialized. Services SAMH Actual Please select PAS:	
Level # MR Disposition	
Date Referred to APD Date Received from APD MR Disposition	
	J
Edit Save Delete Cancel Close	
Record: 1/1 <osc></osc>	

Cares PAS Window         CARES PAS1226       C IR T S       Date       Date       D1/29/2008         VERSION 100.1       CARES NEW PRE-ADMISSION SCREENING       Date       D1/29/2008       REGIONALCARES         Pre-Admission Screening for :       BUNNY,BUGS       PSA       D5A       D5A         Level I Evaluation       Screening Date       Level I Screener       Provider Name         MIMR Indicator       MIR Exemption       MR Exemption         Date Psychiatric Scheduled       Date Psychiatric Completed       MI Disposition         Date Referred to SAMH       Date Received from SAMH       SAMH Disposition         SAMH Placement Recommend, for Specialized. Services       SAMH Actual Placement         Level II MR Disposition       Date Received from APD       MR Disposition         Date Referred to APD       Date Received from APD       MR Disposition	😓 Oracle Developer Forms Runtime - Web					
CARES PAS1226       CIRTS       Date       01/29/2008         VERSION 106.1       CARES NEW PRE-ADMISSION SCREENING       REGIONALCARES         Pre-Admission Screening for :       BUNNY,BUGS       PSA       05A         Level I Evaluation       Screening Date       Level I Screener       Provider Name         MIMR Indicator       Image: Construction of the second of the sec	🙀 Cares PAS Window 🗆 🖓 🖓					
Pre-Admission Screening for :     BUNNY,BUGS     PSA     05A       Level I Evaluation     Screening Date     Level I Screener     Provider Name       MI/MR Indicator          Level II Exemption     MR Exemption       MI Exemption     MR Exemption       Date Psychiatric Scheduled     Date Psychiatric Completed     MI Disposition       Date Referred to SAMH     Date Received from SAMH     SAMH Disposition       SAMH Placement Recommend. for Specialized. Services     SAMH Actual Placement       Level II MR Disposition     Date Received from APD     MR Disposition	CARESPAS1226 VERSION 10G.1	CARES NEW	C I R T S / PRE-ADMISSION SCI	REENING	Date	01/29/2008 REGIONALCARES
Level I Evaluation         Screening Date         Level I Screener         IMMR Indicator         Image: A stress of the strength of the strengt of the strength of the strength of the strength of the	Pre-Admission Screening for :	BUNNY,B	UGS	P	<b>SA</b> 05A	
MI/MR Indicator         Level II Exemption         MI Exemption         MI Exemption         MI Disposition         Date Psychiatric Scheduled         Date Psychiatric Scheduled         Date Referred to SAMH         Date Referred to SAMH         Date Received from SAMH         SAMH Placement Recommend. for Specialized. Services         SAMH Actual Placement         Level II MR Disposition         Date Referred to APD         Date Received from APD         MR Disposition         Date Referred to APD         Date Received from APD         MR Disposition	Level I Evaluation Screening Date	Level I Scre	eener	Provider Na	ime	
Level II Exemption       MR Exemption         MI Exemption       MR Exemption         Level II MI Disposition       Date Psychiatric Completed         Date Psychiatric Scheduled       Date Psychiatric Completed         Date Referred to SAMH       Date Received from SAMH         SAMH Placement Recommend. for Specialized. Services       SAMH Actual Placement         Level II MIR Disposition       Date Received from APD         MR Disposition       Date Received from APD         MR Disposition       Date Received from APD	MI/MR Indicator	-				
Level II MI Disposition         Date Psychiatric Scheduled       Date Psychiatric Completed         Date Referred to SAMH       Date Received from SAMH         SAMH Placement Recommend. for Specialized. Services       SAMH Actual Placement         Level II MIR Disposition       Date Referred to APD         Date Referred to APD       Date Received from APD         MR Disposition       Edit         Save       Delete       Cancel	Level II Exemption MI Exemption			MR Exem	ption	
Date Referred to SAMH       Date Received from SAMH       SAMH Disposition         SAMH Placement Recommend. for Specialized. Services       SAMH Actual Placement         Level II MR Disposition       Date Received from APD       MR Disposition         Date Referred to APD       Date Received from APD       MR Disposition         Edit       Save       Delete       Cancel       Close	Level II MI Disposition Date Psychiatric Scheduled	Date Psyc	chiatric Completed	MI Dispos	ition	
SAMH Placement Recommend. for Specialized. Services     SAMH Actual Placement       Level II MR Disposition     Date Referred to APD     Date Received from APD       Edit     Save     Delete     Cancel	Date Referred to SAMH Date Received from SAMH SAMH Disposition					
Level II MR Disposition       Date Referred to APD     Date Received from APD       Edit     Save       Delete     Cancel	SAMH Placement Recommend. for Specialized. Services SAMH Actual Placement					
Edit Save Delete Cancel Close	Level II MR Disposition       Date Referred to APD       Date Received from APD       MR Disposition					
	Edit	ave	Delete	Ca	ncel	Close

## **Preadmission Screening Screen Definitions**

**Level I Evaluation Screening Date**. This date represents the date the client was screened for Mental Illness or Mental Retardation. This date will be the date the CARES caseworker, hospital, nursing home or other completes the Level I Screen. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This date must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This is a mandatory item.

<u>Caseworker/Level I Screener</u>. This is the name of the caseworker performing the preadmission screening for this client. This is a mandatory item. This can be the name of a CARES caseworker or it can be Hospital, Nursing Home or Other.

**Provider Name**. If the Caseworker/Level I Screener is Hospital or Nursing Home, this field will be mandatory if the Level I Screening Date is equal to or greater than February 11, 2008. If the Caseworker/Level I Screener is Hospital or Nursing Home, this field will be optional if the Level I Screening Date is less than February 11, 2008. From the drop down box, select the name of the hospital or nursing home for the person completing the Level I screen.

<u>MI/MR Indicator</u>. This will indicate whether the client potentially has a mental illness (MI), mental retardation (MR), both MI and MR, or no MI or MR. This is a mandatory item. If the MI/MR Indicator is NO=None, no further action is needed. If the MI/MR Indicator is MI=Mental Illness, MR=Mental

Retardation, or BO=Both, then an entry will be required in MI Exclusion/Exemption and/or MR Exclusion/Exemption. The codes for MI/MR Indicator are:

BO=Both	This code identifies the person as potentially MI and MR.
MI=Mental Illness	This code identifies the person as potentially MI.
MR=Mental Retardation	This code identifies the person as potentially MR.
NO=None	This code identifies the person as neither MI nor MR.

**Level II MI Exclusion/Exemption**. For Old PAS this indicates the client's inclusion or exclusion status for mental illness as defined by CMS. For New PAS this indicates any exemption from a Level II Evaluation and Determination for mental illness as defined by CMS prior to nursing facility admission. This item is only required for clients that have a positive answer of MI=Mental Illness or BO=Both MI and MR under MI/MR Indicator.

**Old PAS:** If the MI Exclusion is CM=Chronic MI, SI=Severity of Illness, or TI=Terminal Illness, then no further entry is required for MI. If the MI Exclusion is CC=Convalescent Care/30 Day, DE=Delirium/7 Days, ER=Excluded Respite/14 Days, or PS=Protective Services/7 Day, you will have the option to enter the Date Psychiatric Scheduled if a Level II Evaluation is requested. If the MI Exclusion is NE=Not Excluded, a Level II Evaluation is DE=Delirium/7 Days, EH=Exempted Hospital/30 Days, EM=Exempted Respite/14 Days, or PS=Protective Services/7Day, you will have the option to enter the Date Psychiatric Scheduled if a Level II Evaluation is DE=Delirium/7 Days, EH=Exempted Hospital/30 Days, EM=Exempted Respite/14 Days, or PS=Protective Services/7Day, you will have the option to enter the Date Psychiatric Scheduled if a Level II Evaluation and Determination is requested. If the MI Exemption is NO=No Exemption, a Level II Evaluation and Determination is required and the date requested must be entered in Date Psychiatric Scheduled. The codes are:

CC=Convalescent Care/30 Day	Indicates the person is temporarily excluded from a Level II Evaluation for medical convalescence, and is not a danger to self and /or others. A Level II Evaluation may or may not be required. If the client is discharged from the nursing home within 30 days, a Level II Evaluation is not required. If the client remains in the nursing home beyond 30 days, a Level II Evaluation is required. This code is for Old PAS only
CM-Chronic MI	Indicates the person is chronically mentally ill and not having an acute episode and
	is not a danger to self and/or others. <b>This code is for Old PAS only</b> .
DE=Delirium/7 Days	Indicates the person is temporarily excluded/exempted from a Level II Evaluation
	and Determination for a provisional admission pending further assessment in the case of delirium where an accurate diagnosis cannot be made until the delirium
	clears, and is not a danger to sent and/or others. If the individual remains in the
	is maximal. This code is for Old and New DAS
	is required. This code is for Old and New PAS.
EH=Exempted Hospital/30 Days	Determination because the individual is being admitted from a hospital after receiving acute inpatient care and requires NF services for the condition for which he
	or she received care in the hospital and whose attending physician has certified
	before admission that the individual is likely to require less than 30 days NF
	services. A Level II Evaluation and Determination will be required if the individual
	remains in the nursing facility beyond the time limited stay. <b>This code is for New</b>
	PAS only.
EM=Exempted Respite/14 Days	Indicates the person is temporarily exempted from a Level II Evaluation and
	Determination due to a brief respite care for in-home caregivers, with placement in a
	nursing facility twice a year not to exceed 14 days each time. If the individual stays
	in the nursing facility beyond the time limited stay, a Level II Evaluation and
	Determination will be needed. This code is for New PAS only.
ER=Excluded Respite/14 Days	Indicates the person is temporarily excluded from a Level II Evaluation and needs a very brief and finite stay of up to a fixed number of days to provide respite care to
	m-nome caregivers to whom the individual with mental liness is expected to return

	following a brief nursing home stay (14 days, twice a year), and is not a danger to
	self and/or others. Further screening may or may not be required. This code is for
	Old PAS only.
NE=Not Excluded	Indicates the person cannot be excluded from further PASRR screening. A Level II
	Evaluation is required. This code is for Old PAS only.
NO=No Exemption	Indicates the person cannot be exempted from further PASRR screening. A Level II
-	Evaluation and Determination is required. This code is for New PAS only.
PS=Protective Services/7 Day	Indicates the person is temporarily excluded from a Level II Evaluation and
	Determination and needs a provisional admission pending further assessment in an emergency situation requiring protective services, with placement in a nursing
	facility not to exceed seven days, and is not a danger to self and/or others. A Level
	II Evaluation and Determination will be required if the person stays in the nursing
	facility beyond the time limited stay. This code is for Old and New PAS.
SI=Severity of Illness	Indicates the person is exempt from a Level II if comatose, ventilator dependent,
	functions at the brain stem level, or has a diagnosis of COPD, severe
	Parkinson's Disease, Huntington's Disease, Amyotrophic Lateral Sclerosis,
	CHF or any other diagnosis so determined by CMS that would prohibit
	participation in specialized services, and is not a danger to self and/or others.
	This code is for Old PAS only.
TI=Terminal Illness	Indicates the person is exempt from a Level II if certified by a physician to be
	terminally ill, and is not a danger to self and/or others. This code is for Old PAS
	only.

**Level II MR Exclusion/Exemption**. For Old PAS this indicates the client's inclusion or exclusion status for mental retardation as defined by CMS. For New PAS this indicates the client's exemption status for mental retardation as defined by CMS. This item is only required for clients that have a positive answer of MR=Mental Retardation or BO=Both MI and MR under MI/MR Indicator.

**Old PAS:** If the MR Exclusion is SI=Severity of Illness or TI=Terminal Illness, then no further entry is required for MR. If the MR Exclusion is CC=Convalescent Care/30 Day, DE=Delirium/7 Days, ER=Excluded Respite/14 Days, or PS=Protective Services/7 Day, you will have the option to enter the Date Referred to APD if a Level II Evaluation is requested. If the MR Exclusion is NE=Not Excluded, a Level II Evaluation is required and the date requested must be entered in Date Referred to APD. **New PAS:** If the MR Exemption is DE=Delirium/7 Days, EH=Exempted Hospital/30 Days, EM=Exempted Respite/14 Days, or PS=Protective Services/7 Day, you will have the option to enter the Date Referred to APD if a Level II Evaluation and Determination is requested. If the MR Exemption is NO=No Exemption, a Level II Evaluation and Determination is requested. If the MR Exemption is NO=No Exemption, a

APD. The codes are:

CC=Convalescent Care/30 Day Indicates the person is temporarily excluded from a Level II Evaluation for medical convalescence, and is not a danger to self and /or others. A Level II Evaluation may or may not be required. If the client is discharged from the nursing home within 30 days, a Level II Evaluation is not required. If the client remains in the nursing home beyond 30 days, a Level II Evaluation is required. This code is for Old PAS only. Indicates the person is temporarily excluded/exempted from a Level II Evaluation DE=Delirium/7 Days and Determination for a provisional admission pending further assessment in the case of delirium where an accurate diagnosis cannot be made until the delirium clears, and is not a danger to self and/or others. If the individual remains in the nursing facility beyond the time limited stay a Level II Evaluation and Determination is required. This code is for Old and New PAS. EH=Exempted Hospital/30 Days Indicates the person is temporarily exempted from a Level II Evaluation and Determination because the individual is being admitted from a hospital after receiving acute inpatient care and requires NF services for the condition for which he or she received care in the hospital and whose attending physician has certified before admission that the individual is likely to require less than 30 days NF

	services. A Level II Evaluation and Determination will be required if the individual remains in the nursing facility beyond the time limited stay. <b>This code is for New PAS only.</b>
EM=Exempted Respite/14 Days	Indicates the person is temporarily exempted from a Level II Evaluation and Determination due to a brief respite care for in-home caregivers, with placement in a nursing facility twice a year not to exceed 14 days each time. If the individual stays in the nursing facility beyond the time limited stay, a Level II Evaluation and Determination will be needed. <b>This code is for New PAS only.</b>
ER=Excluded Respite/14 Days	Indicates the person is temporarily excluded from a Level II Evaluation and needs a very brief and finite stay of up to a fixed number of days to provide respite care to in-home caregivers to whom the individual with mental illness is expected to return following a brief nursing home stay (14 days, twice a year), and is not a danger to self and/or others. Further screening may or may not be required. <b>This code is for Old PAS only.</b>
NE=Not Excluded	Indicates the person cannot be excluded from further PASRR screening. A Level II Evaluation is required. This code is for Old PAS only.
NO=No Exemption	Indicates the person cannot be exempted from further PASRR screening. A Level II Evaluation and Determination is required. <b>This code is for New PAS only.</b>
PS=Protective Services/7 Day	Indicates the person is temporarily excluded from a Level II Evaluation and Determination and needs a provisional admission pending further assessment in an emergency situation requiring protective services, with placement in a nursing facility not to exceed seven days, and is not a danger to self and/or others. A Level II Evaluation and Determination will be required if the person stays in the nursing facility beyond the time limited stay. <b>This code is for Old and New PAS</b> .
SI=Severity of Illness	Indicates the person is exempt from a Level II if comatose, ventilator dependent, functions at the brain stem level, or has a diagnosis of COPD, severe Parkinson=s Disease, Huntington=s Disease, Amyotrophic Lateral Sclerosis, CHF or any other diagnosis so determined by CMS that would prohibit participation in specialized services, and is not a danger to self and/or others. <b>This code is for Old PAS only.</b>
TI=Terminal Illness	Indicates the person is exempt from a Level II if certified by a physician to be terminally ill, and is not a danger to self and/or others. <b>This code is for Old PAS only.</b>

**Date Psychiatric Scheduled**. This is the date that a Level II Psychiatric Evaluation (1911 A&B or similar documentation) is requested. This date must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This is a mandatory item if the MI Exclusion is NE=Not Excluded or the MI Exemption is NO=No Exemption. *Note: If no psychiatric evaluation is requested, enter the date that you request the Level II Evaluation and Determination from Substance Abuse and Mental Health (SAMH) (or their designee).* 

**Date Psychiatric Completed**. This is the date that a Level II Psychiatric Evaluation (1911 A&B or similar documentation) is received by CARES. This date must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This is an optional item. *Note: If no psychiatric evaluation is requested, enter the date that you request the Level II Evaluation and Determination from SAMH (or their designee).* 

<u>MI Disposition</u>. This indicates the client's MI disposition based on the 1911 A&B, if received. This is a mandatory item if there is an entry in Date Psychiatric Completed.

**Old PAS:** If the MI Disposition is PE=Excluded Level II Psychiatric Evaluation, NS=No Specialized Services Needed, or NP=Psychiatric Evaluation Not Received, no further entry is required. If the MI Disposition is SS=Need Specialized Services or CP=Need Specialized Services/Can't Provide In Nursing Home, then an entry is required in Date Referred to SAMH.

**New PAS:** If the MI Disposition is PE=Excluded Level II Psychiatric Evaluation, SS=Need Specialized Services, CP=Need Specialized Services/Can't Provide In Nursing Home, NS=No Specialized Services Needed or NR=1911 A&B Not Received, an entry is required in Date Referred to SAMH. The codes are:

CP=Need Specialized Services/Can't Provide	Indicates the person needs specialized services, which cannot
In Nursing Home	be provided in a nursing facility.
NP=Psychiatric Evaluation Not Received	<b>Old PAS.</b> Indicates that a Level II Psychiatric Evaluation was requested but was never received by CARES.
NR= Psychiatric Evaluation Not Received	New PAS. Indicates that a 1911 A&B was not received by
	CARES. Used when other medical/psychiatric information is submitted to SAMH or their designee for a Level II evaluation.
NS=No Specialized Services Needed	Indicates the person has some mental illness, but a mental health professional has determined that specialized services are not required.
PE=Excluded Level II Psychiatric Evaluation	Indicates the person was excluded by a psychiatrist based on the Level II Psychiatric Evaluation.
SS=Need Specialized Services	Indicates the person needs specialized services in a nursing facility or alternative setting as determined by a mental health professional.

**Date Referred to SAMH**. This is the date that CARES submits a request for a Level II Evaluation and Determination to SAMH (or their designee) for a determination regarding the need for specialized services and appropriate placement. This date must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year.

**Old PAS:** This is a mandatory item if the MI Disposition is SS=Need Specialized Services or CP=Need Specialized Services/Can't Provide in Nursing Home.

**New PAS:** This is a mandatory item if the MI Disposition is PE=Excluded Level II Psychiatric Evaluation, SS=Need Specialized Services, CP=Need Specialized Services/Can't Provide In Nursing Home, NS=No Specialized Services Needed or NR=Psychiatric Evaluation Not Received.

**Date Received from SAMH**. This is the date that the final determination from SAMH (or their designee) regarding the need for specialized services and appropriate placement is received by CARES. This date must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This is an optional item.

**SAMH Disposition**. This indicates the client's final SAMH (or their designee) disposition regarding the need for specialized services and appropriate placement. This is a mandatory item if there is an entry in Date Referred to SAMH. If the SAMH (or their designee) Disposition is NSPS=Need Specialized Services or NSCP=Need Specialized Services/Can't Provide in Nursing Home, an entry will be required in SAMH Placement Recommendation for Specialized Services. The codes are:

EXPS=Excluded by Psychiatrist	Indicates the person was excluded by SAMH (or their designee) after
	evaluation by a psychiatrist or community mental health entity.
NFIN=Nursing Facility Inappropriate	New PAS. Indicates that SAMH (or their designee) determined the person
	is not appropriate for nursing facility placement.
NSCP=Need Specialized Services/Can't	Indicates the person needs specialized services, which cannot be
Provide in Nursing Home	be provided in a nursing home as determined by SAMH (or their designee).
NSPS=Need Specialized Services	Indicates the person needs specialized services in a nursing facility or
	alternative setting as determined by SAMH (or their designee).
NSSN=No Specialized Services Needed	Indicates the person has some mental illness, but SAMH (or their designee)
	has determined that specialized services are not required.

*OCOM=Out of Compliance* 

**Old PAS.** Indicates a referral was made to SAMH (or their designee) for a final determination regarding the need for specialized services, but a response was not received by CARES.

**SAMH Placement Recommendation for Specialized Services**. This indicates where SAMH (or their designee) recommends the client be placed in order to receive specialized services. This is a mandatory item if the SAMH Disposition is NSPS=Need Specialized Services or NSCP=Need Specialized Services/Can't Provide in Nursing Home. The codes are:

AFCH=Adult Family Care Home	Any state licensed adult family care home.
ALFE=ALF with Ext Cong Care	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide extended congregate care.
ALFM=ALF with Ltd Ment Hlth Svcs	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide limited mental health services.
ALFN=ALF with Ltd Nurs Svcs	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide limited nursing services.
ALFS=Assisted Living Facility	Any state licensed assisted living facility.
ARTS=Adult/Ger Res Treat Fac	A residential facility that provides mental health treatment.
GRHO=Group Home	A small residential home sponsored by a state or community entity.
HOSP=Hospital	A freestanding facility that provides medical care for acute illnesses. This includes swing bed hospitals, hospital skilled nursing units, and inpatient hospice care.
MRDD=MR/DD Facility	Any state licensed facility/center for the developmentally disabled. For example, an ICF/DD, Sunland, cluster facilities, sheltered workshops, etc.
NHTP=Temporary Nursing Home	A short term placement in a nursing home is recommended as the person has potential to return to the community. Refer to NUHO=Nursing Home.
NHTR=Nursing Home Transition	Indicates the person is transitioning from the nursing home to the community with or without services.
NUHO=Nursing Home	A freestanding facility which is certified under Medicare and/or Medicaid to provide nursing services.
<i>OTHR=Other</i>	A placement recommendation which is not covered by the codes provided.
PRNH=Prison Nursing Home	A nursing home unit within a duly authorized and supervised facility such as a prison or jail.
PRRE=Private Residence	Any unlicensed non-institutional residence.
PSYF=Psychiatric Facility	Any freestanding facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care (excluding a state mental hospital). This would include a crisis stabilization unit.
REHB=Rehabilitation Hospital	Any freestanding facility which provides rehabilitation services including drug and alcohol.
SAPT=Supervised Apartment	A complex where supervision is available on a daily basis.
SHNH=State Mental Hospital/Nursing Home Unit	A nursing home unit within a state licensed mental hospital.
SMHO=State Mental Hospital	A state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.

**SAMH Actual Placement**. This indicates where the client was actually placed by SAMH (or their designee) in order to receive specialized services. This is a mandatory item if the SAMH Disposition is NSPS=Need Specialized Services or NSCP=Need Specialized Services/Can't Provide in Nursing Home. The codes are the same as for **SAMH Placement Recommendation for Specialized Services**.

**Date Referred to APD**. This is the date a Level II Evaluation and Determination was requested from the Agency for Persons with Disabilities. This is a mandatory item if the MR Exclusion is NE=Not Excluded or if the MR Exemption is NO=No Exemption. This date must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year.

**Date Received from APD**. This is the date the Level II Evaluation and Determination results are received by CARES. This is a mandatory item if the MR Exclusion is NE=Not Excluded or if the MR Exemption is NO=No Exemption. This date must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year.

<u>MR Disposition</u>. This indicates the client's final MR disposition at the time that the PASRR process was completed. This is a mandatory item if there is an entry in Date Received from APD. The codes are:

CP=Needs Specialized Services/Cant' Provide in Nursing Home	Indicates the person needs specialized services, which cannot be provided in a nursing facility.
DE=Excluded Level II DS Evaluation	Indicates the person was excluded by the Agency for Persons with Disabilities based on the Level II APD Evaluation.
ND=DS Evaluation Not Received	<b>Old PAS.</b> Indicates a Level II Evaluation and Determination was requested from APD, but CARES did not receive a response.
NS=No Specialized Services Needed	Indicates the person has some mental retardation, but the Agency for Persons with Disabilities has determined that specialized services are not required.
SS=Need Specialized Services	Indicates the person needs specialized services in a nursing facility or alternative setting as determined by the Agency for Persons with Disabilities.

Note: If all PAS information has been entered and PAS is complete, after selecting Save you will receive a message that says "PAS Complete, Continue to Save?" PAS is complete under the following situations:

- 1. MI/MR Indicator=NO
- 2. SAMH Disposition=EXPS, NSSN or NFIN
- 3. SAMH Actual Placement has an entry
- 4. MR Disposition=DE, SS, CP or NS

If you select Yes, the system will save the information and the PAS Complete box at Demographics and Cases will have a check mark. If you select No, the PAS information will not be saved.

Resident Review information is only captured in CIRTS when it is needed to complete PAS and to prevent ongoing 30-day follow-ups when the living arrangement is NUHO. Once PAS is complete you <u>do not</u> enter Resident Review information in CIRTS.

To enter a resident review Level II in CIRTS <u>when a temporary exclusion/exemption was</u> <u>entered:</u>

- 1. Leave the existing information as is. Once you receive the resident review:
- 2. For Date Psychiatric Scheduled enter the date the NF requested the Level II from SAMH.
- 3. For Date Psychiatric Completed enter the date the NF requested the Level II from SAMH.
- 4. For MI Disposition enter the disposition based on the Level II received from SAMH.

5. For Date Referred to SAMH enter the date the NF submitted the request for the Level II to SAMH.

6. For Date Received from SAMH enter the date the NF received the Level II from SAMH.

**Edit** – Select this option if you want to change any previously saved information. Only the Supervisor role can edit PAS. You can edit PAS entered by another PSA, but you cannot delete it. You will receive a message saying you cannot delete another office's PAS entry.

Save – Select this option to save the information entered or edited.

Delete – Select this option to delete the saved information. Only the Supervisor role can delete PAS.

**Cancel** – Select this option without saving the information.

**Close** – Select this option to close the PAS screen.

# STAFFING SCREEN

Oracle Developer Forms Runtime - Web	
CARES Cases 100000000000000000000000000000000000	electric ×
CIRTS Date 01/29/2008	
TERSION 10G.1 CARES Cases Information User DORMANL	
CARES Cases for: TEST CASE SSN: 040404040 Demographic Complete PAS C	omplete
Opened on Reason Referral Source Payment Type Status Closed on Reason Payment Type Status Closed on Reason Payment	ВА
01/01/2008 INITIAL CASE HOSPITAL MEDICAID PENDIN OPEN 02	<u>a</u> 🖹
	_
Add Case         Close Case         Delete Case         Print CIF         Print Blank CIF         Search Client         Close	
Assessment and Staffing Dates           Offing Information           Staffing Date           Staffing Date           LOC Date           Placement Recommendation           Program Recommendation	PSA
Add New Staffing View Selected Staffing	
Record: 1/1 <08C>	

When you click on the **Staffings** tab, a summary screen displays all staffings related to that case. The screen displays for each staffing the staffing date, level of care, level of care date, placement recommendation, program recommendation and PSA. If the case is open, you will be able to edit the staffing(s). If the case is closed, only a supervisor will be able to edit any staffing related to that case.

The CARES Cases Information will still be displayed on the screen and you can select the same options described under Cases (Add Case, Close Case, Delete Case, Print CIF, Print Blank CIF, Search Client, Close).

This screen also has a panel that lists the assessment date and staffing date for the assessment. This is where you highlight the staffing to be viewed.

Add New Staffing – Select this option if you want to add a new staffing.

**View Selected Staffing** – Select this option if you view the highlighted staffing. Click on the staffing in the Assessment and Staffing Dates panel to highlight the staffing.

When you select **Add New Staffing** the CARES Staffing screen appears.

Uracle Developer Forms Runtime	e - Web	
CARES Staffing 100000000000		
ASES STAFFINGS	CIRTS	Date 01/29/2008
ERSION 10G.1	CARES Cases Information	User DORMANL
ARES Staffing for: TEST CASE		Case Onened on: 01/01/2008
Information Received Date		
Staffing Instrument	Lixing Arrangement	Living Situation
Placement Recommendation	Program Considered	Program Recommendation
TEMPORARY NURSING HOME	NONE	NONE
Primary Caregiver	Level Of Care	LOC Waiver Effective Date
NO CAREGIVER	SKILLED	01/01/2008
Admit Date Nursing Home	Name Discharge Date Living Arrange	ement Prior Diversion Barrier
01/01/2008 BAY CENTER	- 02A HOSPITAL	NO BARRIER
Edit Save	Cancel Close	
Edit Save	Cancel Close <a>Close</a>	

This is where such items as level of care, placement recommendation, program recommendation, barrier, and the client's current living arrangement at the time of staffing will be entered.

## **Staffing Screen Definitions**

**Staffing Information Received Date**. This is the date entered in CIRTS that CARES received all required medical documentation needed to staff the case (see exception below). For ICP and certain waivers, it is the date the completed Patient Transfer and Continuity of Care Form (CF-MED 3008) was received; for PAC, it is the date the Project Aids Care Physician Referral and Request for Level of Care Determination Form (607) was received; for other waivers it is the date that the appropriate medical documentation was received. If a Request For Level II PASRR Evaluation and Determination (AHCA Med Serv 004 Part B) was requested, enter the date of receipt of the final report. Exception: if staffing without a 3008, enter the date that you determine that a 3008 will not be received or needed. This date must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This is a mandatory item.

**<u>Staffing Date</u>**. This is the date that the assessment is staffed. This date must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This is a mandatory item.

**Caseworker.** This is the name of the caseworker that staffed the case. This is a mandatory item.

**<u>Staffing Instrument</u>**. This is the type of instrument used to staff the case. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

M=3036/State Mental Hospital	Use this code when the case is staffed for placement in a state mental hospital.
N=None	Use this code when no staffing instrument is received. For example, the client will remain in the community and will not enter a nursing home and no 3008 is received.
<i>O=Other</i>	Use this code when the case is staffed using an instrument that is not in the code table.
P=CARES Form 607	Use this code when staffing a Project Aids Care Medicaid Waiver case. This instrument is the Project Aids Care Physician Referral and Request for Level of Care Determination Form.
<i>U</i> =3008	Use this code when staffing with a Patient Transfer and Continuity of Care Form (HRS-MED Form 3008).
V=3008/Medicaid Waiver	Use this code when staffing a Medicaid Waiver case (other than Project Aids Care). This instrument is the revised page one of the HRS-MED Form 3008.

**Living Arrangement**. Enter the appropriate code that reflects the living arrangement of the client at the time of the staffing. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

AFCH=Adult Family Care Home	Any state licensed adult family care home.
ALFE=ALF with Ext Cong Care	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide extended
	congregate care.
ALFM=ALF with Ltd Ment Hlth Svcs	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide limited
	mental health services.
ALFN=ALF with Ltd Nurs Svcs	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide limited nursing services
ALES=Assisted Living Facility	Any state licensed assisted living facility
ARTS=Adult/Geriatric Residential	A residential facility that provides mental health treatment
Treatment Facility	residential facility that provides mental neurin treatment.
GRHO=Group Home	A small residential home sponsored by a state or community entity
HOSP=Hospital	An institution that provides care for acute illnesses (excluding a state mental
	hospital) Use this code for all units located within a hospital (swing bed
	psychiatric unit, skilled nursing unit, etc.).
MRDD=MR/DD Facility	A facility that provides treatment for people suffering from developmental
	disabilities (ICF/DD, cluster facility, Sunland.etc.).
NUHO=Nursing Home	A freestanding facility that is certified under Medicare and/or Medicaid to
	provide nursing services.
OTHR=Other	All other living arrangements exclusive of ones listed.
PRIS=Prison/Jail	A duly authorized and supervised facility like a jail or a prison.
PRRE=Private Residence	Any unlicensed non-institutional residence.
PSYF=Psychiatric Facility	A freestanding facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care.
REHB=Rehab Hospital	Any freestanding facility which provides rehabilitation services including
×	drug and alcohol.
SAPT=Supervised Apartment	A complex where supervision is available on a daily basis.
SHNH=State Mental Hospital/Nursing	A nursing home unit within a state licensed mental hospital.
Home Unit	
SMHO=State Mental Hospital	A state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.
TRAN=Transient	No fixed place of abode, or lives on the road.

**Living Situation**. AL=Alone should be entered for all living arrangements <u>except</u> for HOSP, OTHR, PRRE, PSYF, REHB, SAPT, and TRAN. If the living arrangement is any of the seven mentioned, all code choices

will be available. If the client is in a hospital and is expected to be discharged to a nursing home, Assisted Living Facility, or Adult Family Care Home, the living situation will be AL=Alone. This is an optional item. The codes are:

AL=Alone	Client lives alone.
NR=Not Required	Indicates field not required. System will generate when left blank.
<i>U=Unknown</i>	Client's living situation is not known.
WC=With Caregiver	Client lives with a caregiver.
WO=With Other	Client lives with someone other than a caregiver.
Z=Policy Changes	System generated when system is updated.

**<u>Placement Recommendation</u>**. This indicates the placement recommendation resulting from the case staffing. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

AFCH=Adult Family Care Home	Any state licensed adult family care home.
ALFE=ALF with Ext Cong Care	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide extended congregate care.
ALFM=ALF with Ltd Ment Hlth Svcs	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide limited mental health services.
ALFN=ALF with Ltd Nurs Svcs	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide limited nursing services.
ALFS=Assisted Living Facility	Any state licensed assisted living facility.
ARTS=Adult/Ger Res Treat Fac	A residential facility that provides mental health treatment.
GRHO=Group Home	A small residential home sponsored by a state or community entity.
HOSP=Hospital	A freestanding facility that provides medical care for acute illnesses. This includes swing bed hospitals, hospital skilled nursing units, and inpatient hospice care.
MRDD=MR/DD Facility	Any state licensed facility/center for the developmentally disabled. For example, an ICF/DD, Sunland, cluster facilities, sheltered workshops, etc.
NHTP=Temporary Nursing Home	A short term placement in a nursing home is recommended as the person has potential to return to the community. Refer to NUHO=Nursing Home.
NHTR=Nursing Home Transition	Indicates the person is transitioning from the nursing home to the community with or without services.
NUHO=Nursing Home	A freestanding facility which is certified under Medicare and/or Medicaid to provide nursing services.
OTHR=Other	A placement recommendation which is not covered by the codes provided.
PRNH=Prison Nursing Home	A nursing home unit within a duly authorized and supervised facility such as a prison or jail.
PRRE=Private Residence	Any unlicensed non-institutional residence.
PSYF=Psychiatric Facility	Any freestanding facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care (excluding a state mental hospital). This would include a crisis stabilization unit.
REHB=Rehabilitation Hospital	Any freestanding facility which provides rehabilitation services including drug and alcohol.
SAPT=Supervised Apartment	A complex where supervision is available on a daily basis.
SHNH=State Mental Hospital/Nursing Home Unit	A nursing home unit within a state licensed mental hospital.
SMHO=State Mental Hospital	A state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.

**Program Considered**. This identifies the program that was considered by CARES staff. For example, CARES considers the client for ADA Waiver based on a referral received from the lead agency. The Program Recommendation may or may not be ADA Waiver. The system will provide a drop down box with a list of choices for this field. The choices will be based on the code entered in the placement

recommendation field. Please refer to the staffing chart on pages 132-134 for selection choices. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

ACFW=Adult Cystic Fibrosis Waiver	Adult Cystic Fibrosis Medicaid Waiver Program.
ADAW=Aged/Disabled Adults Waiver	Aged Disabled Adults Medicaid Waiver Program.
ADHC=Adult Day Health Care Waiver	Adult Day Health Care Medicaid Waiver Program.
ALFW=Assisted Living Facility Waiver	Assisted Living Medicaid Waiver Program.
ALZW=Alzheimer's Disease Waiver	Alzheimer's Disease Medicaid Waiver Program.
BSCW= Brain/Spinal Cord Injury Waiver	Brain and Spinal Cord Injury Medicaid Wavier Program.
CCDA=Comm Care for Disabled Adults	Community Care for Disabled Adults Program.
CCFE=Community Care for the Elderly	Community Care for the Elderly Program.
CDCW=Consumer Directed Care Waiver	Consumer Directed Care Medicaid Waiver Program.
CHAN=Channeling	Channeling Medicaid Waiver Program.
DEVS=Developmental Services	Agency for Persons with Disabilities Program.
ELDC=Elder Care	Elder Care HMO Program.
FDMW=Fam Dys Medicaid Waiver	Familial Dysautonomia Medicaid Waiver Program.
HEMO=Health Maint Org	Health Maintenance Organization Program.
HSPC=Hospice	Hospice Program.
LTCP=LTC Com Div Pilot Program	Long Term Care Community Diversion Pilot Medicaid Waiver Program.
NHSS=Specialized Services	Nursing Home with specialized services recommended. If the results of the
	Level II Evaluation and Determination show specialized services needed,
	this code should be used. If the specialized services stop, the code should
	be changed.
NONE=None	No program considered.
OMDW=Other Medicaid Waiver	Medicaid Waiver exclusive of the waivers listed.
<i>OTHR=Other</i>	Other program exclusive of programs listed.
PACE=Prog All Inc Care for Elderly	Program of All Inclusive Care for the Elderly Program.
PACW=Project Aids Care Waiver	Project Aids Care Medicaid Waiver Program.
SBHO=Swing Bed Hosp	Rural hospital certified to provide nursing facility services.
SNUH=Skilled Nurs Unit/ Hosp	Skilled nursing unit within a hospital.

**Program Recommendation**. This identifies the program that is being recommended by CARES staff. This can be different from the Program Considered. For example, CARES considers the client for ADA Waiver but recommends Community Care for the Elderly because the client does not meet the ADA Waiver criteria. The system will provide a drop down box with a list of choices for this field. The choices will be based on the code entered in the placement recommendation field. Please refer to the staffing chart on pages 132-134 for selection choices. This is a mandatory item. The codes for this field are the same as for **Program Considered**.

**Primary Caregiver**. A primary caregiver is any family member or friend who the person indicates cares for them on a regular basis. The caregiver may or may not be paid, but does not include agency caregivers, ALF operators, AFCH sponsors, or nursing home staff. Enter the code that reflects the primary caregiver status of the client. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

N=No Caregiver	Client does not have a caregiver.
R=Not Required	Indicates field not required. System will generate when left blank.
<i>U=Unknown</i>	Client's caregiver status is not known.
<i>Y</i> = <i>Yes</i>	Client has a caregiver.
Z=Policy Changes	System generated when system is updated.

**Level of Care**. This indicates the level of care or waiver eligibility decision resulting from the case staffing. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

DNM=Does Not Meet Level of Care	Use this code when the individual does not meet level of care as defined in 59G-4.180 or 59G-4.290 of the Florida Administrative Code. This code is also used when the individual does not meet level of care for a state mental hospital.
DWC=Does Not Meet Waiver Criteria	Use this code when the individual does not meet the established criteria for a particular Medicaid Waiver Program.
INO=Intermediate One	Use this code for a level of care which requires direct or supervised nursing or rehabilitative services not included under the definition of skilled services. Intermediate Care is defined in 59G-4.180 of the Florida Administrative Code.
INT=Intermediate Two	Use this code for a level of care which requires direct or supervised nursing or rehabilitative services not included under the definition of skilled services. Intermediate Care is defined in 59G-4.180 of the Florida Administrative Code.
MEN=State Mental Hospital	Use this code when determining a level of care for an individual seeking admission to or residing in a state mental hospital (not a nursing home unit).
MWC=Meets Waiver Criteria	Use this code when the individual meets the established criteria for a particular Medicaid Waiver Program (excluding Project Aids Care)
ROH=Risk of Hospitalization	Use this code when the Project Aids Care client is at risk of hospitalization.
RON=Risk of Nursing Home SKD=Skilled	Use this code when the Project Aids Care client is at risk of nursing home. Use this code for a level of care requiring the skills of technical or professional personnel or the provision of services either directly by or under the supervision of such personnel as defined in 59G-4.290 of the Florida Administrative Code.
WHL=Withhold Level of Care	Use this code under the following circumstances: a) a Request for Level II PASRR Evaluation and Determination indicates that the individual requires specialized services and those services cannot be provided in a nursing facility; b) a Request for Level II PASRR Evaluation and Determination indicates the individual is not appropriate for nursing facility placement; c) when a 3008 or supporting medical documentation has not been received; d) when referrals are made to case management agencies or managed care organizations for Medicaid waiver services when the program has reached funding capacity and a waiting list for services is being maintained.

**Level of Care/Waiver Effective Date**. This is the date the assigned level of care or waiver certification is effective. This date is based on the date the physician signs the HRS-MED Form 3008, the CARES Form 607, or any other instrument used to staff the case **or** the effective date if one is provided on the staffing instrument. This is not a mandatory item if the staffing instrument is N=None.

**Income Level**. This identifies the client's level of income based on certain eligibility standards for Medicaid. This is a mandatory item if the Program Recommendation is a Medicaid Waiver (ACFW, ADAW, ADHC, ALFW, ALZW, BSCW, CDCW, CHAN, FDMW, LTCP, OMDW, or PACW). An entry is only allowed in this field if the program is a waiver. The codes are:

I=ICP	Institutional Care Program.	
M=MEDS-AD	Medicaid Expansion Designated by SOBRA for the Aged and	
	Disabled.	
S=SSI	Supplemental Security Income.	

#### IF THE LIVING ARRANGEMENT IS NURSING HOME (NUHO), THE FIELDS IN THE NURSING HOME PANEL WILL BECOME VISIBLE AND WILL REQUIRE ENTRY.

~ Nursing Hom	e		
Admit Date	Nursing Home Name	Living Arrangement Prior	Discharge Date Diversion Barrier
01/01/2007	BAY CENTER		

**<u>Nursing Home Admit Date</u>**. Enter the date the client entered a nursing home. This date must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year.

<u>Name of Nursing Home</u>. Enter the name of the nursing home where the client is residing. This is a list of individual PSA nursing homes. Each PSA will determine the nursing homes that are listed.

<u>Living Arrangement Prior to Nursing Home Admission</u>. Enter the appropriate code that reflects the living arrangement of the client prior to entering a nursing home. For example, if the client was residing in an Assisted Living Facility prior to entering a nursing home, the code would be ALFS. If the client was in the hospital prior to nursing home admission, the code would be HOSP. The codes are the same as the Living Arrangement codes listed above.

**Discharge Date**. This date represents the date the client was discharged from the nursing facility. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This date cannot be prior to the Admit Date. This item is optional if the living arrangement continues to be NUHO=Nursing Home. If the living arrangement at Assessment was NUHO but at Staffing is not NUHO, then this field becomes mandatory. There are times the system will automatically populate a date in this field. You will receive a message notifying you of this.

**Barrier**. This identifies the barrier that prevents an initial or subsequent alternative placement recommendation. If there is no barrier enter NONE. The codes are:

ACNA=Assistive Care Services/Optional State Supplementation Not Available ADWL=Aged Disabled Adults Waiver Waiting List AENA=Assisted Living Facility with Extended Congregate Care Not Available AFNA=Assisted Living Facility Not Available ALWL=Assisted Living Waiver Waiting List AMNA=Assisted Living Facility with Limited Mental Health Services Not Available ANNA=Assisted Living Facility with Limited Nursing Services Not Available ARAP=Assisted Living Facility Provider Required Additional Payment BSWL=Brain and Spinal Cord Injury Waiver Waiting List CDWL=Consumer Directed Care Waiver Waiting List CGEX=Caregiver Expired CGHP=Caregiver In Hospital CGNH=Caregiver In Nursing Home CHWL=Channeling Waiver Waiting List ELWL=Elder Care Waiting List FENT=Financial Eligibility Determination Not Timely IACA=Ineligible For Assistive Care/Optional State Supplementation Due To Assets IACI=Ineligible For Assistive Care/Optional State Supplementation Due To Income
ICMA=Ineligible for Community Medicaid due to Assets ICMI=Ineligible for Community Medicaid due to Income INAG=Ineligible Due To Age Requirement INCS=Ineligible For Community Services For Other Reasons INHD=Ineligible For Nursing Home Transition Due To Health/Functional Decline LFPA=Lacks Financial Resources to Private Pay an Assisted Living Facility LPWL=Long Term Care Community Diversion Pilot Waiver Waiting List NONE=No Barrier PAWL=Project Aids Care Waiting List REAF=Assisted Living Facility Refused To Accept Client RECM=Case Manager Service Provider Refused To Accept Referral REFF=CARES Placement Recommendation Refused By Family Due To Financial Concerns REFH=CARES Placement Recommendation Refused By Family Due To Health Concerns REOT=CARES Placement Recommendation Refused By Family For Other Reasons REPH=CARES Placement Recommendation Refused By Physician RERB=Client Or Family Refused To Relinquish NH Bed RESP=Client Or Family Refused CARES Placement Recommendation To Stay In NH With Spouse *RRNT*=*Referral Response From Provider Not Timely* SANA=Secure Assisted Living Facility Not Available SPIM=Spousal Impoverishment Situation Likely If Placed WLAC=Waitlist For Assistive Care Services/Optional State Supplementation WLIA=Waiting List For Assisted Living Facility or Adult Family Care Home WLIC=Waiting List For Community Services

#### IF THE PROGRAM RECOMMENDATION IS A MEDICAID WAIVER THE WAIVER PANEL WILL BECOME VISIBLE AND WILL REQUIRE ENTRY.

Waiver     Status Date     Accepted Date	
Denial Reason Intermination Date Interm. Reason Interm. Reason Interm. Reason Interm. Reason Interm. Reason Interm. Reason Intermination Date Inte	]
DCF Filed Date DCF Eligibility Date DCF Financial Eligibility International Eligibility Internat	]
Date Freedom of Choice Given to Client Date Freedom of Choice Return to CARES	
Delay Receiving Freedom of Choice? Delay Reason <pre></pre>	

**Status Date**. This is the date CARES determines the Medicaid Waiver status of the client. It is usually the staffing date or follow-up date. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. It cannot be a future date. It must be a current or past date. This is a mandatory item.

Status. This indicates the Medicaid Waiver status of the client. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

A=Approved	Client was approved for Medicaid Waiver.
D=Denied	Client was denied Medicaid Waiver.
P=Pending	Client's Medicaid Waiver status is pending.
W=Waiting List	Client was put on a waiting list for Medicaid Waiver.

<u>Accepted Date</u>. This indicates the date that the client started receiving Medicaid Waiver services from the case management agency. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. It must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This is a mandatory item if the status is A=Approved.

**Denial Reason**. This indicates the reason the Medicaid Waiver was denied. This is a mandatory item if the status is D=Denied. The codes are:

CD=Client Died	Client died prior to disposition.
IN=In Nursing Home	Client placed in nursing home prior to disposition.
LC=Lost Contact	Lost contact with client prior to disposition.
LS=Left State	Client left the state prior to disposition.
NE=Not Eligible	Client not eligible for services.
<i>OT=Other</i>	Denied for reason exclusive of ones listed.
RM=Refused Medicaid	Client refused to apply for or accept Medicaid.
RS=Refused Service	Client refused to accept the service(s) offered.
VW=Voluntary Withdrawal	Client/family voluntarily withdrew request for services.

<u>**Termination Date**</u>. This is the date the client's Medicaid Waiver services were terminated. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. It must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This is an optional item.

<u>**Termination Reason**</u>. This indicates the reason the Medicaid Waiver services are terminated. This is a mandatory item if an entry is made in Termination Date. The codes are:

CD=Client Died	Terminated due to client's death.
CH=Choose Hospice	Terminated as client chooses Hospice instead of Medicaid Waiver.
FI=Family Intervention	Terminated due to family intervention.
IN=In Nursing Home	Terminated as client entered a nursing home.
LC=Lost Contact	Terminated due to loss of contact with the client.
LS=Left State	Terminated as client left the state.
NF=Not Eligible/Financial	Terminated as client no longer meets the financial criteria.
NM=Not Eligible/Medical	Terminated as client no longer meets the medical criteria.
<i>OT=Other</i>	Terminated for reason other than ones listed.
PR=In Prison/Jail	Terminated due to client being in prison or jail.

**DCF Filed Date**. This is the date the Request for Assistance (RFA) was filed with DCF. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This field is optional, but an entry should be made, when appropriate, if the Program Recommendation is **LTCP**.

**DCF Eligibility Date**. This is the date the financial eligibility was determined by DCF. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This field is optional, but an entry should be made, when appropriate, if the Program Recommendation is **LTCP**.

**DCF Financial Eligibility**. This field reflects the financial eligibility as determined by DCF. This field is optional, but an entry should be made when the Program Recommendation is **LTCP**. The codes are:

FE=Financially Eligible NE=Financially Not Eligible

**Date Freedom of Choice Given to Client**. If the Program Recommendation is LTCP=Long Term Care Community Diversion Pilot Program, this field will be mandatory. Enter a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year.

Date Freedom of Choice Returned to CARES. This is an optional item. Once the Freedom of Choice

is received in the CARES office, enter the date received. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year.

**Delay Receiving Freedom of Choice?** If there is an entry in Date Freedom of Choice Returned to CARES, this is a mandatory item. The choices for this field are Y=Yes or N=No.

**Delay Reason**. If the Delay Receiving Freedom of Choice is Yes, then the Delay Reason is mandatory. If the Delay Receiving Freedom of Choice is No, the field is disabled. The codes for this field are: *CLD=Client Delay CRD=CARES Delay* 

Note:

If the placement recommendation is nursing home (NUHO) or temporary nursing home (NHTP) and PAS has not been entered, the system will generate a pop up box reminding you that PAS needs to be entered. If you select OK, the system will go to the PAS screen. At PAS, when you select Save and Close, the system will return you to the Staffing screen.

If the MI and/or MR Exclusion/Exemption=NO or NE and PAS is not complete, once you enter a placement recommendation of NUHO or NHTP, a pop up box will appear giving you a message that the Level II information must be entered prior to entering staffing information.

A Nursing Home panel from a previous case will show if a new case is opened and the discharge date is not populated. If the Living Arrangement is not Nursing Home, the system will force entry of the discharge date. The same is true for the Waiver panel.

When staffing with a 3008: if the level of care is DNM, do not enter an effective date on the 603 or the CIF. if the level of care is WHL, enter an effective date on the 603 and the CIF.

When the program considered is LTCP, a pop up box will appear to remind you to enter Date Enter Pipeline on the NHD screen if appropriate.

If the Waiver Recertification box is checked Yes at Assessment, two things happen: 1) no follow up will be scheduled at Staffing; 2) it will not cancel a previously scheduled follow up. You will receive a pop up message to confirm if you want to leave the case open without a follow up. Be careful not to leave a case open without a scheduled follow up.

Edit – Select this option if you want to edit the information previously saved on the Staffing screen.

Save – Select this option if you want to save the information entered or edited on the Staffing screen.

Cancel – Select this option if you want to cancel without saving the information entered or edited.

**Close** – Select this option to close the Staffing screen.

# **REFERRAL SCREEN**

ERSION 10G.	.1	(	CIRIS CARES Cases Informa	rtion		User	DORMAN	NL	
ARES Cases	for: TEST CA	SE	SSN: 04040404		Demographic	Complete	e 🗆 PA	S Comple	te
Opened on	Reason	Referral Source	Payment Type	Status	Closed on	Rea	son	PSA	
)1/01/2008	INITIAL CASE	HOSPITAL	MEDICAID PENDIN	OPEN				02A	
								[ i	2
Add Case	Close Cas	se Delete Case	Print CIF Print B	lank CIF	Search Clie	nt	Close		
ssignment	Assessmen	ts Staffings	Referrals Follo	wups					
Referral Date	Refe	erred To Imminent F	Risk Provider		Dis	position	P	SA 🖌	
		<u> </u>  _							
	- -								
							][		
	Referral	View Selected Refe	erral						

When you click on the **Referrals** tab, a summary screen displays all referrals related to that client. The screen displays the referral date, referred to, imminent risk (Y=Yes, N=No), provider, disposition and PSA. You can edit or view the referral information. Only a supervisor can edit a referral for a closed case. To view an existing referral click on the referral to highlight it. Then select View Selected Referral.

You can refer to multiple sources, <u>but you cannot refer to the same source more than once on the same date.</u>

The CARES Cases Information will still be displayed on the screen and you can select the same options described under Cases (Add Case, Close Case, Delete Case, Print CIF, Print Blank CIF, Search Client, Close).

Add New Referral – Select this option if you want to add a new referral.

**View Selected Referral** – Select this option if you want to view the highlighted referral.

🌺 Oracle Developer	Forms Runtime - Web			11		
🩀 CARES Referrals	000000000000000000000000000000000000000					: ×
CASES REFERRAL	3	CIRTS CARES Cases Infor	mation	Date User	01/31/2008 DORMANL	
CARES Referral for	TEST CASE		]	Case Opened on:	01/01/2008	
Employee	[	•	Referral Date			
Imminent Risk			Referred To		<b>*</b>	
Cares Provider	<null></null>	Ŧ	Date Received	l by Aging Network		
Case Manager	<null></null>	▼ Re	esponse Date			
Response Type	<null></null>		Disposition	<null></null>	÷	
Disposition Date		D	enial Reason	<null></null>		
Etlit	Save Cancel	Delete	Close			

When you select Add New Referral the CARES Referral screen will appear.

The fields in pink are mandatory when a new referral is entered. To update the referral information you will need to select Edit to enter data in the other fields.

#### **Referral Screen Definitions**

**Employee**. This is the name of the caseworker that is making the referral. This is a mandatory item.

**<u>Referral Date</u>**. This is the date the referral for services is made. This is a mandatory item. This date must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year.

**Imminent Risk**. This indicates whether or not the client is at imminent risk of nursing facility placement. Enter Y=Yes or N=No. This is a mandatory item.

**<u>Referred To</u>**. Enter the code for the appropriate agency to which the referral for services is being made. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

AAA=Area Agency on Aging	State contracted agency which provides direction to lead agencies.
AAS=Adult Services	State program of the Department of Children and Families that provides
	services to aged/disabled adults.
AHC=Agency for Health Care Adm	State agency responsible for administering Medicaid.
ALZ=Alzheimer's Disease Waiver	Alzheimer's Disease Medicaid Waiver Program.

ARC=ARC or ADRC	Aging Resource Center or Aging Disability Resource Center.
BHP=Broward Homebound Program	A private agency which provides community services to disabled adults.
CDC=Consumer Directed Care	Consumer Directed Care Medicaid Waiver Program.
CFW=Adult Cystic Fibrosis Waiver	Adult Cystic Fibrosis Medicaid Waiver Program.
CHA=Channeling	Channeling Medicaid Waiver Program.
DES=Developmental Services	Agency for Persons with Disabilities.
DOH=Department of Health	Department of Health.
ELD=Elder Care	A HMO which provides community services for frail elderly people.
HHC=Home Health Care	A private agency providing home health services.
HMO=Health Maint Org	Health Maintenance Organization.
LEA=Lead Agency	State contracted agency providing community services.
LTS=LTC Diversion Suitable	Identifies those clients suitable for the Nursing Home Diversion Program.
MCO=Managed Care Org	Managed Care Organization
MHC=Massada Home Care	A private agency which provides short term community services to adults.
NGC=Non Gov Comm Agency	Any agency that is not sponsored by the government.
OGA=Other Government Comm Agency	Any agency not listed that is sponsored by the government.
<i>OTH=Other</i>	Any agency not listed.
PAC=Project Aids Care	Project Aids Care Medicaid Waiver Program.
PCE=Program of All Inc Care for Elderly	Agency that is providing services under the PACE program.
UHC=United Home Care	A HMO which provides community services to adults.
VOC=Vocational Rehabilitation	State program of the Department of Education.

<u>**CARES Provider</u>**. This is a list of individual Planning and Service Area (PSA) providers. Each PSA determines the providers that are listed. This list can include the names of hospitals, lead agencies, nursing facilities, etc. within the PSA. This is an optional item.</u>

**Date Received by Aging Network**. This aging network will populate this field once they receive the referral from CARES. No entry is allowed in this field.

<u>Case Manager</u>. This indicates the designated case management unit for the case. This is an optional item. The codes for this field are:

AAS=Adult Services	Adult Services staff of the Department of Children and Families.
ADH=Adult Day Health Care	Staff of an agency providing services under the Adult Day Health Care
	Medicaid Waiver Program.
AHC=Agency for Health Care Adm	Staff of the Agency for Health Care Administration.
ALZ=Alzheimer's Disease Waiver	Staff of an agency providing services under the Alzheimer's Disease
	Medicaid Waiver Program.
ARC=ARC or ADRC	Aging Resource Center or Aging Disability Resource Center.
BHP=Broward Homebound Program	Staff of the Broward Homebound program.
CAR=CARES	CARES staff of the Department of Elder Affairs.
CDA=Community Care for	Adult Services staff of the Department of Children and Families or
Disabled Adults	staff of an agency providing services under the Community Care for
	Disabled Adults Program.
CFW=Cystic Fibrosis Waiver	Staff of the Department of Health.
CHA=Channeling	Staff of an agency providing services under the Channeling Medicaid
	Waiver Program.
DES=Developmental Services	Staff of the Agency for Persons with Disabilities.
DOH=Department of Health	Staff of the Department of Health.
ELD=Elder Care	Staff of an agency providing services under the Elder Care Plan.
HHC=Home Health Care	Staff of a private agency which provides home health services.
HMO=Health Maintenance Organization	Staff of a Health Maintenance Organization.
LEA=Lead Agency	Staff of the local lead agency which provide case management for any
	program.

MCO=Managed Care Org	Staff of a managed care organization.
MEH=Mental Health	Staff of any agency which provides mental health services.
MHC=Massada Home Care	Staff of the Massada Home Care program.
OMW=Other Medicaid Waiver	Staff of an agency providing services under any Medicaid Waiver
	exclusive of ones listed.
PAC=Project Aids Care	Staff of an agency providing services under the Project Aids Care
	Medicaid Waiver Program.
PCE=Prog of All Inc Care for the Elderly	Staff of an agency providing services under the PACE program.
UHC=United Home Care	Staff of United Home Care.
VOC=Vocational Rehabilitation	Staff of a state program under the Department of Education.

**<u>Response Date</u>**. This is the date a response is received from the referral agency. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This date must be a current date or a past date. It cannot be a future date. This is an optional item.

**<u>Response Type</u>**. This indicates the type of response received regarding the referral. This is a mandatory item if there is an entry in Response Date. The codes are:

OCM=Office Visit/Case Manager	Case manager made a visit to the CARES office.
OVC=Office Visit/CARES	CARES staff made a visit to the case manager's office.
TCC=Telephone Call/CARES	CARES staff telephoned the case manager's office.
TCM=Telephone Call/Case Manager	Case manager telephoned the CARES office.
WCM=Written/Case Manager	Case manager responded in writing.

**Disposition**. This indicates the action taken by the referral agency. This is a mandatory item if there is an entry in Response Type. The codes are:

A=Approved	Referral agency approved the client for services.
D=Denied	Referral agency denied services for the client.
W=Waiting List	Referral agency put the client on a waiting list.

**Disposition Date**. This indicates the date the referral agency takes action to dispose of the referral. For example, on 10/01/2008 the client is put on a waiting list. The Disposition Date would be 10/01/2008. This will be a two- digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. It must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This is an optional item.

**Denial Reason**. This indicates the reason the referral was denied by the referral agency. This is a mandatory item if the Disposition is D=Denied. The codes are:

CD=Client Died	Client died prior to disposition.
IN=In Nursing Home	Client placed in nursing home prior to disposition.
LC=Lost Contact	Lost contact with client prior to disposition.
LS=Left State	Client left the state prior to disposition.
NE=Not Eligible	Client not eligible for services.
<i>OT=Other</i>	Denied for reason exclusive of ones listed.
RM=Refused Medicaid	Client refused to apply for or accept Medicaid.
RS=Refused Service	Client refused to accept the service(s) offered.
SN=Service Not Available	Denied as service(s) requested not available.

# Note: A referral is "complete" when there is a disposition and disposition date entered on the Referral screen. A 30-day follow-up will be scheduled every 30 days by the system until the

referral is "complete." The "complete" referral information must be entered prior to entering the scheduled follow-up in order to cancel the ongoing 30-day follow-ups.

Referrals should only be made to the AAA, ARC or lead agency within the same PSA as the CARES office. If a referral is sent outside the PSA, the AAA, ARC or lead agency in another PSA will not be able to enter "date received by the aging network", which they are required to do.

Edit – Select this option if you want to edit existing referral information.

Save – Select this option if you want to save the information entered or edited.

**Cancel** – Select this option if you want to cancel without saving the information entered or edited.

**Delete** – Select this option if you want to delete the referral.

Close – Select this option if you want to close the Referral screen.

### FOLLOW UP SCREEN

👺 Oracle Developer Forms Runtime - Web
${f \widehat{a}}$ CARES Cases . More that the transmission of transmission of the transmission of t
CARES CASES     CIRTS     Date     01/31/2008       VERSION 10G.1     CARES Cases Information     User     DORMANL
CARES Cases for: TEST CASE SSN: 040404040 Demographic Complete PAS Complete
Opened on         Reason         Referral Source         Payment Type         Status         Closed on         Reason         PSA           01/01/2008         INITIAL CASE         HOSPITAL         MEDICAID PENDIN( OPEN         02A
Add Case Close Case Delete Case Print CIF Print Blank CIF Search Client Close
Assignment Assessments Staffings Referrals Followups
Staffing And Follow-up Dates Staffing Date Follow-up Date 01/01/2008 02/01/2008
Follow-up Information           Scheduled Date         Followup Type           Employee Scheduled         Followup Status         Completed Date
02/01/2008 30 DAY LINDA DORMAN FOLLOWUP SCHEDULED 02A
Add Unscheduled Followup View Selected Followup Print Follow-up CIF
Record: 1/1 <08C>

When you click on the **Followups** tab, a summary screen displays all follow-ups related to that case. The screen displays for each followup the followup scheduled date, followup type, employee scheduled, followup status, completed date and PSA. You can click on the particular followup that you want to view or edit. Only a supervisor can edit a followup for a closed case.

The CARES Cases Information will still be displayed on the screen and you can select the same options described under Cases (Add Case, Close Case, Delete Case, Print CIF, Print Blank CIF, Search Client, Close).

This screen also has a panel that lists the staffing date and followup date that is a result of the staffing. This is where you highlight the followup to be viewed.

**Add Unscheduled Followup** – Select this option if you want to add an unscheduled follow up for an open case.

**View Selected Followup** – Select this option if you want to view the highlighted followup. Click on the followup in the Staffing Date and Followup Date panel to highlight the followup.

**Print Followup CIF** – Select this option if you want to print a highlighted followup.

When you select **View Selected Followup**, the CARES Follow-up Screen appears.

<sup>8</sup> Oracle Dev	eloper Forms R	Runtime - W	eb		
🙀 CARES Follow ups					×
CASES FOLLOWUPS VERSION 106.1	C	C I R T S CARES Cases Informat	ion	Date User	08/25/2008 DORMANL
CARES Follow-up for:	TEST CASE	Follow-u	pPSA: 02A Ca	ise Opened	lon: 01/01/2007
Scheduled Date Ca	ASEWORKER SCHEduled	Followup Status	Followup Type	E Ri E Pi	eferral Complete AS Complete
Completed Date Ca	aseworker Completed	Placement Recomme	endation Progr	ram Recon	nmendation
Spec Services being I	Provided?	ngement	Living Situation		County
Case Manager	Followup Site		Primary Caregiver	Waiting fo	r NH Reason
				<u>snuii&gt;</u>	
Edit	Save Cancel	Close			
			~~		l)

This screen will capture data regarding the client's current status. The system will collect information such as the client's current living arrangement, living situation, placement recommendation, program recommendation, case manager, and primary caregiver status. The system will also capture specific information concerning nursing home placement, swing bed or hospital skilled nursing unit status, or Medicaid Waiver status.

In order to enter follow-up information for a scheduled or unscheduled follow up, you must first select **Edit**.

#### **Follow Up Screen Definitions**

<u>Scheduled Date</u>. This is the date of the scheduled follow up. The system establishes this date, and no entry is allowed in this field.

<u>Caseworker Scheduled</u>. This is the caseworker that owns the case and is responsible for the follow-up. The system establishes the caseworker based on **Case Assignment**. No entry is allowed in this field.

**Followup Status**. The system enters this information and no entry is allowed in this field. The codes are SC=Followup Scheduled and CO=Followup Completed.

**Followup Type**. This is the type of the followup. The codes are TD=30 Day, ND=90 Day, OD=180 Day, AN=Annual, OA=Ongoing Annual and UF=Unscheduled Followup. The system enters this information and no entry is allowed in this field.

**<u>Referral Complete</u>**. If this box is checked it means complete referral information has been entered on the Referral screen. If this box is not checked it means a follow-up will be scheduled every 30 days until the information is complete. See Referral screen for a definition of complete.

**<u>PAS Complete</u>**. If this box is checked it means complete PAS information has been entered on the PAS screen. If this box is not checked it means a follow-up will be scheduled every 30 days until the information is complete. See PAS screen for definition of complete.

<u>**Completed Date**</u>. This is the date the follow-up is completed. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This cannot be a future date. It must be a current or past date. This is a mandatory item. The system will generate a pop up box that will advise you if the follow-up is too early. You cannot enter a Completed Date that is prior to the 15 day window for follow-ups.

<u>Caseworker Completed</u>. This indicates the caseworker that completed the follow-up. This is a mandatory item.

**<u>Placement Recommendation</u>**. This indicates the placement recommendation at the time of the followup. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

AFCH=Adult Family Care Home ALFE=ALF with Ext Cong Care	Any state licensed adult family care home. Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide extended
ALFM=ALF with Ltd Ment Hlth Svcs	congregate care. Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide limited mental health services.
ALFN=ALF with Ltd Nurs Svcs	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide limited nursing services.
ALFS=Assisted Living Facility	Any state licensed assisted living facility.
ARTS=Adult/Ger Res Treat Fac	A residential facility that provides mental health treatment.
GRHO=Group Home	A small residential home sponsored by a state or community entity.
HOSP=Hospital	A freestanding facility that provides medical care for acute illnesses. This includes swing bed hospitals, hospital skilled nursing units, and inpatient hospice care.
MRDD=MR/DD Facility	Any state licensed facility/center for the developmentally disabled. For example, an ICF/DD, Sunland, cluster facilities, sheltered workshops, etc.

NHTP=Temporary Nursing Home	A short term placement in a nursing home is recommended as the
	person has potential to return to the community. Refer to
	NUHO=Nursing Home.
NHTR=Nursing Home Transition	Indicates the person is transitioning from the nursing home to the
	community with or without services.
NUHO=Nursing Home	A freestanding facility which is certified under Medicare and/or
-	Medicaid to provide nursing services.
OTHR=Other	A placement recommendation which is not covered by the codes
	provided.
PRNH=Prison Nursing Home	A nursing home unit within a duly authorized and supervised facility
	such as a prison or jail.
PRRE=Private Residence	Any unlicensed non-institutional residence.
PSYF=Psychiatric Facility	Any freestanding facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care
	(excluding a state mental hospital). This would include a crisis
	stabilization unit.
REHB=Rehabilitation Hospital	Any freestanding facility which provides rehabilitation services
	including drug and alcohol.
SAPT=Supervised Apartment	A complex where supervision is available on a daily basis
SHNH-State Mental Hospital/Nursing	A nursing home unit within a state licensed mental hospital
Home Unit	r indising nome and wrann a state needsed mental hospital.
SMIQ State Montal Heapital	A state licensed facility that provides powehistric core
SMHU=State Mental Hospital	A state incensed facility that provides psychiatric care.

**Program Recommendation**. This identifies the program that is being recommended by CARES staff. The system will provide a drop down box with a list of choices for this field. The choices will be based on the code entered in the placement recommendation field. Please refer to the staffing chart on pages 132-134 for selection choices. This is a mandatory item. The codes for this field are:

ACFW=Adult Cystic Fibrosis Waiver ADAW=Aged/Disabled Adults Waiver ADHC=Adult Day Health Care Waiver ALFW=Assisted Living Facility Waiver ALZW=Alzheimer's Disease Waiver BSCW= Brain/Spinal Cord Injury Waiver CCDA=Comm Care for Disabled Adults *CCFE=Community Care for the Elderly* CDCW=Consumer Directed Care Waiver CHAN=Channeling DEVS=Developmental Services *ELDC=Elder Care* FDMW=Fam Dys Medicaid Waiver *HEMO=Health Maint Org HSPC=Hospice* LTCP=LTC Com Div Pilot Program

NHSS=Specialized Services

NONE=None OMDW=Other Medicaid Waiver OTHR=Other PACE=Prog All Inc Care for Elderly PACW=Project Aids Care Waiver SBHO=Swing Bed Hosp SNUH=Skilled Nurs Unit/ Hosp

Adult Cystic Fibrosis Medicaid Waiver Program. Aged Disabled Adults Medicaid Waiver Program. Adult Day Health Care Medicaid Waiver Program. Assisted Living Medicaid Waiver Program. Alzheimer's Disease Medicaid Waiver Program. Brain and Spinal Cord Injury Medicaid Wavier Program. Community Care for Disabled Adults Program. Community Care for the Elderly Program. Consumer Directed Care Medicaid Waiver Program. Channeling Medicaid Waiver Program. Agency for Persons with Disabilities Program. Elder Care HMO Program. Familial Dysautonomia Medicaid Waiver Program. Health Maintenance Organization Program. Hospice Program. Long Term Care Community Diversion Pilot Medicaid Waiver Program. Nursing Home with specialized services recommended. If the results of the Level II Evaluation and Determination show specialized services needed, this code should be used. If the specialized services stop, the code should be changed. No program considered. Medicaid Waiver exclusive of the waivers listed. Other program exclusive of programs listed. Program of All Inclusive Care for the Elderly Program. Project Aids Care Medicaid Waiver Program. Rural hospital certified to provide nursing facility services. Skilled nursing unit within a hospital.

**Spec Services being Provided?** If the program recommendation is NHSS=Needs Specialized Services, you will be required to enter a Y=Yes or N=No in this field. A yes indicates the person is currently receiving specialized services and a no indicates the person is not receiving specialized services. This field will be disabled if the program recommendation is not NHSS.

**Living Arrangement**. Enter the appropriate code that reflects the living arrangement of the client at the time of the follow-up. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

AFCH=Adult Family Care Home	Any state licensed adult family care home.
ALFE=ALF with Ext Cong Care	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide extended
	congregate care.
ALFM=ALF with Ltd Ment Hlth Svcs	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide limited
	mental health services.
ALFN=ALF with Ltd Nurs Svcs	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide limited
	nursing services.
ALFS=Assisted Living Facility	Any state licensed assisted living facility.
ARTS=Adult/Geriatric Residential	A residential facility that provides mental health treatment.
Treatment Facility	
GRHO=Group Home	A small residential home sponsored by a state or community entity.
HOSP=Hospital	An institution that provides care for acute illnesses (excluding a state
	mental hospital). Use this code for all units located within a hospital
	(swing bed, psychiatric unit, skilled nursing unit, etc.).
MRDD=MR/DD Facility	A facility that provides treatment for people suffering from
	developmental disabilities (ICF/DD, cluster facility, Sunland, etc.).
NUHO=Nursing Home	A freestanding facility that is certified under Medicare and/or Medicaid
	to provide nursing services.
OTHR=Other	All other living arrangements exclusive of ones listed.
PRIS=Prison/Jail	A duly authorized and supervised facility like a jail or a prison.
PRRE=Private Residence	Any unlicensed non-institutional residence.
PSYF=Psychiatric Facility	A freestanding facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care.
REHB=Rehab Hospital	Any freestanding facility which provides rehabilitation services
	including drug and alcohol.
SAPT=Supervised Apartment	A complex where supervision is available on a daily basis.
SHNH=State Mental Hospital/Nursing	A nursing home unit within a state licensed mental hospital.
Home Unit	
SMHO=State Mental Hospital	A state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.
TRAN=Transient	No fixed place of abode, or lives on the road.

**Living Situation**. AL=Alone should be entered for all living arrangements <u>except</u> for HOSP, OTHR, PRRE, PSYF, REHB, SAPT, and TRAN. If the living arrangement is any of the seven mentioned, all code choices will be available. If the client is in a hospital and is expected to be discharged to a nursing home, Assisted Living Facility, or Adult Family Care Home, the living situation will be AL=Alone. This is an optional item. The codes are:

AL=Alone	Client lives alone.
NR=Not Required	Indicates field not required. System will generate when left blank.
<i>U=Unknown</i>	Client's living situation is not known.
WC=With Caregiver	Client lives with a caregiver.
WO=With Other	Client lives with someone other than a caregiver.
Z=Policy Changes	System generated when system is updated.

<u>**County</u>**. This is the county in which the client is physically located at the time of the follow-up. Enter the appropriate county. This item is mandatory. *Note: Only the counties within each PSA will be available in the drop down box.*</u>

<u>Case Manager</u>. This indicates the designated case management unit for the case. This is a mandatory item. The codes for this field are:

AAS=Adult Services ADH=Adult Day Health Care	Adult Services staff of the Department of Children and Families. Staff of an agency providing services under the Adult Day Health Care Medicaid Waiver Program.
AHC=Agency for Health Care Adm	Staff of the Agency for Health Care Administration.
ALZ=Alzheimer's Disease Waiver	Staff of an agency providing services under the Alzheimer's Disease Medicaid Waiver Program.
ARC=ARC or ADRC	Aging Resource Center or Aging Disability Resource Center.
BHP=Broward Homebound Program	Staff of the Broward Homebound program.
CAR=CARES	CARES staff of the Department of Elder Affairs.
CDA=Community Care for	Adult Services staff of the Department of Children and Families or
Disabled Adults	staff of an agency providing services under the Community Care for
	Disabled Adults Program.
CFW=Cystic Fibrosis Waiver	Staff of the Department of Health.
CHA=Channeling	Staff of an agency providing services under the Channeling Medicaid
	Waiver Program.
DES=Developmental Services	Staff of the Agency for Persons with Disabilities.
DOH=Department of Health	Staff of the Department of Health.
ELD=Elder Care	Staff of an agency providing services under the Elder Care Plan.
HHC=Home Health Care	Staff of a private agency which provides home health services.
HMO=Health Maintenance Organization	Staff of a Health Maintenance Organization.
LEA=Lead Agency	Staff of the local lead agency which provide case management for any program.
MCO=Managed Care Org	Staff of a managed care organization.
MEH=Mental Health	Staff of any agency which provides mental health services.
MHC=Massada Home Care	Staff of the Massada Home Care program.
OMW=Other Medicaid Waiver	Staff of an agency providing services under any Medicaid Waiver
	exclusive of ones listed.
PAC=Project Aids Care	Staff of an agency providing services under the Project Aids Care
·	Medicaid Waiver Program.
PCE=Prog of All Inc Care for the Elderly	Staff of an agency providing services under the PACE program.
UHC=United Home Care	Staff of United Home Care.
VOC=Vocational Rehabilitation	Staff of a state program under the Department of Education.

**Followup Site**. This identifies where the follow-up actually took place. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

ADC=Adult Day Care	A facility which provides day care for certain eligible adults.
AFCH=Adult Family Care Home	Any state licensed adult family care home.
ALF=Assisted Living Facility	Any state licensed assisted living facility.
ALFE=ALF with Ext Cong Care	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide extended congregate care.
ALFM=ALF with Ltd Ment Hlth Svcs	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide limited mental health services.
ALFN=ALF with Ltd Nurs Svcs	Any state licensed ALF which is also licensed to provide limited nursing services.
ARTS=Adult/Ger Res Treat Fac CARE=Onsite in CARES Office	A residential facility which provides mental health treatment. Assessment completed in the CARES office.

GRHO=Group HomeA small residential home sponsored by a state or community entity.H=HospitalA small residential home sponsored by a state or community entity.H=HospitalAn institution that provides care for acute illnesses (excluding a state mental hospital, swing bed hospital, and a skilled nursing unit within a hospital).M=Meal SiteMeal site sponsored by a lead agency.MRDD=MR/DD FacilityA facility that provides treatment for people suffering from developmental disabilities (ICF/DD, cluster facility, Sunland, etc.).NH=Nursing HomeA freestanding facility that is certified under Medicare and/or Medicaid to provide nursing services.OAA=Older American ActFederally funded program administered by the Department of Elder Affairs.OFFC=Office/Medical Case File ReviewIndicates the assessment was a medical case file review completed in the CARES office.OT=OtherAll other assessment sites exclusive of ones listed.PSIS=Prison/JailA duly authorized and supervised facility like a jail or a prison.SBHO=Swing Bed HospitalSite specific to a Planning and Service Area.SMHO=State Mental HospitalA state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.SNUH=Skilled Nursing Unit/HospitalA state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.	CH=Client/Relative's Home	The client's or relative's private residence.
H=HospitalAn institution that provides care for acute illnesses (excluding a state mental hospital, swing bed hospital, and a skilled nursing unit within a hospital, swing bed hospital, and a skilled nursing unit within a hospital).M=Meal SiteMeal site sponsored by a lead agency.MRDD=MR/DD FacilityA facility that provides treatment for people suffering from developmental disabilities (ICF/DD, cluster facility, Sunland, etc.).NH=Nursing HomeA freestanding facility that is certified under Medicare and/or Medicaid to provide nursing services.OAA=Older American ActFederally funded program administered by the Department of Elder Affairs.OFFC=Office/Medical Case File ReviewIndicates the assessment was a medical case file review completed in the CARES office.OT=OtherAll other assessment sites exclusive of ones listed. A duly authorized and supervised facility like a jail or a prison. Site specific to a Planning and Service Area.PSYF=Psychiatric Facility SBHO=Swing Bed HospitalA freestanding facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care. A state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.SMHO=State Mental Hospital SNUH=Skilled Nursing Unit/HospitalA section within a hospital which is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide skilled nursing services.	GRHO=Group Home	A small residential home sponsored by a state or community entity.
M=Meal SiteMeal site sponsored by a lead agency.MRDD=MR/DD FacilityA facility that provides treatment for people suffering from developmental disabilities (ICF/DD, cluster facility, Sunland, etc.).NH=Nursing HomeA freestanding facility that is certified under Medicare and/or Medicaid to provide nursing services.OAA=Older American ActFederally funded program administered by the Department of Elder Affairs.OFFC=Office/Medical Case File ReviewIndicates the assessment was a medical case file review completed in the CARES office.OT=OtherAll other assessment sites exclusive of ones listed.PRIS=Prison/JailA duly authorized and supervised facility like a jail or a prison.PSA=PSA SpecificSite specific to a Planning and Service Area.PSYF=Psychiatric FacilityA freestanding facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care.SHHO=State Mental HospitalA state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.SNUH=Skilled Nursing Unit/HospitalA state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.	H=Hospital	An institution that provides care for acute illnesses (excluding a state mental hospital, swing bed hospital, and a skilled nursing unit within a hospital).
MRDD=MR/DD FacilityA facility that provides treatment for people suffering from developmental disabilities (ICF/DD, cluster facility, Sunland, etc.).NH=Nursing HomeA freestanding facility that is certified under Medicare and/or Medicaid to provide nursing services.OAA=Older American ActFederally funded program administered by the Department of Elder Affairs.OFFC=Office/Medical Case File ReviewIndicates the assessment was a medical case file review completed in the CARES office.OT=OtherAll other assessment sites exclusive of ones listed.PRIS=Prison/JailA duly authorized and supervised facility like a jail or a prison.PSA=PSA SpecificSite specific to a Planning and Service Area.PSYF=Psychiatric FacilityA freestanding facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care.SMHO=State Mental HospitalA state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.SNUH=Skilled Nursing Unit/HospitalA section within a hospital which is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide skilled nursing services.	M=Meal Site	Meal site sponsored by a lead agency.
NH=Nursing Homedevelopmental disabilities (ICF/DD, cluster facility, Sunland, etc.).NH=Nursing HomeA freestanding facility that is certified under Medicare and/or Medicaid to provide nursing services.OAA=Older American ActFederally funded program administered by the Department of Elder Affairs.OFFC=Office/Medical Case File ReviewIndicates the assessment was a medical case file review completed in the CARES office.OT=OtherAll other assessment sites exclusive of ones listed.PRIS=Prison/JailA duly authorized and supervised facility like a jail or a prison.PSA=PSA SpecificSite specific to a Planning and Service Area.PSYF=Psychiatric FacilityA freestanding facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care.SBHO=State Mental HospitalA state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.SNUH=Skilled Nursing Unit/HospitalA state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.	MRDD=MR/DD Facility	A facility that provides treatment for people suffering from
NH=Nursing HomeA freestanding facility that is certified under Medicare and/or Medicaid to provide nursing services.OAA=Older American ActFederally funded program administered by the Department of Elder Affairs.OFFC=Office/Medical Case File ReviewIndicates the assessment was a medical case file review completed in the CARES office.OT=OtherAll other assessment sites exclusive of ones listed.PRIS=Prison/JailA duly authorized and supervised facility like a jail or a prison.PSA=PSA SpecificSite specific to a Planning and Service Area.PSYF=Psychiatric FacilityA freestanding facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care.SBHO=State Mental HospitalA state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.SNUH=Skilled Nursing Unit/HospitalA state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.		developmental disabilities (ICF/DD, cluster facility, Sunland, etc.).
OAA=Older American Actto provide nursing services.OFFC=Office/Medical Case File ReviewFederally funded program administered by the Department of Elder Affairs.OFFC=Office/Medical Case File ReviewIndicates the assessment was a medical case file review completed in the CARES office.OT=OtherAll other assessment sites exclusive of ones listed.PRIS=Prison/JailA duly authorized and supervised facility like a jail or a prison.PSA=PSA SpecificSite specific to a Planning and Service Area.PSYF=Psychiatric FacilityA freestanding facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care.SBHO=Swing Bed HospitalA state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.SMHO=State Mental HospitalA state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.SNUH=Skilled Nursing Unit/HospitalA section within a hospital which is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide skilled nursing services.	NH=Nursing Home	A freestanding facility that is certified under Medicare and/or Medicaid
OAA=Older American ActFederally funded program administered by the Department of Elder Affairs.OFFC=Office/Medical Case File ReviewIndicates the assessment was a medical case file review completed in the CARES office.OT=OtherAll other assessment sites exclusive of ones listed.PRIS=Prison/JailA duly authorized and supervised facility like a jail or a prison.PSA=PSA SpecificSite specific to a Planning and Service Area.PSYF=Psychiatric FacilityA freestanding facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care.SBHO=Swing Bed HospitalA state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.SMHO=State Mental HospitalA state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.SNUH=Skilled Nursing Unit/HospitalA section within a hospital which is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide skilled nursing services.		to provide nursing services.
OFFC=Office/Medical Case File ReviewAffairs.OFFC=Office/Medical Case File ReviewIndicates the assessment was a medical case file review completed in the CARES office.OT=OtherAll other assessment sites exclusive of ones listed.PRIS=Prison/JailA duly authorized and supervised facility like a jail or a prison.PSA=PSA SpecificSite specific to a Planning and Service Area.PSYF=Psychiatric FacilityA freestanding facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care.SBHO=Swing Bed HospitalA rural hospital that is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide nursing services.SMHO=State Mental HospitalA state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.SNUH=Skilled Nursing Unit/HospitalA section within a hospital which is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide skilled nursing services.	OAA=Older American Act	Federally funded program administered by the Department of Elder
OFFC=Office/Medical Case File ReviewIndicates the assessment was a medical case file review completed in the CARES office.OT=OtherAll other assessment sites exclusive of ones listed.PRIS=Prison/JailA duly authorized and supervised facility like a jail or a prison.PSA=PSA SpecificSite specific to a Planning and Service Area.PSYF=Psychiatric FacilityA freestanding facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care.SBHO=Swing Bed HospitalA freestanding facility that provides psychiatric care.SMHO=State Mental HospitalA state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.SNUH=Skilled Nursing Unit/HospitalA section within a hospital which is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide skilled nursing services.		Affairs.
OT=OtherAll other assessment sites exclusive of ones listed.PRIS=Prison/JailA duly authorized and supervised facility like a jail or a prison.PSA=PSA SpecificSite specific to a Planning and Service Area.PSYF=Psychiatric FacilityA freestanding facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care.SBHO=Swing Bed HospitalA rural hospital that is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide nursing services.SMHO=State Mental HospitalA state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.SNUH=Skilled Nursing Unit/HospitalA section within a hospital which is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide skilled nursing services.	OFFC=Office/Medical Case File Review	Indicates the assessment was a medical case file review completed in
OT=OtherAll other assessment sites exclusive of ones listed.PRIS=Prison/JailA duly authorized and supervised facility like a jail or a prison.PSA=PSA SpecificSite specific to a Planning and Service Area.PSYF=Psychiatric FacilityA freestanding facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care.SBHO=Swing Bed HospitalA rural hospital that is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide nursing services.SMHO=State Mental HospitalA state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.SNUH=Skilled Nursing Unit/HospitalA section within a hospital which is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide skilled nursing services.		the CARES office.
PRIS=Prison/JailA duly authorized and supervised facility like a jail or a prison.PSA=PSA SpecificSite specific to a Planning and Service Area.PSYF=Psychiatric FacilityA freestanding facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care.SBHO=Swing Bed HospitalA rural hospital that is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide nursing services.SMHO=State Mental HospitalA state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.SNUH=Skilled Nursing Unit/HospitalA section within a hospital which is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide skilled nursing services.	<i>OT=Other</i>	All other assessment sites exclusive of ones listed.
PSA=PSA SpecificSite specific to a Planning and Service Area.PSYF=Psychiatric FacilityA freestanding facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care.SBHO=Swing Bed HospitalA rural hospital that is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide nursing services.SMHO=State Mental HospitalA state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.SNUH=Skilled Nursing Unit/HospitalA section within a hospital which is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide skilled nursing services.	PRIS=Prison/Jail	A duly authorized and supervised facility like a jail or a prison.
PSYF=Psychiatric FacilityA freestanding facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care.SBHO=Swing Bed HospitalA rural hospital that is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide nursing services.SMHO=State Mental HospitalA state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.SNUH=Skilled Nursing Unit/HospitalA section within a hospital which is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide skilled nursing services.	PSA=PSA Specific	Site specific to a Planning and Service Area.
SBHO=Swing Bed HospitalA rural hospital that is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide nursing services.SMHO=State Mental HospitalA state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.SNUH=Skilled Nursing Unit/HospitalA section within a hospital which is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide skilled nursing services.	PSYF=Psychiatric Facility	A freestanding facility that provides psychiatric or mental health care.
SMHO=State Mental HospitalA state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.SNUH=Skilled Nursing Unit/HospitalA section within a hospital which is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide skilled nursing services.	SBHO=Swing Bed Hospital	A rural hospital that is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide nursing services.
<i>SNUH=Skilled Nursing Unit/Hospital</i> A section within a hospital which is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide skilled nursing services.	SMHO=State Mental Hospital	A state licensed facility that provides psychiatric care.
to provide skined narshig services.	SNUH=Skilled Nursing Unit/Hospital	A section within a hospital which is certified under Medicare/Medicaid to provide skilled nursing services
<i>T=Telephone Screen</i> Indicates an assessment completed by telephone.	T=Telephone Screen	Indicates an assessment completed by telephone.

**<u>Primary Caregiver</u>**. A primary caregiver is any family member or friend who the person indicates cares for them on a regular basis. The caregiver may or may not be paid, but does not include agency caregivers, ALF operators, AFCH sponsors, or nursing home staff. Enter the code that reflects the primary caregiver status of the client. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

N=No Caregiver	Client does not have a caregiver.
R=Not Required	Indicates field not required. System will generate when left blank.
U=Unknown	Client's caregiver status is not known.
<i>Y</i> = <i>Yes</i>	Client has a caregiver.
Z=Policy Changes	System generated when system is updated.

**Waiting Reason**. This indicates why the client is waiting for placement in a nursing home. This field is mandatory if the placement recommendation is nursing home and the living arrangement is not nursing home. The codes are:

FI=Family/Individual Delay	Family has not followed through with nursing home placement.
IH=Still in Hospital	Client remains in the hospital.
NB=No Bed Available	No nursing home bed is available.
<i>OT=Other</i>	Reason exclusive of ones listed.
WF=Waiting/Financial	Client is waiting on determination of Medicaid eligibility.
WL=Waiting List	Client is on a waiting list for a particular nursing home.

#### IF THE LIVING ARRANGEMENT IS NURSING HOME (NUHO), THE FIELDS IN THE NURSING HOME PANEL WILL BECOME VISIBLE AND WILL REQUIRE ENTRY.

- Nursing Hom	e			
Admit Date	Nursing Home Name	Living Arrangement Prior	Discharge Date	Diversion Barrier
01/01/2007	BAY CENTER	HOSPITAL	<b>_</b>	

**<u>Nursing Home Admit Date</u>**. Enter the date the client entered a nursing home. This date must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year.

<u>Name of Nursing Home</u>. Enter the name of the nursing home where the client is residing. This is a list of individual PSA nursing homes. Each PSA will determine the nursing homes that are listed.

**Living Arrangement Prior to Nursing Home Admission**. Enter the appropriate code that reflects the living arrangement of the client prior to entering a nursing home. For example, if the client was residing in an Assisted Living Facility prior to entering a nursing home, the code would be ALFS. If the client was in the hospital prior to nursing home admission, the code would be HOSP. The codes are the same as the **Living Arrangement** codes listed above.

**Discharge Date**. This date represents the date the client was discharged from the nursing facility. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This date cannot be prior to the Admit Date. This item is optional if the living arrangement continues to be NUHO=Nursing Home. If the living arrangement at Staffing was NUHO but at Followup is not NUHO, then this field becomes mandatory. There are times the system will automatically populate a date in this field. You will receive a message notifying you of this.

**<u>Barrier</u>**. This identifies the barrier that prevents an initial or subsequent alternative placement recommendation. If there is no barrier enter NONE. The codes are:

ACNA=Assistive Care Services/Optional State Supplementation Not Available ADWL=Aged Disabled Adults Waiver Waiting List AENA=Assisted Living Facility with Extended Congregate Care Not Available AFNA=Assisted Living Facility Not Available ALWL=Assisted Living Waiver Waiting List AMNA=Assisted Living Facility with Limited Mental Health Services Not Available ANNA=Assisted Living Facility with Limited Nursing Services Not Available ARAP=Assisted Living Facility Provider Required Additional Payment BSWL=Brain and Spinal Cord Injury Waiver Waiting List CDWL=Consumer Directed Care Waiver Waiting List CGEX=Caregiver Expired CGHP=Caregiver In Hospital CGNH=Caregiver In Nursing Home CHWL=Channeling Waiver Waiting List ELWL=Elder Care Waiting List *FENT=Financial Eligibility Determination Not Timely* IACA=Ineligible For Assistive Care/Optional State Supplementation Due To Assets IACI=Ineligible For Assistive Care/Optional State Supplementation Due To Income ICMA=Ineligible for Community Medicaid due to Assets

ICMI=Ineligible for Community Medicaid due to Income INAG=Ineligible Due To Age Requirement INCS=Ineligible For Community Services For Other Reasons INHD=Ineligible For Nursing Home Transition Due To Health/Functional Decline LFPA=Lacks Financial Resources to Private Pay an Assisted Living Facility LPWL=Long Term Care Community Diversion Pilot Waiver Waiting List NONE=No Barrier PAWL=Project Aids Care Waiting List REAF=Assisted Living Facility Refused To Accept Client RECM=Case Manager Service Provider Refused To Accept Referral REFF=CARES Placement Recommendation Refused By Family Due To Financial Concerns REFH=CARES Placement Recommendation Refused By Family Due To Health Concerns REOT=CARES Placement Recommendation Refused By Family For Other Reasons REPH=CARES Placement Recommendation Refused By Physician RERB=Client Or Family Refused To Relinquish NH Bed RESP=Client Or Family Refused CARES Placement Recommendation To Stay In NH With Spouse *RRNT=Referral Response From Provider Not Timely* SANA=Secure Assisted Living Facility Not Available SPIM=Spousal Impoverishment Situation Likely If Placed WLAC=Waitlist For Assistive Care Services/Optional State Supplementation WLIA=Waiting List For Assisted Living Facility or Adult Family Care Home WLIC=Waiting List For Community Services

#### IF THE PROGRAM RECOMMENDATION IS A MEDICAID WAIVER, THE WAIVER PANEL WILL BECOME VISIBLE AND WILL REQUIRE ENTRY.

	Waiver
L	Status Date Status Accepted Date
L	Denial Reason Inulie Termination Date Term. Reason Inulie
L	DCF Filed Date DCF Eligibility Date DCF Financial Eligibility Implementation CF Financial Eligibility
L	Date Freedom of Choice Given to Client Date Freedom of Choice Return to CARES
	Delay Receiving Freedom of Choice? Delay Reason <a href="https://www.null>www.nullow.null>www.nullow.null>www.nullow.nul
L	

**Status Date**. This is the date CARES determines the Medicaid Waiver status of the client. It is usually the staffing date or follow-up date. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. It cannot be a future date. It must be a current or past date. This is a mandatory item.

Status. This indicates the Medicaid Waiver status of the client. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

A=Approved	Client was approved for Medicaid Waiver.
D=Denied	Client was denied Medicaid Waiver.
P=Pending	Client's Medicaid Waiver status is pending.
W=Waiting List	Client was put on a waiting list for Medicaid Waiver.

<u>Accepted Date</u>. This indicates the date that the client started receiving Medicaid Waiver services from the case management agency. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. It must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This is a mandatory item if the status is A=Approved.

**Denial Reason**. This indicates the reason the Medicaid Waiver was denied. This is a mandatory item if the status is D=Denied. The codes are:

*CD*=*Client Died* Client died prior to disposition. IN=In Nursing Home Client placed in nursing home prior to disposition. Lost contact with client prior to disposition. LC=Lost Contact Client left the state prior to disposition. LS=Left State NE=Not Eligible Client not eligible for services. *OT*=*Other* Denied for reason exclusive of ones listed. RM=Refused Medicaid Client refused to apply for or accept Medicaid. RS=Refused Service Client refused to accept the service(s) offered. VW=Voluntary Withdrawal Client/family voluntarily withdrew request for services.

<u>**Termination Date**</u>. This is the date the client's Medicaid Waiver services were terminated. This will be a two digit month and day, and a four digit calendar year. It must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This is an optional item.

<u>**Termination Reason**</u>. This indicates the reason the Medicaid Waiver services are terminated. This is a mandatory item if an entry is made in Termination Date. The codes are:

Terminated due to client's death.
Terminated as client chooses Hospice instead of Medicaid Waiver.
Terminated due to family intervention.
Terminated as client entered a nursing home.
Terminated due to loss of contact with the client.
Terminated as client left the state.
Terminated as client no longer meets the financial criteria.
Terminated as client no longer meets the medical criteria.
Terminated for reason other than ones listed.
Terminated due to client being in prison or jail.

**DCF Filed Date**. This is the date the Request for Assistance (RFA) was filed with DCF. This will be a twodigit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This field is optional, but an entry should be made, when appropriate, if the Program Recommendation is **LTCP**.

**DCF Eligibility Date**. This is the date the financial eligibility was determined by DCF. This will be a twodigit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This field is optional, but an entry should be made, when appropriate, if the Program Recommendation is **LTCP**.

**DCF Financial Eligibility**. This field reflects the financial eligibility as determined by DCF. This field is optional, but an entry should be made when the Program Recommendation is **LTCP**. The codes are:

FE=Financially Eligible NE=Financially Not Eligible

**Date Freedom of Choice Given to Client**. If the Program Recommendation is LTCP=Long Term Care Community Diversion Pilot Program, this field will be mandatory. Enter a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year.

**Date Freedom of Choice Returned to CARES**. This is an optional item. Once the Freedom of Choice is received in the CARES office, enter the date received. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year.

**Delay Receiving Freedom of Choice?** If there is an entry in Date Freedom of Choice Returned to CARES, this is a mandatory item. The choices for this field are Y=Yes or N=No.

**Delay Reason**. If the Delay Receiving Freedom of Choice is Yes, then the Delay Reason is mandatory. If the Delay Receiving Freedom of Choice is No, the field is disabled. The codes for this field are:

CLD=Client Delay CRD=CARES Delay

#### IF THE PROGRAM RECOMMENDATION IS SWING BED OR SKILLED NURSING UNIT/HOSPITAL, THE FIELDS IN THE SWING BED/SKILLED NURSING PANEL WILL BECOME VISIBLE AND WILL REQUIRE ENTRY.

Swingbed / Sk Admit Date	illed Nursing Discharge Date	xt. Req. Date	Extension Status	Extension Denial Reason		
Etit	Save Cancel	Close				
Select a(n) Primary Caregiver from the drop-down list.						
Record: 1/1			<osc></osc>		/	

<u>Admit Date</u>. This is the date the client was admitted to a swing bed or skilled nursing unit within a hospital. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. It must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This is an optional item.

**Discharge Date**. This is the date the client is discharged from a swing bed or skilled nursing unit within a hospital. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. It must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This is an optional item.

**Extension Requested Date**. This is the date that the provider requests an extension for the swing bed or skilled nursing unit stay. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. It must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This is an optional item.

**Extension Status**. This indicates the disposition of the request for an extension. This is a mandatory item if there is a date in Extension Requested. The codes are:

A=ApprovedExtension is approved by CARES.D=DeniedExtension is denied by CARES.

**Extension Denial Reason**. This indicates the reason the extension request was denied. This is a mandatory item if the Extension Status is D=Denied. The codes are:

DNM=Does Not Meet Level of Care	The individual does not meet level of care as defined in 59G-4.180 or 59G-
	4.290 of the Florida Administrative Code.
NIE=Not ICP Eligible	The individual is not eligible for ICP.
OTH=Other	The extension is denied for reason other than ones listed.

Note: Follow-ups are automatically generated by the system based on the follow up schedule chart found on pages 137-138.

A Nursing Home panel from a previous case will show if a new case is opened and the discharge date is not populated. If the Living Arrangement is not Nursing Home, the system will force entry of the discharge date. The same is true of the Swing Bed and Waiver panels.

**Edit** – Select this option if you want to enter follow-up information for a scheduled follow-up. Also, select this option if you want to edit previously entered information for a completed follow-up.

Save – Select this option if you want to save the information entered or edited.

Cancel – Select this option to cancel without saving the information entered or edited.

**Close** – Select this option to close the Followup screen.

### **UNSCHEDULED FOLLOW UP SCREEN**

Followup Scheduled Date
Save Cancel
Enter Followup Scheduled Date, format: MM/DD/YYYY. Record: 1/1 <0!

This screen is accessed by selecting Add Unscheduled Followup under the Followups tab. The above screen will appear. An unscheduled follow-up is not part of the regularly scheduled follow-up schedule based on the staffing date. An unscheduled follow-up can be scheduled at any time. Unscheduled follow-ups do not affect the follow up schedule for the case and do not close cases (like scheduled follow ups do). An unscheduled follow-up may be scheduled for any reason, such as to check on the client in between regularly scheduled follow-ups or to see if the referral agency has started providing services.

### **Unscheduled Followup Screen Definitions**

**Followup Scheduled Date**. This is the date that the unscheduled followup is due. This will be a two- digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This is a mandatory item.

**Employee Scheduled**. This indicates the caseworker that the unscheduled follow-up will be assigned to for completion. This is a mandatory item.

Save – Select this option to save the unscheduled follow-up.

**Cancel** – Select this option to cancel without saving the unscheduled follow-up and to close out the screen.

### **CLOSE CASE SCREEN**

🌺 Oracle Developer Forms Runtime - Web					
CLOSE_CASE_WINDOV	v processes consistences consistences $ imes$				
Caseworker Closing					
Case Closed Reason	<b></b>				
Case Closed Date					
Date of Death					
ок	Cancel				

To close a case you will select Close Case at the Cases screen. The above screen will appear once Close Case is selected. The pink fields are mandatory.

### **<u>Close Case Screen Definitions</u>**

<u>Caseworker Closing</u>. This is the name of the caseworker that is closing the case. This is a mandatory item.

<u>Case Closed Reason</u>. This identifies the reason the case is being closed. The system will automatically close a case in certain instances. However, there will be times when the case must be closed manually. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

CA=Close/Annual	Closed at annual follow up.
CC=Close/In Community	Client is in the community and does not require follow-up.
CD=Client Deceased	Client is deceased. Verification of death and date of death needed.
DE=Data Entry Error	Case previously closed using incorrect case termination code.
DS=Discharged Swing Bed/SNUH	Closed due to client being discharged from a swing bed or skilled nursing unit within a hospital.
FI=Family Intervention	Case is closed due to family intervention.
GA=Goal Achieved	Case closed as goals determined by CARES and client have been met.
IC=In Community/Case Manager	Closed as client remains in the community and is followed by a case manager.
IH=In Hospital	Closed as client remains in the hospital with no potential to return to the community and is to be placed in a nursing home.
IN=In Nursing Home	Closed as client does not have potential to return to the community.
LC=Lost Contact	Closed as all contact with the client has been lost and the client cannot be located.

LP=Lost Community Potential	Closed as the person with a temporary nursing home placement
	recommendation no longer has potential for community diversion.
LS=Left State	Closed as client has left the state.
NE=Not Eligible	Closed as person is not eligible for a particular program. Verification needed from payments or reliable source.
NN=No Longer Needed	Closed as CARES no longer needs to provide follow-up.
PP=Private Pay OBRA Screen Only	Closed as only action taken was to complete OBRA screen for a private pay client.
RA=Refused Assessment	Closed as the client/family refused the CARES assessment.
SA=Services Approved	Closed as community services are being provided and the client does not want CARES to follow.
SD=Services Denied	Closed as community services were denied and the client does not want CARES to follow.
TH=Terminated Hospice	Closed as client chose Hospice and CARES does not need to provide follow-up.
TP=Terminated PAC	Closed as client was terminated from Project Aids Care and no further CARES follow-up needed.
TR=Case Transfer	Case is being transferred to another CARES PSA.
VW=Voluntary Withdrawal	Closed as client/family requested termination of CARES involvement.
WA=Waiver Approved	Closed as waiver services were approved for a client not assessed by CARES.
WL=Waiting List/Annual	Closed as client with a referral has been on a waiting list for a year.

<u>Case Closed Date</u>. This is the date the case is closed. This date must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This is a mandatory item.

**<u>Date of Death</u>**. This item is mandatory if the case is closed using reason code CD=Client Deceased. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This cannot be a future date. It must be a current or past date. When the Date of Death is entered on the Close Case screen, it populates the DOD on the Demographics screen.

**OK** – Select this option if you want to save the information entered.

**Cancel** – Select this option if you want to cancel without saving the information.

# **INFORMATION SCREEN**

AND TO INCOME	DELONI DEC	ULEOTOW	VINDORA 11111			<u></u> .	<u></u>	
CARES INFORM	IATION REG	UESTS V	VINDOW		•••••••••••••••			
CARESINFOREG	UESR1226	]		CIRTS		Date 02/01	/2008	
VERSION 10G.1		J	CARES INFO	ORMATION RE	QUESTS	User DORI	MANL	
nformation Requ	iest for :	CASE,TE:	STA	0	40404040			
List of Informa	tion Reques	ts —						-
Request Date	Time Spent		Contact Type	Recomm	ended Action	Employee	PSA	
								<
l								
oto		Complexe			Contoot	Temo		
ate		Employ	ee		Contact	Туре		1
ate stimated Time S	pent	Employ	ee mended Action	8	Contact	Type	10	]
stimated Time S	pent	Employ Recom	ee mended Action		Contact Employe	Type ee's Office	10	]
stimated Time S	pent	Employ	ee mended Action		Contact Employ	Type		]
ate stimated Time S comments	pent	Employ	ee mended Action		Contact Employ	Type		]
stimated Time S	pent	Employ Recom	ee mended Action		Contact	Type ee's Office	<b>•</b>	
stimated Time S	pent	Recom	ee mended Action		Contact	Type ee's Office		
stimated Time S	pent	Recom	ee mended Action		Contact	Type		
stimated Time S	pent	Employ Recom	ee mended Action		Contact	Type		
stimated Time S	pent	Employ	ee mended Action		Contact	Type		
stimated Time S comments	pent	Employ	ee mended Action		Contact Employe	Type ee's Office		
stimated Time S comments	pent	Recom	ee mended Action		Contact	Type ee's Office		
stimated Time S comments	pent	Employ	ee mended Action		Contact	Type		

This screen is only completed when there will be no CARES assessment or no official referral for services made by CARES. The fields highlighted in pink are mandatory. At the top of this screen there is a panel that shows a list of information requests. This panel displays the request date, time spent, contact type, recommended action, employee and PSA.

To view a particular information request, click on it to highlight the request, and the information will appear on the screen. To add an information request, select the Add button.

#### **Information Screen Definitions**

**<u>Date</u>**. Enter the date of the request for information. This date must be a current or past date. It cannot be a future date. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This is a mandatory item.

**Employee**. This is the name of the employee who provided the general information to the client or the individual inquiring on the client's behalf. This item is mandatory.

**<u>Contact Type</u>**. This is the method by which CARES was contacted for general information. This item is mandatory. The contact types are:

MN=Medically Needy	Code used to capture information as part of a special project of DOEA.
OV=Office Visit	Client or other party comes to the CARES office.

TC=Telephone Call UE=Upstreaming Encounter WR=Written Request Client or other party calls the CARES office. Code used to capture information as part of special project of DOEA. CARES receives a written request for information.

**Estimated Time Spent**. Enter the estimated amount of time that was spent providing general information to the client or the individual inquiring on the client's behalf. The time is to be entered in actual minutes. This item is mandatory.

**<u>Recommended Action</u>**. This represents the type of action that was taken for this information only request. CARES provides general information, which may be sufficient, or CARES directs the inquirer to another source for more information. CARES does not make an official referral in these cases. This item is mandatory. The recommended actions are:

AB=Referred Abuse Registry	CARES directs the inquirer to the Abuse Registry.
AP=Referred Adult Payments	CARES directs the inquirer to Adult Payments.
AS=Referred Adult Services	CARES directs the inquirer to Adult Services.
EL=Referred Elder Helpline	CARES directs the inquirer to the Elder Helpline.
HH=Referred Home Health	CARES directs the inquirer to a home health care agency.
LA=Referred Lead Agency	CARES directs the inquirer to the lead agency.
NR=No Referral Made	CARES provides sufficient information to the client or the individual
	inquiring on the client's behalf. CARES does not direct the inquirer to
	another source.
OA=Other Action Taken	CARES takes action other than referring to another source for more
	information.
OC=Referred Other Community Agency	CARES directs the inquirer to a community agency not listed in the
	code table.
OG=Referred Other Government Program	CARES directs the inquirer to a government program not listed in the
	code table.

**Employee's Office:** This field is automatically populated with the PSA for the Employee. No entry is allowed in this field.

**<u>Comments</u>**. This section is to be used to record any particular items that the employee feels are pertinent to the case. This may be the client's address or telephone number, information about the responsible party or the inquirer, reason for the call, or anything about the client's situation. This is an optional item.

Add – Select this option to add an information request.

- Edit Select this option to edit the information previously entered.
- Save Select this option to save the information entered or edited.

Cancel – Select this option to cancel without saving the information entered or edited.

**Delete** – Select this option to delete the information request.

- **Print** Select this option to print the Information Screen.
- Close Select this option to close the Information Screen and return to the Menu screen.

# **CLIENT INFO SCREEN**

ARES CLIENT INFORMATION	WINDOW 20000	000000000							
RESCLIENTINFO'			CI	RTS			Date	02/01/2008	
RSION 10G.1		CARE	S CLIEN	IT INFORMATIC	N		Use	DORMANL	
ARES Client Information for:	CASE, TEST A								
Case Information									
Opened Date Living Arrangement	Living Situation	Payment T	уре	Special Proj. Cas	e Closed Date	Closed Reas	on	Caseworker	
01/01/2008 HOSPITAL	ALONE	MEDICAID	PENDI	UPSTREAMIN	Э		DOF	RMAN,F,LINDA	
	][]								•
Assessment Date A:	ssessment Site		,	Assessment Typ	•	Risk Score	Ca	aseworker	
01/01/2008 PSA SPECIFIC			2000 C C	MPREHENSIV	E ASSESSMEI	74.3053	DORMAN	N,F,LINDA	
									ē.
01/01/2008 DORMAN,F,LIN TEI	MPORARY NUR	DNE	N	URSING HOME	ALONE	SKILLED		01/01/2008	
cheduled Follow-Ups			Adn	nit Information					
Scheduled Date Casewor	'ker		Nu		01/01	Admit Date		Discharge Date	
				onigrionic		.2000			E.
			- L						
ompleted Follow-ups									
Completed Follow-ups Completed Date Caseworker	Living Arrangemen	nt	Living Sit	uation Plac	ement Recomm.	Program R	ecomm.	Case Manager	0
Completed Follow-ups Completed Date Caseworker	Living Arrangemer		Living Sit	uation Plac	ement Recomm.	Program R	ecomm.	Case Manager	
Completed Follow-ups Completed Date Caseworker	Living Arrangemer	nt .	Living Sit	uation Plac	ement Recomm.	Program Re	ecomm.	Case Manager	
Completed Follow-ups Completed Date Caseworker Completed Date Caseworker Completed Date Caseworker Completed Date Contraction Request Date Contraction	Living Arrangemer	nt	Living Sit	uation Plac	ement Recomm.	Program R	ecomm.	Case Manager	
Completed Follow-ups Completed Date Caseworker Completed Date Caseworker Completed Date Caseworker Completed Date Contraction Request Date Contraction Completed Date Contraction Compl	Living Arrangemer		Living Sit	uation Plac	ement Recomm.	Program R	ecomm.	Case Manager	
Completed Follow-ups Completed Date Caseworker  Tormation Requests Request Date Conte	Living Arrangemer		Living Sit	uation Plac	ement Recomm.	Program R	ecomm.	Case Manager	
Completed Follow-ups Completed Date Caseworker  Tormation Requests Request Date Conte  Print Scheduled Follow-Ups O	Living Arrangemer	ed Follow-I	Recom	uation Plac	ement Recomm.	Program Re	ecomm. Cas	Case Manager	
Completed Follow-ups Completed Date Caseworker  Tormation Requests Request Date Conte  Print Scheduled Follow-Ups O	Living Arrangemer	nt	Recom	uation Plac	ament Recomm.	Program Re	ecomm. Cas Print All	Case Manager eworker Close	

This screen will allow you to view certain information for the client. This includes **Case Information, Assessment Information, Staffing Information, Scheduled Follow-Ups, Completed Follow Ups, Information Requests and Admit Information.** You can only view the information. Use the mouse to scroll through the information you want to view.

### **<u>Client Info Screen Definitions</u>**

<u>Case Information</u>. This will allow you to view case opened date, living arrangement, living situation, payment type, special project case, closed date, closed reason and caseworker.

<u>Assessment Information</u>. This will allow you to view assessment date, assessment site, instrument, risk score, and caseworker.

**<u>Staffing Information</u>**. This will allow you to view staffing date, caseworker, placement recommendation, program recommendation, living arrangement, living situation, level of care and level of care effective date.

<u>Scheduled Followups</u>. This will allow you to view scheduled date and caseworker.

<u>**Completed Followups**</u>. This will allow you to view completed date, caseworker, living arrangement, living situation, placement recommendation, program recommendation, and case manager.

**Information Requests**. This will allow you to view the request date, contact type, recommended action, time spent and caseworker.

Admit Information. This will allow you to view type, admit date, and discharge date.

**Print Scheduled Follow Ups Only** – Select this option to print the highlighted scheduled follow up.

**Print Completed Follow Ups Only** – Select this option to print the highlighted completed follow up.

**Print Information Requests Only** – Select this option to print the highlighted information request.

**Print All** – Select this option to print the highlighted staffing. This will print the Client Information Form.

Close – Select this option to close the Client Info Screen and return to Demographics.

### NURSING HOME DIVERSION SCREEN (NHD)

CARES N	v <mark>eloper Forms Runt</mark> JRSING HOME DIVI	i <b>me - Web</b> ERSION HISTORYI					
CARESNH VERSION 1	D122620070314 10G.1	CA	RES Nur	sing Home Diversion	listory	02/01/2008 DORMANL	
<b>lient</b> CASE,TES	TA						
[	PI	PELINE			- MEDICAID PE	NDING	
CARES Office	Date Enter Pipeline	Date Leave Pipeline	IR I	Date Referred to Provider	Provider Refe	erred To	Date Withdrawn from Med. Pending
			Ĕ.				
Add More When the inc Referral scre	e Record(s) dividual is determined een and set the Refer	financially eligible, me red To field to 'MCO'.	ets LOC an	nd eligibility criteria, and the c	ompleted packet is ser	nt to the Diversion	provider, complete the

From the **Demographics** screen select **NHD** to access the Nursing Home Diversion History screen. This screen is used to capture information regarding the client's history in the Nursing Home Diversion Program. The information captured will be the Pipeline information and the Medicaid Pending information.

#### **Nursing Home Diversion Screen Definitions**

<u>**CARES Office.</u>** This will be the PSA for the CARES office entering information regarding the date entering or leaving the pipeline, imminent risk designation, date referred to a provider, name of the provider and the date withdrawn from Medicaid Pending. This field will automatically be populated once Save is selected.</u>

**Date Enter Pipeline**. This is the date the client is determined to be interested in and suitable for the Nursing Home Diversion Program. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year.

**Date Leave Pipeline**. This is the date the client, who was previously determined to be interested in and suitable for the Nursing Home Diversion Program, is no longer interested or suitable. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year.

**IR**. This field is used to determine the client's imminent risk status. Enter a Y=Yes or N=No.

**Date Referred to Provider**. This is the date the client who chose Medicaid Pending is referred to the Nursing Home Diversion provider. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year.

<u>**Provider Referred To**</u>. This is the name of the Nursing Home Diversion provider to whom the client who chose Medicaid Pending is referred.

**Date Withdrawn from Med. Pending**. This is the date the client determines they are no longer interested in the Medicaid Pending option after being referred to a Nursing Home Diversion provider, but prior to being officially enrolled.

<u>Add More Records</u>. Select this button to add more information. When selected this will highlight a new line for data entry.

Note: An office can change their own NHD records even if the client has moved to another office.

**Save** – Select this option if you want to save the information entered on the NHD screen. A pop up box will appear when the information is saved.

**Delete** – Select this option if you want to delete the saved information entered on the NHD screen. The system will generate a pop up box to verify if you want to delete the information.

**Cancel** – Select this option if you want to cancel without saving the information entered on the NHD screen.

Close – Select this option to close the NHD screen and return to Demographics.

### CHANGE SSN SCREEN

🌺 Oracle Developer Forms Runtime -	Web	
🙀 CHANGE CLIENT ID (2000)00000		$\times$
CICNGSSN_1226 VERSION 10G.1	CHANGE SSN	Date 02/01/2008
CURRENT SSN 040404040	Name	
PROPOSED SSN		Perform Change (Y/N)
		Cancel Close
Enter Client Id to be Changed - REQU	JIRED (Enter Partial Client Id & F9 for L	ov).
Record: 1/1	List of Valu <08	C>
·		

At **Demographics** select **Change SSN**. The Change Client ID screen will appear. The pink fields are mandatory. The current SSN will be shown. Enter the new SSN in the Proposed SSN field, and enter a Y=Yes in the Perform Change field. Press Enter and the SSN will be changed to the proposed SSN entered. Selecting N=No for Perform Change will not change the SSN. Only a supervisor can change a SSN.

This same screen is used to change a pseudo number to a SSN.

You will need to notify the AAA/lead agency via email when you change a SSN for a client that is currently or was receiving services. To get a list of the AAA contacts click on the Documents tab at the Enterprise Application Services screen and then click on AAA contacts for the CARES Supervisors.

**Cancel** – Select this option to cancel out of the screen without saving the information entered or if you accessed this screen in error.

Close – Select this option to close the screen and return to Demographics.

# **DELETE CLIENT SCREEN**

Oracle Developer Forms Runtime - Web	
CARES Delete Client	>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>
CARES DLT CLT C VERSION 10G.1 CARES - Deleting	Client-level Records User DORMANL
Nursing Home Admits	CARES Waiver Records
Admit Date NH Name Disc. Date PSA	Status Date Status Accept Date PSA
Delete Selected NH Admit 1 Records	Delete Selected Waiver 0 Records
Swingbed / Skilled Nursing Admits         Admit Date       Disc. Date       PSA         Delete Selected SSN Admit       0       Records	Other Client-level records Addresses Info. Req. PAS Cases NHD Num. of 1 2 1 1 0 To delete a specific record in these tables, use the DELETE button on their respective screen. (Addresses will be deleted along with client.)
Delete All Client Records Close	
	Γ

At **Demographics** select **Delete Client**. Only a supervisor can delete a client. You can select the client records that you want to delete or you can delete all client records.

**Delete Selected NH Admit** – Select this option if you want to delete a selected nursing home admit record. The system will generate a pop up box that will ask if you really want to delete the information. Select Yes or No.

**Delete Selected SSN Admit** – Select this option if you want to delete a selected swing bed or hospital skilled nursing unit admit record. The system will generate a pop up box that will ask if you really want to delete the information. Select Yes or No.

**Delete Selected Waiver** – Select this option if you want to delete a selected waiver record. The system will generate a pop up box that will ask if you really want to delete the information. Select Yes or No.

**Delete All Client Records** – Select this option if you want to delete all client records. The system will generate a pop up box that will ask if you really want to delete the information. Select Yes or No. If you select Yes, the system will generate another pop up box that will say,

"Only demographic and address records remain for the client. Delete them now?" Select Yes or No.

**Other Client Level Records** – This panel identifies records that can be deleted from specific screens by selecting the **Delete** button on the particular screen. This includes the Information, PAS, Cases or NHD screen.

You will need to notify the AAA/lead agency via email when you delete a client that is currently or was receiving services. To get a list of the AAA contacts click on the Documents tab at the Enterprise Application Services screen and then click on AAA contacts for the CARES Supervisors.

Note: If the client has data in another PSA, the client will not delete. Only the data in the user's PSA will delete. The screen will tell you which other offices need to be notified because they have data for the client.

Close – Select this option to close out this screen and return to Demographics.

# **CHANGE PSA SCREEN**

🌺 Oracle Developer Forms	Runtime - Web	
🙀 Change PSA Screen 🔅		
CICNGPSA_1226	CIRTS	Date 02/01/2008
VERSION 10G.1	CHANGE CLIENT PSA	User REGIONALCARES
Social Security Number Client's Name Client's Date of Birth	434343434 Co TEST CASE 01/01/1901	unty PINELLAS - SOUTH
OLI	)	NEW
PSA 05A		05A
Date Changed 07/13/	2007	07/13/2007
Program Changed DEMO	GRAPHICS_122	DEMOGRAPHICS_122
User Changed REGIO	NALCARES	REGIONALCARES
Caseworker		<b>T</b>
Save Cance	1	
Record: 1/1		<0SC>

At **Demographics**, select **Change PSA**. The Change Client PSA screen will appear. Only certain security roles are allowed to change the PSA.

To change the PSA select the new County from the drop down list in the County field in the top right hand corner of the screen. This field is mandatory. The choices will be limited to the counties within your individual PSA. Once the new county is selected you will then select the Caseworker on the right side of the screen under New. The Caseworker is mandatory. All information under the New heading will be updated.

You will need to notify the AAA/lead agency via email when you change a PSA for a client that is currently or was receiving services. To get a list of the AAA contacts click on the Documents tab at the Enterprise Application Services screen and then click on AAA contacts for the CARES Supervisors.

Save – Select this option to save the new county.

Cancel – Select this option to cancel without changing the PSA and return to Demographics.

# **CONTINUED RESIDENCY REVIEW SCREEN**

acle Developer Form	s Runtime - Web					
RR/CLIENT WINDOW	1.0000000000000000000000000000000000000		000000000000000000			
RESCRRCLIENT122	e	CIRTS			Date 02/01	/2008
SION 10G.1	CARE	S CRR/CLIENT	NFORMATION		User DORI	MANL
02A		İ				
CRRS CLIE Select a Nursing Ho BAY CENTER	NTS me		······································	<b>PSA</b> 024	BAY	
CRR Date	Caseworker	Total Beds	Medicaid Beds	Medicai	d Census Sample S	ize
05/08/2000	77321	160	132	111	15	
12/28/2000	77321	160	136	105	15	
03/13/2001	77321	160	144	104	15	
12/11/2001	77621	145	139	104	15	
04/18/2002	77321	139	111	104	17	
Date	Total Fac	ility Beds:	Total Medicaid	Beds	Current Medicaid	I Census
05/08/2000	160		132		111	
Caseworker			Sample Size		Community Pote	ntial
DAVIS, MARY-02A		-	15		0	
Add New CRR	Edit	Save	Cancel	De	lete Cla	se
ird: 1/?			<080	<u>&gt;</u>		

From the **Menu** screen select **CRRs**. The above screen will appear. There are two tabs on this screen, CRRS and CLIENTS. The CRRS tab shows a list of Continued Residency Reviews for a selected nursing facility. The CLIENTS tab shows all clients that were in the sample for the selected nursing facility and date of the review.

### **Continued Residency Review Screen Definitions**

<u>Select a Nursing Home</u>. This is a list of PSA nursing homes entered in **CARES Providers**. Select a nursing home from the list in the drop down box.

**<u>PSA</u>**. This is the PSA in which the selected nursing home is located. The system will automatically enter the PSA. No entry is allowed in this field.

**<u>County</u>**. This is the county in which the selected nursing home is located. The system will automatically enter the county. No entry is allowed in this field.

**List of CRRS**. This is a summary of CRR dates for the selected nursing home. Single click on the date of the CRR (from the drop down box) that you would like to view or edit. This summary provides the CRR date, caseworker, total beds, Medicaid beds, Medicaid census, and sample size. If no CRR has been entered, no information will be listed.

**Date**. This is the date of the CRR that is being entered. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. It cannot be a future date. It must be a current or past date. This is a mandatory item.

<u>Total Facility Beds</u>. This is the number of total beds in the facility. Enter the number of beds. This is a mandatory item.

<u>Total Medicaid Beds</u>. This is the number of designated Medicaid beds in the facility. Enter the number of beds. This is a mandatory item.

<u>**Current Medicaid Census.</u>** This is the number of Medicaid clients in the facility at the time of the CRR. Enter the number of clients. This is a mandatory item.</u>

<u>Caseworker</u>. This is the name of the caseworker that completed the CRR. Select the caseworker from the list in the drop down box. This is a mandatory item.

<u>Sample Size</u>. This is the number of clients that were reviewed during the CRR. The system will automatically enter this number based on the number of clients entered in **Clients**. No entry is allowed in this field.

<u>**Community Potential**</u>. This is the number of clients indicated as having community potential entered under **CLIENTS**.

Add New CRR – Select this option to add a new CRR.

Edit – Select this option to edit previously saved data.

Save – Select this option to save previously entered or edited data.

Cancel – Select this option to cancel without saving the

**Delete** – Select this option to delete a CRR. The system will generate a pop up box asking if you really want to delete the CRR. Answer Yes or No.

**Close** – Select this option close out the screen and return to Demographics.

ICRR/CLIENT WINE XARESCRRCLIENT /ERSION 106.1 SA 02A	CAR	CIRTS ES CRR/CLIENT INF	ORMATIC	n Second Second Date N Use	08/15/2008
CARESCRRCLIENT /ERSION 106.1 SA 02A	1228 CAR	CIRTS ES CRR/CLIENT INF	ORMATIC	Dati N Use	08/15/2008 REGIONALCARES
/ERSION 10G.1	CAR	es Crr/Client inf	ORMATIC	N Use	REGIONALCARES
SA <mark>O2A</mark> 😜					
CRRS CL	IENTS				
Nursing Home				CRR Date	Sample Size
TEST				01/01/2008	4
— List of Client					
SSN	First Name MI	Last Name	Current L(	C CRR LOC LOC After	r Staffing
111111111 B	UNNY	RABBIT	SKD	SKD	
222222222 J/	ANE	DOE	INO	INO	
333333333 G	OLDIE	LOCKS	INO	INO	
44444444 M	IARY	HADALITTLELAMB	INO	INO	
SSN	First Name		MI	Last Name	
44444444	MARY	]		HADALITTLELAME	
COMM. Potential	Transition Barr	ier		Current LOC	
No	<null></null>		-	INTERMEDIATE O	NE
CRR LOC				LOC After Staffing	
INTERMEDIATE (	ONE		-	<null></null>	~
Add	Edit	Save	Cancel	Delete	Close
		J			
Record: 1/1				 OSC>	

When you select **CLIENTS** the **CARES CRR/Client Information** screen will appear.

This screen will show the name of the nursing home, CRR date, sample size and a list of all clients entered for the CRR. If this is a new CRR there will be no clients listed. If there are clients listed you can click on the line with the client's information to highlight it; the client specific information will appear in the fields below. From this screen you can add a client, edit client information and delete client information.

### **CARES CRR/Client Information Screen Definitions**

SSN. Enter the Social Security Number of the client. This is a mandatory item.

**<u>First Name</u>**. Enter the first name of the client. This is a mandatory item.

 $\underline{\mathbf{MI}}$ . Enter the middle initial of the client. Leave blank if there is no middle initial as this is an optional item.

Last Name. Enter the last name of the client. This is a mandatory item.

**<u>Comm. Potential</u>**. Enter a Y=Yes or N=No to indicate if the client has the potential to return to the community. This is a mandatory item.
**Transition Barrier**. This field is mandatory if the answer to Community Potential is Yes. This field identifies the barrier that is preventing this person from transitioning back to the community. The codes for this field are:

ACNA=Assistive Care Services/Optional State Supplementation Not Available ADWL=Aged Disabled Adults Waiver Waiting List AENA=Assisted Living Facility with Extended Congregate Care Not Available AFNA=Assisted Living Facility Not Available ALWL=Assisted Living Waiver Waiting List AMNA=Assisted Living Facility with Limited Mental Health Services Not Available ANNA=Assisted Living Facility with Limited Nursing Services Not Available ARAP=Assisted Living Facility Provider Required Additional Payment BSWL=Brain and Spinal Cord Injury Waiver Waiting List CDWL=Consumer Directed Care Waiver Waiting List CGEX=Caregiver Expired CGHP=Caregiver In Hospital CGNH=Caregiver In Nursing Home CHWL=Channeling Waiver Waiting List ELWL=Elder Care Waiting List FENT=Financial Eligibility Determination Not Timely IACA=Ineligible For Assistive Care/Optional State Supplementation Due To Assets IACI=Ineligible For Assistive Care/Optional State Supplementation Due To Income ICMA=Ineligible for Community Medicaid due to Assets ICMI=Ineligible for Community Medicaid due to Income INAG=Ineligible Due To Age Requirement INCS=Ineligible For Community Services For Other Reasons INHD=Ineligible For Nursing Home Transition Due To Health/Functional Decline LFPA=Lacks Financial Resources to Private Pay an Assisted Living Facility LPWL=Long Term Care Community Diversion Pilot Waiver Waiting List NONE=No Barrier PAWL=Project Aids Care Waiting List REAF=Assisted Living Facility Refused To Accept Client RECM=Case Manager Service Provider Refused To Accept Referral REFF=CARES Placement Recommendation Refused By Family Due To Financial Concerns REFH=CARES Placement Recommendation Refused By Family Due To Health Concerns REOT=CARES Placement Recommendation Refused By Family For Other Reasons REPH=CARES Placement Recommendation Refused By Physician RERB=Client Or Family Refused To Relinquish NH Bed RESP=Client Or Family Refused CARES Placement Recommendation To Stay In NH With Spouse *RRNT=Referral Response From Provider Not Timely* SANA=Secure Assisted Living Facility Not Available SPIM=Spousal Impoverishment Situation Likely If Placed WLAC=Waitlist For Assistive Care Services/Optional State Supplementation WLIA=Waiting List For Assisted Living Facility or Adult Family Care Home WLIC=Waiting List For Community Services

<u>**Current LOC**</u>. This is the level of care for the client designated by the facility at the time of the CRR. Select the level of care from the drop down box.

<u>CRR LOC</u>. This is the level of care for the client assigned by the caseworker performing the CRR. Select the level of care from the drop down box.

**LOC After Staffing**. This is the level of care assigned by CARES at the time of staffing. A client will be staffed if the CRR findings were that the client did not meet a level of care. Select the level of care from the drop down box. An entry is allowed in this field only if the CRR level of care is DNM=Does Not Meet Level of Care.

Add – Select this option to add a client.

Edit –Select this option to edit previously entered client information.

Save – Select this option to save entered or edited information.

**Cancel** – Select this option to cancel without saving the entered or edited information.

**Delete** – Select this option to delete client information. The system will generate a pop up box asking if you want to delete the information. Answer Yes or No.

Close –Select this option to close the screen and return to Demographics.

# FOLLOW UP PLANNING SCREEN



At the **Menu** screen select **Follow Up Planning**. The CARES Followup Planning screen will appear. The pink fields are mandatory.

This screen will provide a list of completed, scheduled or all follow-ups for all caseworkers or for an individual caseworker. Click on the radio button **Completed Followups** to list all completed follow ups; click on the radio button **Scheduled Followups** to list all scheduled follow-ups; click on the radio button **All Followups** to list both completed and scheduled follow-ups.

To list follow-ups for an individual caseworker, enter a date in the **Starting Date** and **Ending Date** fields, click on the caseworker's name in the **Caseworkers Available** list, then click on the ">" arrow to move the caseworker's name to the **Caseworkers Selected** list. Select the follow-ups that you want to list (completed, scheduled, all). To list follow-ups for all caseworkers, enter the same fields, then click on the ">>" arrow to move all caseworkers to the **Caseworkers Selected** list. **Selected** list.

The **List of Followups** will then show the status (CO=Completed or SC=Scheduled), follow-up type, caseworker scheduled for the follow-up, caseworker completing the follow-up, date completed, client name and SSN.

#### **Followup Planning Screen Definitions**

**<u>PSA</u>**. This field will automatically be populated. No entry is allowed in this field.

<u>Starting Date</u>. This will be the beginning of the date range for the list of followups. This will be a twodigit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year.

**Ending Date**. This will be the ending of the date range for the list of followups. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year.

<u>Caseworkers Available</u>. This list contains all employees that have been designated as a caseworker in the Employee/Caseworkers Screen. All employees will not be listed here, only the caseworkers.

<u>Arrows</u>. The ">" or ">>" arrows move the highlighted caseworker(s) to the Caseworkers Selected list. The "<" or "<<" arrows move the caseworker(s) back to the Caseworkers Available list.

**Caseworkers Selected**. This list contains all caseworkers selected for the List of Followups panel.

<u>**Completed Followups**</u>. Selecting this option will list all follow-ups completed for an individual caseworker, multiple caseworkers or all caseworkers.

<u>Scheduled Followups</u>. Selecting this option will list all follow-ups scheduled for an individual caseworker, multiple caseworkers or all caseworkers.

<u>All Followups</u>. Selecting this option will list all follow-ups for an individual caseworker, multiple caseworker or all caseworkers.

**Preview** – Select this option to preview the list of completed, scheduled or all follow-ups for a selected caseworker(s) or all caseworkers.

**Print Summary** – Select this option to print a summary of completed, scheduled or all followups for a selected caseworker(s) or all caseworkers. This report will be sorted by caseworker

**Print CIF** – Select this option to print a Follow Up CIF for the clients listed in the List of Followups panel.

Close – Select this option to close the screen and return to Demographics.

### **EMPLOYEES/CASEWORKERS SCREEN**

ARES EMPLOYEES WINDOW					
CARESEMPLOYEE12	CIRTS		Date 08/15/2008		
VERSION 10G.1	CARES EMPLOYEES INF	ORMATION	User REGIONALC	CARES	
PSA <mark>02A</mark>		<b>ب</b> _	/iew Caseworkers	Only	
List of Employees					
Employee Name	Employee ID	Begin Date	End Date		
BARNES, JUDY	77121	09/29/1986			
BYRD, PATRICIA	77221	09/29/1986			
DAVIS, MARY	77321	07/01/1992			
DOE, JANE	100000701	01/01/2008			
DORMAN, LINDA F	78121	09/19/1986			
DUNNING, JANET T	100000101	11/01/2006			
FOWNER, ANN	77421	05/12/1997	01/31/2000		
GOMEZ, AVIS L	79621	01/02/2004			
SSN	First Name	MI	Last Name	)	
00000000	JANE		DOE		
Birth Date	Caseworker?		Pseudo ID Numbe	er	
01/01/1980	Y	Y	JD02A		
County	Begin Date		End Date		
BAY-02A	01/01/2008				
Job Title CARES ASSESSOR					
Add E	dit Save	Cano	el Cla	ose	

At the **Menu** screen select **Employees/Caseworkers**. The CARES Employees Information screen will appear. This screen provides a list of employees including the employee name, ID, begin date and end date. If there are employees listed you can click on the line with the employee's information to highlight it; the employee specific information will appear in the fields below. From this screen you can add an employee, view employee information and edit employee information.

If you check the View Caseworkers Only box only the employees with a Yes to Caseworker will appear in the list. If the box is not checked all employees will appear in the list.

#### **Employee/Caseworkers Screen Definitions**

<u>SSN</u>. Enter the Social Security Number of the employee/caseworker. This is a mandatory item.

**<u>First Name</u>**. Enter the first name of the employee/caseworker. This is a mandatory item.

<u>MI</u>. Enter the middle initial of the employee/caseworker. This is an optional item.

Last Name. Enter the last name of the employee/caseworker. This is a mandatory item.

<u>**Birth Date</u>**. Enter the birth date for the employee/caseworker. This will be a two-digit month and day, and a four-digit calendar year. This is a mandatory item.</u>

<u>Caseworker?</u>. Enter Y=Yes if the employee is also a caseworker. A caseworker is an employee who has case- work responsibilities. If the employee is not a caseworker enter N=No in this field. This is a mandatory item.

**<u>Pseudo ID Number</u>**. Enter the employee's/caseworker's assigned identification number. This is an optional item. The supervisor assigns this number.

<u>**County</u>**. Enter the county in which the employee's/caseworker's position is based. This is a mandatory item.</u>

**<u>Begin Date</u>**. Enter the employee's/caseworker's beginning date of employment for the job title. This is a mandatory item.

**End Date**. Enter the date the employee/caseworker terminated employment under the job title. This is an optional item.

Job Title. Enter the employee's/caseworker's job title. This is a mandatory item.

Add – Select this option to add an employee.

Edit –Select this option to edit previously entered employee information.

Save – Select this option to save entered or edited information.

Cancel – Select this option to cancel without saving the entered or edited information.

Close –Select this option to close the screen and return to Demographics.

# **CARES PROVIDERS SCREEN**

oracle Developer Forms Runtime - ¥	/eb			
CARES PROVIDERS WINDOW				
CARESPROV1226		CIRTS	0	)2/01/2008
VERSION 10G.1	CARE	S PROVIDERS	ī	DORMANL
PSA 02A 🚭				
Search Provider			GO	VIEW ALL
CARES Provider List				
Provider Name		Provider Type	Cour	nty PSA
AREA AGENCY ON AGING PSA 2		LEAD AGENCY	LEON	UZA
BASIC			BAY	UZA
BAY CENTER		NURSING HOME	BAY	UZA
BAY CO COUNCIL ON AGING			BAY	UZA
BAY MED BEHAVIORAL HEALTH CE	NIER	HOSPITAL	BAY	U2A
BAY MEDICAL CENTER		HUSPITAL	BAY	UZA
BAY ST JUSEPH CARE & REHABICI		NURSING HOME	GULF	UZA
BLOUNTSTOWN HEALTH AND REP		NURSING HOME	CALHOUN	N UZA
BONIFAY NORSING & REHABICEN	ER	NORSING HOME	HOLMES	UZA
Provider Name			A	ctive
AREA AGENCY ON AGING PSA 2				(
Provider Type		Medicaid ID	C	ounty
LEAD AGENCY				EON-02B
Add New Provider Edit	Ĩ	Save (	Cancel	Close
		,		
Record: 1/1			<osc></osc>	

To access this screen, at the **Menu** screen select **CARES Providers**. The CARES Providers screen will appear. This screen lists all providers for the PSA to include the provider name, type, county and PSA. If you want to view a particular provider you can click on the provider name and the specific provider information will appear below the list.

You can search for a particular provider by typing in the name (or partial name) in the Search Provider field and selecting GO. The particular provider will be the only name shown in the list and the provider specific information will appear below the list.

In order to view all providers again, select the View All button and all names will appear in the list

#### **CARES Providers Screen Definitions**

**Provider Name**. Enter the name of the provider. This is a mandatory item.

<u>Active</u>. Enter Y=Yes if this is an active provider. Enter N=No if the provider is inactive. This is an optional item.

**<u>Provider Type</u>**. Enter the type of provider . Select the provider type from the drop down box. This is a mandatory item. The codes are:

ALF=Assisted Living Facility CM=Case Management Agency H=Hospital LA=Lead Agency NH=Nursing Home OT=Other

Medicaid ID. Enter the Medicaid identification number for the provider. This is an optional item.

<u>**County</u>**. Enter the county in which the provider is located. If the provider is a statewide provider (Other PSA Hospital, Out of State Nursing Home, etc.), enter the county where the CARES office is located. This is a mandatory item.</u>

Add New Provider– Select this option to add a provider.

Edit –Select this option to edit previously entered provider information.

Save – Select this option to save entered or edited information.

**Cancel** – Select this option to cancel without saving the entered or edited information.

Close –Select this option to close the screen and return to Demographics.

### LIST OF ASSESSMENTS SCREEN

🌺 Oracl	e Developer Foi	rms Runtime - Web				
🝖 ASSE	ESSMENT LISTS		***************			
Action	Menu Edit Bl	ock <u>F</u> ield <u>R</u> ecord Query	Help			
2	🄰 l 📭 l 🔀	🍈 🎁   🔁 📸 👘				
LIST OF	ASSESSMENTS	<u>s</u>				
Client	Information		Client Owner			
TEST	CASE 040-40-4	1040				
11201	0/05 040-40	1040				
						_
Psa/Cz	ares	Assessor Name/			Priority	
Office	Date	Caseworker	Assessment Site	Assessment Type	Score Ran	k a
02A	01/02/2008	LINDA DORMAN	OFFICE / MEDICAL CASE	2000 COMPREHENSIVE ASSES		
02A	01/01/2008	LINDA DORMAN	PSA SPECIFIC	2000 COMPREHENSIVE ASSES	14 1	
D	)etails 🛛 🗛	dd Assessment 🛛 Demog	raphics Close	Print Turnaround		
(						
Record	d: 1/2		<osc></osc>			

This screen is accessed from the **Demographics** screen by selecting the **Assessments** button. This list contains all assessments for the client statewide conducted by CARES and AAA/lead agency staff. The panel will show the PSA/CARES office, assessment date, assessor name/caseworker, assessment site, assessment type, priority score and rank. To view an assessment, click on the assessment and select Details, or you can double-click on the assessment to open the Assessment screen.

#### **List of Assessments Screen Definitions**

<u>Client Information</u>. This is the client's name and SSN. This field is automatically populated.

<u>**Client Owner</u></u>. If the case is owned by the AAA/lead agency, the provider number for the lead agency will show. This field is automatically populated.</u>** 

**PSA/CARES Office**. Indicates the CARES PSA or the AAA/lead agency PSA. This field is automatically populated.

**<u>Date</u>**. This is the date of the assessment conducted by CARES or the AAA/lead agency. This field is automatically populated.

<u>Assessor Name/Caseworker</u>. This is the name of the CARES or AAA/lead agency assessor that completed the assessment. This field is automatically populated.

Assessment Site. This is the site where the assessment was conducted. This field is automatically populated.

<u>Assessment Type</u>. This represents the assessment instrument used for the assessment. This field is automatically populated.

**Priority Score**. This field is automatically populated.

**<u>Rank</u>**. This field is automatically populated.

Note: CIRTS is used by Aging Provider Network users and CARES users. The demographic and assessment information is shared between the two entities. CIRTS users cannot view CARES cases; they can only view level of care.

**Details** – Select this option to view the assessment selected.

Add Assessment – Select this option to add an assessment.

**Demographics** – Select this option to return to Demographics.

Close – Select this option to close the screen and return to Demographics.

**Print Turnaround** – Select this option to print the assessment report.

### CARE PLAN SCREEN

🌺 CIRTS							
CAREPLAN-INQUIRY	CICPINQ COCOOR	********					eesee ×
Action Menu Edit Bloc	ck <u>E</u> ield <u>R</u> ecord y	Query <u>H</u> elp					
	i 🔁 🔂	9X [					
CICPINQ_1226	]	CI	RTS		Date 02/	/11/2008	
VERSION 10G.1	]	CARE PL	AN INQUIRY		User 🖸	RMANL	
PSA 02A	SSN 040404040		DOB 01/01/1901		Owner Provi	ider 📃	
First Nan	ne		MI	Last N	ame		
TEST			A	CASE			
SERV	ACES NEEDED			SERVICES	PLANNED		
PSA Date	Service Units	Typ Frq	Prog Unit	s Typ Frq	Start Date	End Date	
					{ <b></b>		-
					{		-
				} }	{		<b>-</b>
							극장 문
							18
							<b>1</b>
Record: 1/1			<080	>>			

At **Demographics** select the **Care Plan** button to access this screen. This screen is used by the AAA/lead agency to enter services needed and services planned for the client. This is a view only screen for CARES users. To exit this screen you will need to click on the icon identified at the top of the screen. This will take you back to Demographics.

#### Note: See the user guide for the Aging Provider Network for details on this screen.

### **ENROLLMENTS SCREEN**

SIRTS	
CIENROLL	$\sim$
Action Menu Edit Block Eield Record Q	Query Help
🌔 🍪 I 🚯 🗸 🖚 🗤 🖒 I 🔁 🔞	
CIENROLL_1226	CIRTS Date 02/01/2008
VERSION 10G.1 (Press	CLIENT ENROLLMENTS User DORMANL ; Ctrl+Page Down to access Waitlist)
PSA 02A SSN 040404040	DOB 01/01/1901 Owner Provider
First Name	MI Last Name
TEST	A
Program   Enroll PSA Comp. Status   Start	Iment   Elig. End   Code Provider Loc Worker
Enter Client's SSN or F7 to Query on Last Na Record: 1/1	ame

At **Demographics** select the **Enrollments** button to access this screen. This screen is used by the AAA/lead agency to enter enrollments for the client. This is a view only screen for CARES users. To exit this screen you will need to click on the icon identified at the top of the screen. This will take you back to Demographics.

Note: See the user guide for the Aging Provider Network for details on this screen.

### **SERVICES SCREEN**

🅾 CIRTS			
🙀 CISRVROL DOCTODOCTODOCTODO			× 200000000000000000000 ×
Action Menu Edit Block Field Record	Query Help		
🛛 🖉 🌢 I 🔨 🖓 🖓 🖉	🔋 🛱		
CISRVRCL 1226	CIBIS		Date 02/01/2008
VERSION 10G.1	RECEIVED SERVICES	, BY CLIENTS	User DORMANL
		broclemo	
PSA 02A SSN 040404040 DOE	B 01/01/1901 Cou	nty WASHINGTON	Owner/ Provider
First Name	MI	Last Name	
TEST	A	CASE	
		Service	Unit Payment
PSA Provider Loc Worker	Program Service	Date Units	Type Amount
Enter Client SSN or F7 to Query on Last N	ame		
Record: 1/1		<08C>	

At **Demographics** select the **Services** button to access this screen. This screen is used by the AAA/lead agency to enter the services received by the client. This is a view only screen for CARES users. To exit this screen you will need to click on the icon identified at the top of the screen. This will take you back to Demographics.

Note: See the user guide for the Aging Provider Network for details on this screen.

# **REPORTS TAB SCREEN**



To access the CARES reports you will need to select **Reports** from the Enterprise Application Services screen.



Click the **CARES** link to view or print the CARES Reports.

Click the **Nursing Home Diversion Reports** link to view or print the Nursing Home Diversion Reports.

#### CARES Reports - Windows Internet Explorer 🔄 🔄 👻 https://199.250.26.79:4459/reports/cirts/caresrep.html 💌 🔒 🐓 🗙 Live Search Q File Edit View Favorites Tools Help **9**2 🚖 🏘 🌈 CARES Reports 🟠 🔹 🗟 🕤 🖶 🔹 📴 Page 🕶 🎯 Tools 🕶 DEPARTMENT OF Enterprise Application and Report Services ELDER AFFAIRS STATE OF FLORIDA **CARES Reports** Assessments 1. Summary of Cases by Assessment Site 2. Assessment Delay CRR 1. CRR Barrier Report on Cases with Community Potential 2. CRR Summary Report 3. CRR Summary by Reviewers and Nursing Facilities 4. Final Report of CRRs 5. Preliminary Report of CRRs by Client Name and Nursing Facility Management 1. Client List for Diversion on Client Assessed by CARES 2. Client List for Diversion on Client NOT Assessed by CARES 3. Client List for Diversion Report on Hospital-Based Clients Assessed by CARES 4. Client List for Temporary Nursing Home Diversion Count of All PAC Cases by Case Closed Peacon 📑 🗸 Trusted sites 1000

#### When you select CARES, the CARES Reports screen will appear.

This screen has reports listed under the following headings: Assessments, CRR, Management, PAS, Staffing, Headquarter Reports and Miscellaneous. Click on the report that you want to view or print.

The screen for the report that you select will appear. Summary of Cases by Assessment Site was selected from the CARES Reports screen in this example.

🚰 CIRTS Report - Microsoft Internet Explorer	
File Edit View Favorites Tools Help	
🚱 Back, 🔻 🕥 🖌 😰 🏠 🔎 Search 📌 Favorites 🛷 🐼 - 🌺 👿 - 📙 🎇 🐼 🐢	
Address 🗃 https://199.250.26.79:4459/reports/cirts/asiteptype_pf.jsp?cmdkey=cirts2_pf	💌 🛃 Go 🛛 Links 🌺 👻 🗸
CIRTS Reports CIRTS Reports Summary of Cases by Assessment Site	A
Report parameters:	
PSA: 02A Start Date: MM/DD/YYYY End Date: MM/DD/YYYY Output Format: PDF V Run Report Reset	
Done [	Trusted sites
🏄 Start 📎 Novell GroupWise - Mailbox 🖻 CIRTS for CARES.doc 🛛 🗟 CARES MANAGEMENT SY 🙋 CARES Reports - Microso 🖗 CIRTS Report - Micro	« 🦳 🌍 🛃 4:23 PM

Each report will have report parameters. The parameters for this report are start date and end date. Enter a two-digit month and day and a four-digit calendar year for the date range that you want to run the report. Select **Run Report** to run the report. Select **Reset** to clear the parameters and enter new parameters.

Note: Some reports can be run for an individual caseworker or the PSA. Also, there are some reports that have no parameters.

# The Nursing Home Diversion Web Page will appear when you select Nursing Home Diversion Reports.



Click on the report that you want to view or print. You will only have access to reports for your PSA.

# **DOCUMENTS TAB SCREEN**

User manuals and enhancement documents will be posted on this screen.

ØDOEA Er	nterprise Application S	ervices - Windows Interne	t Explorer				_ 7 🗙
<b>G</b> - <b>e</b>	https://199.250.26.79/portal/page	e?_pageid=33,32395,33_32419&_dad=	portal&_schema=PORTA	NL ~	🔒 🛃 🗙 Liv	ve Search	P -
File Edit Vie	ew Favorites Tools Help						🚓 🗸
🚖 🎄 🌈 DC	EA Enterprise Application Service				🟠 • 🔊 - 🕯	🖢 🔹 🔂 Page	🕶 😳 Tools 👻 🤊
	DEPARTMENT OF	Enterprise A	pplication S	Services			~
		The mission of the Florida Department of Ele	ler Affairs is to foster optimal qu	uality of life for elder Flor	idians.		
	ELDER AFFAIRS STATE OF FLORIDA	The vision of the Department of Elder Affairs all ages, and especially for those age 60 an order to thrive and prosper.	is to foster a social, economic d older, where all can enjoy Flor	and intellectual environn rida's unparalleled amen	nent for ities in		
			Applica	tions Reports	Documents 🔪	Support	
	AAA contacts for	the CARES Supervisors					
	ARTT - Link to the     GIRTS Lines Man	APS Referral Tracking Tool manual, nev	vsletters, MOA and model	MOU			
	HMT Manual AF	ual - Aging Provider Network users	al				
	I TCOP Applicati	on User Manual - Long Term Care Omb	udsman Program				
	NH Diversion Cli	RTS Entries Document	aasmann rogram				
	Outcome Measu	rement Report Documents					
	Start Discoverer Viewer	Fetch Report Output	Ad Hoc Query	Change SSO F	assword	Logout	
					📑 🗸 Trusted sit	es	€ 100% + ···
🐮 start	CIRTS for CA 🔊 Nove	II Group 🖉 4 Internet E 🔻					2:36 PM

### **SUPPORT TAB SCREEN**

🚈 DDEA Enterprise Application Services - Microsoft Internet Explorer			_ 8 ×
File Edit View Favorites Tools Help			
🔾 Back 🔹 🕞 🖌 📓 🏠 🔎 Search 🤺 Favorites 🤣 🎯 😓 🎍 👿 🔹 🧾 🎉 💽 🐢			
Address 🗃 https://199.250.26.79/portal/page?_pageid=33,32395,33_32423&_dad=portal&_schema=PORTAL		💌 🔁 Go 🛛 Links	» 🍖 🗸
Enterprise Applicatio	on Services		*
To create an environment that provides choices, pror older Floridians to remain in their communities for a l	notes independence and enables ifetime.		
ELDER AFFAIRS	- DOEA Mission Statement		
Applicat	tions Reports Documents Sup	port	
Download FYI			
1. <u>PC Setup Instructions</u> 1. Steps to prepare a	PC for this website:		
2. <u>Website Certificate</u> (a) Configure the We	b browser.		
3. <u>Jinitiator</u> (b) Install a website o	certificate.		
4. <u>Jinitiator Certificate</u> (c) Install Jinitiator an	id Jinitiator certificate, if needed.		
J. <u>Aubbe Reader</u> (d) Install Adobe Rea	ader, Il rieeded. Soo PC Sotup Instructions for dotails		
Items 1-4 in a single file	See <u>FC Setup Instructions</u> for details.		
2. Restrictions on the	single Sign-On (SSO) password:		
(a) It is case-sensitiv	e.		
Contact (b) It must have at least	ast 8 characters with at least 1 numeric.		
enterprise_support@elderaffairs.org (c) It has a lifetime of	120 days.		
Start Discoverer Viewer Fetch Report Output Ad Hoc Query	Change SSO Password	Logout	
Done		🔒 🕢 Trusted site	s

In the event CIRTS stops working on your computer:

- 1) Start at Item 1 in the Download section and click the PC Setup Instructions link.
- 2) Follow all instructions for installing the Web site Certificate, JInitiator (close your Web browser after this step and re-open before running the JInitiator Certificate), and the JInitiator Certificate.
- 3) If CIRTS still does not run on your computer, submit a ticket to the Help Desk.

# ADD CIRTS ICON TO YOUR DESKTOP

File       Edit View Favorites       Tools       Help
Address Integr://199.250.26.136:H4t43/sso/jsp/Jogin.jsp?ste2pstoretoken=v1.2~6DC2A7D3~311982D4B4DA2A74FBCE9F24577C69A03BBFAACF694C14CA24E87CAC90B1498B8B211E6298E390BE Contemportation of the second states and environment that provides choices, promotes independence and enables older Floridians to remain in their communities for a lifetime. - DOEA Mission Statement - DO
ELDER     ELDER     STATE OF FLORIDA     ELDER     STATE OF FLORIDA     ELDER     STATE OF FLORIDA     ELDER     STATE OF FLORIDA     Click here to add this site to Favorites!
Final State of Floridians       To create an environment that provides choices, promotes independence and enables older Floridians to remain in their communities for a lifetime.       - DOEA Mission Statement         State of Floridians       Single Sign-On         Click here       to add this site to Favorites!
- DOEA Mission Statement Single Sign-On Click here to add this site to Favorites!
Click here to add this site to Favorites!
Click here to add this site to Favorites!
User Name Password Login
* The Single Sign-On (SSO) password is case-sensitive.

Click the "Click here" link to add the CIRTS login screen to your Favorites.

The Add Favorites box will appear.

🥙 DOEA (	Oracle Singl	e Sign-On - Micros	soft Internet Explore	er								_ & ×
File Edi	t View F	avorites Tools H	Help									
G Back	Add Fav	orite	<b>n</b>		<u>?×</u>	2 📙	🛍 💽 📿					
Address	ē	Internet Explorer will	add this page to your F	avorites list.	ОК	1982D4B4E	DA2A74FBCE9F245770	E69A03BBFA#	ACF694C14CA24E87CAC9	90B1498B8B211E629	BE390BE 💌 🄁 Go	Links » 🎨 🔸
	X	Make available.	offline	ustomize	Cancel							<u> </u>
						ise	Applic	atio	n Servic	es		
	Name:	DOEA Enterprise A	pplication Services		Create in >>			ano				
				older Eler	ridians to rom	ent that ain in th	provides choice	es, promo	otes independence	e and enables		
		ELI	DER	Uluer Fiul	nuians to rem	annnu	ien communitie:	s iur a ine		ccion Statomo	nt	
		AFF							- DOEA IVII	ssion stateme	T IL	
										Singl	e Sign-On	
					<u>(</u>	Click here	e to add this site to	Favorites!				
					Heer Name							
					User Name							
					Password	I						
							Login					
							Login					
					* The Cin	alo Sian (	0n (880) naadwar	d io 0000 0	onoitivo			
					The Shi	yle Siyii-t	On (330) passwor	u is case-s	ensuve.			
												-
ē ,	-			1			[]				🔒 🎯 Inte	rnet
💋 Start	🛛 🚾 🗍 CIRTS f	or CARES.doc	🖉 DOEA Enterprise .	Applica   🌾	CIRTS - Microsoft	Intern	🏻 🌦 Oracle Develope	r Forms 📗	DOEA Oracle Single	e 5i	🔍 🔀 📢 🛃 🛛	📑 💋 🚺 1:06 PM

Give your new Favorite a meaningful name, i.e., CIRTS, New CIRTS, etc. Select **OK** to add this page to your favorites.

Click Favorites from the Menu Bar.

Find the Favorites icon for CIRTS.

Right click on the link and select Send To>Desktop (create shortcut).

Your icon should be visible on the Desktop.

### **CHANGING YOUR CIRTS PASSWORD**

CIRTS will automatically prompt you to change your password every 120 days.

If you want to change your password at any other time, click the **Change SSO Password** link in the bottom right-hand corner of the screen.



The following screen will appear.

Back - → - 🔕 🔯 🚮 🥘 Search 💼 Favorites 🐠 Media 🎯 🔩 - 🎒 🛒 📑 🐛	
ress 🕘 https://199.250.26.136:4443/oiddas/ui/oracle/ldap/das/mypage/ChgPwdMyPage	🔹 🤗 Go Li
View My Profile <b>Change My Password</b> View My Org Chart Change My Time Zone	Locout Help Home My Profile Directory
ingle Sign-On Password	
Old Password	
New Password	
Confirm New Password	
Submit Clear	
Home   My Profile   Directory   Logout   Help	
oyright © 1996, 2005, Oracle. All rights reserved.	
pynight ⊚1996, 2005, Oracle. All rights reserved.	
pynight ⊚1996, 2005, Oracle. All rights reserved.	
oyright © 1996, 2005, Oracle. All rights reserved.	
syright © 1996, 2005, Oracle. All rights reserved.	
pynight © 1996, 2005, Oracle. All rights reserved.	
pynight © 1996, 2005, Oracle. All rights reserved.	
pynight © 1996, 2005, Oracle. All rights reserved.	

Type your current password in the Old Password field. Type your new password in the New Password field (the password is case-sensitive). Type your new password in the Confirm New Password field. Click the Submit button.

#### **COUNTY CODES**

- 01 Alachua
- 02 Baker
- 03 Bay
- 04 Bradford
- 05 Brevard 06
- Broward 07 Calhoun
- 08 Charlotte
- 09 Citrus
- 10 Clay
- 11 Collier
- 12
- Columbia
- 13 Dade
- 14 De Sota
- 15 Dixie 16
- Duval
- 17 Escambia
- 18 Flagler
- 19 Franklin
- 20 Gadsden
- 21 Gilchrist
- 22 Glades
- 23 Gulf
- 24 Hamilton
- 25 Hardee
- 26 Hendry
- 27 Hernando
- 28 Highlands
- 29 Hillsborough
- 30 Holmes
- 31 Indian River
- 32 Jackson
- 33 Jefferson
- 34 Lafayette
- 35 Lake
- 36 Lee
- 37 Leon
- 38 Levy
- 39 Liberty
- 40 Madison
- 41 Manatee
- 42 Marion
- 43 Martin
- 44 Monroe
- 45 Nassau
- 46 Okaloosa
- 47 Okeechobee

- Orange 48
- 49 Osceola
- 50 Palm Beach
- 51 Pasco
- 52 Pinellas
- 53 Polk
- 54 Putnam
- 55 St. Johns
- 56 St. Lucie
- 57 Santa Rosa
- 58 Sarasota
- 59 Seminole
- 60 Sumter
- 61 Suwannee
- 62 Taylor
- Union 63
- 64 Volusia
- 65 Wakulla
- 66 Walton
- Washington 67
- 99 Out of State

### **STAFFING CHART**

Placement Rec.	Program Consid.	Program Rec.	Level of Care/Waiver	
AFCH	ACFW, ADAW, ADHC, BSCW, CCDA, HEMO, HSPC, LTCP,	ACFW, ADAW, ADHC, BSCW, LTCP, PACE, PACW	INO, INT, MWC, ROH, RON, SKD	
	NONE, OTHR, PACE, PACW	CCDA, HEMO, HSPC, NONE, OTHR	DNM, DWC, INO, INT, SKD, WHL	
ARTS	ACFW, ADAW, BSCW, CCDA, HEMO, HSPC,	ACFW, ADAW, BSCW, PACE, PACW	INO, INT, MWC, ROH, RON, SKD	
	NONE, OTHR, PACE, PACW	CCDA, HEMO, HSPC, NONE, OTHR	DNM, DWC, INO, INT, SKD, WHL	
ALFS ADAW, BSC CCDA, HEMO HSPC, LTCP, NONE, OTHF PACE, PACW	ADAW, BSCW, CCDA, HEMO, HSPC, LTCP,	ADAW, BSCW, LTCP, PACE, PACW	INO, INT, MWC, ROH, RON, SKD	
	NONE, OTHR, PACE, PACW	CCDA, HEMO, HSPC, NONE, OTHR	DNM, DWC, INO, INT, SKD, WHL	
ALFE	ALFW, BSCW, CCDA, HEMO, HSPC, LTCP,	ALFW, BSCW, LTCP, PACE, PACW	INO, INT, MWC, ROH, RON, SKD	
	NONE, OTHR, PACE, PACW	CCDA, HEMO, HSPC, NONE, OTHR	DNM, DWC, INO, INT, SKD, WHL	
ALFM A C H N F	ADAW, BSCW, CCDA, HEMO, HSPC, LTCP,	ADAW, BSCW, LTCP, PACE, PACW	INO, INT, MWC, ROH, RON, SKD	
	NONE, OTHR, PACE, PACW	CCDA, HEMO, HSPC, NONE, OTHR	DNM, DWC, INO, INT, SKD, WHL	
ALFN	ALFW, BSCW, CCDA, HEMO, HSPC, LTCP,	ALFW, BSCW, LTCP, PACE, PACW	INO, INT, MWC, ROH, RON, SKD	
	NONE, OTHR, PACE, PACW	CCDA, HEMO, HSPC, NONE, OTHR	DNM, DWC, INO, INT, SKD, WHL	

Placement Rec.	Program Consid.	Program Rec.	Level of Care/Waiver
GRHO	DEVS, NONE, OTHR	DEVS, NONE, OTHR	DNM, INO, INT, SKD, WHL
HOSP	HSPC, NONE,	HSPC, NONE	DNM, INO, INT, SKD, WHL
	SBHO, SNUH	SNUH	SKD
		SBHO	INO, INT, SKD
MRDD	NONE	NONE	DNM, INO, INT, SKD, WHL
NHTP	ACFW, ADAW, ADHC, ALFW, ALZW, BSCW, CCDA, CCFE, CDCW, CHAN,	LTCP	INO, INT, MWC, SKD
	DEVS, ELDC, FDMW, HEMO, HSPC, LTCP, NHSS, NONE, OMDW, OTHR, PACE, PACW	HSPC, NHSS, NONE	<u>INO, INT, SKD</u>
NHTR ACFW, ADAW, ADHC, ALFW, ALZW, BSCW, CCDA, CCFE, CDCW, CHAN, DEVS, ELDC, FDMW, HEMO		ACFW, ADAW, ADHC, ALFW, ALZW, BSCW, CDCW, CHAN, FDMW, LTCP, OMDW, PACE, PACW	INO, INT, MWC, ROH, RON, SKD
	HSPC, LTCP, NHSS, NONE, OMDW, OTHR, PACE, PACW	CCDA, CCFE, DEVS, ELDC, HEMO, HSPC, NHSS, NONE, OTHR	INO, INT, SKD
NUHO	ACFW, ADAW, ADHC, ALFW, ALZW, BSCW, CCDA, CCFE, CDCW, CHAN, DEVS, ELDC, FDMW, HEMO, HSPC, LTCP, NHSS, NONE, OMDW, OTHR, PACE, PACW	HSPC, NHSS, NONE	INO, INT, SKD

Placement Rec.	Program Consid.	Program Rec.	Level of Care/Waiver	
OTHR	NONE, OTHR	NONE, OTHR	DNM, INO, INT, SKD, WHL	
PRNH	NONE	NONE	INO, INT, SKD	
PRRE	ACFW, ADAW, ADHC, ALZW, BSCW, CCDA, CCFE, CDCW, CHAN, ELDC, FDMW, HEMO,	ACFW, ADAW, ADHC, ALZW, BSCW, CDCW, CHAN, FDMW, LTCP, OMDW, PACE, PACW	INO, INT, MWC, ROH, RON, SKD	
	HSPC, LTCP, NONE, OMDW, OTHR, PACE, PACW	CCDA, CCFE, ELDC, HEMO, HSPC, NONE, OTHR	DNM, DWC, INO, INT, SKD, WHL	
PSYF	NONE	NONE	DNM, INO, INT, SKD, WHL	
REHB	NONE	NONE	DNM, INO, INT, SKD, WHL	
SMHO	NONE	NONE	DNM, INO, INT, SKD, WHL, MEN	
SHNH	NONE	NONE	INO, INT, SKD	
SAPT	ACFW, ADAW, ALZW, BSCW, CCDA, CCFE, CDCW, CHAN, ELDC, HEMO,	ACFW, ADAW, ALZW, BSCW, CDCW, CHAN, LTCP, OMDW, PACE, PACW	INO, INT, MWC, ROH, RON, SKD	
	HSPC, LTCP, NONE, OMDW, OTHR, PACE, PACW	CCDA, CCFE, ELDC, HEMO, HSPC, NONE, OTHR	DNM, DWC, INO, INT, SKD, WHL	

*Note:* This chart identifies the available program and level of care codes for each placement recommendation.

### FOLLOW UP SCHEDULES FOR CIRTS

Schedule Follow Up	Living Arrangement	Placement Recommendation	Program Recommendation	MI/MR Exclusion	Follow Up Schedule	Case Termination Reasons
Nursing Home	<b>Not Equal</b> NUHO, SHNH	<b>Equal</b> NUHO, SHNH	<b>Equal</b> HSPC, NONE		Every 30 days until living arrangement = NUHO or SHNH then Auto Close (or manually closed)	<ol> <li>If Placed IN-In NH</li> <li>Manual Close</li> </ol>
Community		<b>Not Equal</b> NHTP, NUHO, SHNH	Equal ACFW, ADAW, ADHC, ALFW, ALZW, BSCW, CCDA, CCFE, CDCW, CHAN, DEVS, ELDC, FDMW, HEMO, HSPC, LTCP, NONE, OMDW, OTHR, PACE, PACW		Assessor = CAR 30, 90, 180, Annual, Auto Close (or manually closed) Assessor Does Not = CAR & Program Rec = Waiver case will automatically close at staffing	<ol> <li>If Annual CA-Closed Annual</li> <li>If Waiver/CARES not Assessor NN-No Longer Needed</li> <li>Manual Close</li> </ol>
Swing Bed/SNUH		<b>Equal</b> HOSP	<b>Equal</b> SBHO, SNUH		30, 90, 180, Annual & Ongoing Annual (or manually closed)	1. Manual Close

Schedule Follow Up	Living Arrangement	Placement Recommendation	Program Recommendation	MI/MR Exclusion	Follow Up Schedule	Case Termination Reasons
Needs Specialized Services		<u>Equal</u> NHTP, NUHO	<u>Equal</u> NHSS		30, 90, 180, Annual & Ongoing Annual (or manually closed)	1. Manual Close
Temporary Nursing Home		<b>Equal</b> NHTP	<b>Equal</b> HSPC, NONE		30, 90, 180, Annual, Auto Close (or manually closed)	<ol> <li>If Annual CA-Closed Annual</li> <li>Manual Close</li> </ol>
			Equal LTCP		Every 30 days until case manager <b>does not</b> = <b>CARES</b> and then 90, 180, Annual, Auto Close (or manually closed)	
Temporary PAS				MI or MR Equal CC, DE, ER, PS, EH, EM	Every 30 days until the living arrangement does not = NUHO, SHNH, or [HOSP when the PR REC = SBHO or SNUH], or PAS= COMPLETE (or manually closed)	1. Manual Close
Referral					Every 30 days until Referral=COMPLETE (or manually closed)	1. Manual Close

#### **Follow-Up Schedule**

The first follow-up will be based on the staffing date. All other follow-ups will be based on the previous follow-up date. For example, the first follow-up will be one month from the staffing date, the 90 day follow-up will be two months from the 30 day follow-up, the 180 day follow-up will be three months from the 90 day follow-up, and the Annual follow-up will be six months from the 180-day follow-up. Unscheduled follow-ups may be scheduled at any time for an open case and will not interfere with the regular follow-up schedule. If the case is reassessed and staffed, the follow-up schedule will start over and will be based on the staffing date.

### **REPORT SPECIFICATIONS**

### ASSESSMENTS

- 1. <u>Summary of Cases by Assessment Site</u>: Date range is based on the assessment date. This report counts all assessments and re-assessments completed during the date range indicated. It includes all payment types.
- 2. <u>Assessment Delay</u>: Date range is based on the assessment date. This report counts all assessments and re-assessments completed during the date range indicated. It includes all payment types.

#### CRR

- 1. <u>CRR Barrier Report on Cases with Community Potential</u>: Date range is based on the CRR date.
- 2. <u>CRR Summary Report</u>: Date range is based on the CRR date.
- 3. <u>CRR Summary by Reviewers and Nursing Facilities</u>: Date range is based on the CRR date.
- 4. <u>Final Report of CRRs</u>: Date range is based on the CRR date.
- 5. <u>Preliminary Report of CRRs by Client Name and Nursing Facility</u>: Date range is based on the CRR date.

### MANAGEMENT

- 1. <u>Client List for Diversion on Client Assessed by CARES</u>: Date range is based on the staffing date. This is a list of clients assessed by CARES. This report only includes payment types of Medicaid or Medicaid Pending.
- <u>Client List for Diversion on Client NOT Assessed by CARES</u>: Date range is based on the staffing date. This is a list of clients not assessed by CARES. This report only includes payment types of Medicaid or Medicaid Pending.
- 3. <u>Client List for Diversion Report on Hospital-Based Clients Assessed by CARES</u>: This is a list of clients assessed by CARES that had a Special Project Case of U=Upstreaming at Case Assignment.
- 4. <u>Client List for Temporary Nursing Home Diversion</u>: This is a list of clients assessed by CARES that had a placement recommendation of NHTP=Temporary Nursing Home.
- 5. <u>Count of All PAC Cases by Case Closed Reason</u>: Date range is based on the case closed date.
- 6. <u>Diversion Barrier Report</u>: Date range is based on the nursing home admit date.
- 7. <u>Diversions (Alternative Placements) on Clients Assessed by CARES</u>: Date range is based on the staffing date. This report only includes payment types of Medicaid or Medicaid Pending.
- 8. <u>Diversions (Alternative Placements) on Clients NOT Assessed by CARES</u>: Date range is based on the staffing date. This report only includes payment types of Medicaid or Medicaid Pending.
- 9. <u>Diversion Report on Hospital-Based (Upstreaming) Clients Assessed by CARES</u>: Date range is based on the staffing date.
- 10. <u>Diversion Report based on Care Level, PR and Living Arrangement at 30-D Follow Up</u>: Date range is based on the staffing date. Clients on this report have a living arrangement of community at staffing and follow-up, meet level of care, have a community placement recommendation and have a payment type of Medicaid or Medicaid Pending.
- 11. Hospital-Based (Upstreaming) Encounter Report: Date range is based on Information request date.
- 12. <u>Hospital-Based (Upstreaming Log)</u>: Date range based on Initial Date or Date Reassessment Requested.
- 13. <u>Imminent Risk Referral Disposition</u>: Date range is based on the Referral date.
- 14. Information Only Case Summary Report: Date range is based on Information request date.
- 15. Non-Imminent Risk Referral Disposition: Date range is based on the Referral date.

- 16. <u>Number of Cases by Referral Source</u>: Date range is based on the Initial date. This report provides a summary for the PSA as well as a total for each caseworker.
- 17. <u>Nursing Home Transition Log</u>: Date range is based on the staffing date. This report captures information for those clients that have a placement recommendation of NHTR=Nursing Home Transition.
- 18. <u>Pending Assessment/Staffing Report</u>: There are no parameters for this report. It will show all cases pending an assessment and/or staffing.
- 19. <u>Project Aids Care Summary</u>: Date range based on Waiver Accepted date. This report will show the PAC Termination Reason, Termination Date and the number of days in the PAC Waiver.
- 20. <u>Temporary Nursing Home Diversion on Clients Assessed by CARES</u>: Date range is based on follow up date. This report includes all clients that had a placement recommendation of NHTP=Temporary Nursing Home and at any follow up have a community placement recommendation and living arrangement.
- 21. <u>Time Lag Report by Caseworker</u>: Date range is based on the staffing date.
- 22. <u>Time Parameters Report</u>: Date range is based on the Initial date or Date Reassessment Requested.
- 23. <u>Unduplicated Count of All PAC Clients</u>: Date range is based on the staffing date. This report provides a summary of all PAC clients by county and payment type.
- 24. <u>3008 Report</u>: Date range is based on the Initial Date or Date Reassessment Requested (whichever is greater). This report captures information regarding the receipt of the 3008.
- 25. <u>Summary of Work Completed by Caseworker and Payment Type</u>: Date range is based on Initial Date. This report provides a summary by county and payment type of all referrals, assessments, staffings, follow ups completed and information requests for an individual caseworker or all caseworkers.
- 26. <u>Freedom of Choice Report</u>: Date range is based on Date Freedom of Choice given to client. This report captures information regarding the receipt of the Freedom of Choice form.
- 27. <u>Open Cases whose clients have moved</u>: There are no parameters for this report. This report lists all clients that have an open CARES case but have moved to a county outside of the CARES PSA.
- 28. <u>Number of Assessments Completed VS. Number of Assessments Entered in CIRTS By Caseworker</u> <u>Report.</u> Date Range is based on date assessment is entered in CIRTS. This report shows which caseworkers are entering their own assessments (medical case file reviews and on-sites).
- 29. <u>Possible Duplicate client with open cases.</u> There are no parameters for this report. This report looks at all open cases. This report lists clients with more than one SSN whose names and dates of birth are the same and have open cases. Confirm that the clients are the same person before moving the client data from the incorrect SSN to the correct SSN. Once this is done, delete the incorrect SSN.
- 30. <u>Data Inconsistencies Found When Comparing Vital Statistics Death Certificates with CIRTS-Open</u> <u>Cases Report.</u> There are no parameters for this report. This report is to be used to correctly identify CARES' clients who are deceased, so the case can be closed due to death or a date of death entered at Demographic for cases already closed.
- 31. <u>Nursing Home Diversion Enrollment Management System Report.</u> Date range is based on the release date. This report gives the status of clients who have been released. The last page gives a summary of client activity. This report can be run by caseworker. It can also be opened in EXCEL.

### PAS

- 1. <u>PAS Name List</u>: Date range is based on the Level I Evaluation Screening Date.
- 2. <u>PAS Report</u>: Date range is based on the Level I Evaluation Screening Date.
- 3. <u>Incomplete or Pending PAS</u>: Date range is based on the Level I Evaluation Screening Date.

### Staffing

- 1. <u>Staffing Log</u>: Date range is based on the staffing date. This report lists all cases staffed during the date range.
- 2. <u>Unduplicated Count of Clients by Level of Care</u>: Date range is based on the staffing date.

#### **Headquarter Reports**

- 1. <u>Diversion Barrier Report</u>: This report is available to CARES Central Office only.
- 2. <u>Continued Residency Review</u>: This report is available to CARES Central Office only.
- 3. <u>Summary of Cases by Assessment Site</u>: This report is available to CARES Central Office only.
- 4. <u>PAS Report Summary</u>: This report is available to CARES Central Office only.
- 5. <u>PAS Statewide Report</u>: This report is available to CARES Central Office only.

#### Miscellaneous

- 1. <u>Aging Network Provider Information Report</u>: This report allows the user to view or print a list of providers for the AAA within their PSA.
- 2. <u>Code Descriptions</u>: This report allows the user to view or print a list of codes for a certain field. You can select the field from the drop down box on the screen.

#### CATEGORY

ASSESSMENT INSTRUMENT ASSESSMENT INSTRUMENT ASSESSMENT INSTRUMENT ASSESSMENT INSTRUMENT ASSESSMENT INSTRUMENT ASSESSMENT INSTRUMENT ASSESSMENT/FOLLOW UP SITE ASSESSOR ASSETS/INDIVIDUAL/COUPLE ASSETS/INDIVIDUAL/COUPLE ASSETS/INDIVIDUAL/COUPLE ASSETS/INDIVIDUAL/COUPLE ASSESSMENT DELAY REASON

#### CODE TABLE

CODE

A=2000 PRIORITIZATION ASSESSMENT FORM 701A
C=CONTINUED RESIDENCY REVIEW FORM
N=NONE
O=OTHER
S=2000 COMPREHENSIVE ASSESSMENT FORM 701 B
T=2000 NURSING HOME (MINI) ASSESSMENT FORM 701B
ADC=ADULT DAY CARE
AFCH=ADULT FAMILY CARE HOME
ALF=ASSISTED LIVING FACILITY
ALEE=ALE WITH EXT CONG CARE
ALEM=ALE WITH LTD MENT HITH SVCS
ALEN=ALE WITH LTD NURS SVCS
ARTS=ADUI T/GER RES TREAT FAC
CARE-ONSITE IN CARES OFFICE
OFFC=OFFICE / MEDICAL CASE FILE REVIEW
PRIS=PRISON/JAIL
PSYF=PSYCHIATRIC FACILITY
SBHO=SWING BED HOSPITAL
SMHO=STATE MENT HOSPITAL
SNUH=SKILLED NURS UNIT/HOSPITAL
T=TELEPHONE SCREEN
AAS=ADULT SERVICES
AHC=AGENCY FOR HEALTH CARE ADMINISTRATION
ALZ=ALZHEIMERS DISEASE WAIVER
BHP=BROWARD HOMEBOUND CASE MGR
CAR=CARES
CDA=COMMUNITY CARE FOR DIS ADULTS CASE MGR
CFW=ADULT CYSTIC FIBROSIS WAIVER
CHA=CHAN CASE MGR
DOH=DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
ELD=ELDER CARE CASE MGR
HMO=HEALTH MAINT ORG
HOS=HOSPITAL
LEA=LEAD AGENCY CASE MGR
MCO=MANAGED CARE ORG
MHC=MASSADA HOME CARE CASE MGR
NON=NONE
OTH=OTHER
PAC=PROJECT AIDS CARE CASE MGR
UHC=UNITED HOME CARE CASE MANAGER
VOC=VOCATIONAL REHABILITATION
M=\$0 - \$2000
N=\$2001 - \$5000
P=OVER \$5000
CLU=CLIENT LINAVAILABLE

ASSESSMENT DELAY REASON BARRIER/DIVERSION/TRANSITION CASE CLOSED REASON 
CRU=CARES UNAVAILABLE ACNA=ASSISTIVE CARES SERV/OSS NOT AVAIL ADWL=ADA WAITING LIST AENA=ALF W/ECC NOT AVAIL AFNA=ALF NOT AVAILABLE ALWL=AL WAIVER WAITING LIST AMNA=ALF W/ LIMITED MH SERV NOT AVAILABLE ANNA=ALF W/LNS NOT AVAIL ARAP=ALF PROVIDER REQUIRED ADDIT PYMT BSWL=BRAIN/SPIN CORD INJURY WAITING LIST CDWL=CONSUMER DIR. CARE WAITING LIST CGEX=CAREGIVER EXPIRED CGHP=CAREGIVER IN HOSPITAL CGNH=CAREGIVER IN NURSING HOME CHWL=CHANNELING WAITLIST ELWL=ELDER CARE WAITLIST FENT=FINAN ELIG DETERM NOT TIMELY IACA=INELIG ASSISTIVE CARE/OSS -ASSETS IACI=INELIG ASSISTIVE CARE/OSS -INCOME ICMA=INELIG COMM MED/ASSETS ICMI=INELIG COMM MED/INCOME **INAG=INELIG DUE TO AGE REQUIREMENT INCS=INELIG COMMUNITY SERVICES -OTHER** INHD=INELIG HEALTH/FUNCTION DECLINED LFPA=LACKS FINANCIAL RES/PRIVATE ALF LPWL=LTC COMMUNITY DIVERSION PROGRAM NONE=NO BARRIER PAWL=PROJECT AIDS CARE WAITLIST REAF=ALF/FACILITY REFUSE TO ACCEPT CLIENT RECM=CASE MGR/SERV PROV REFUSED REF REFF=REFUSED BY FAMILY DUE TO FINANCIAL CONCERNS REFH=REFUSED BY FAMILY DUE TO HEALTH CONCERNS REOT=REFUSED BY FAMILY FOR OTHER REASONS REPH=REFUSED PHYSICIAN RERB=REFUSED TO RELINQUISH NH BED RESP=REFUSED TO STAY WITH SPOUSE RRNT=REF RESPONSE FROM PROV NOT TIMELY SANA=SECURE ALF NOT AVAILABLE SPIM=SPOUSAL IMPOVERISHMENT SITUATION LIKELY IF PLACED UPWL=UPSTREAMING PROJECT WAITING LIST WLAC=WAITLIST ASSISTIVE CARE/OSS WLIA=WAIT LIST/ALF/AFCH WLIC=WAIT LIST/COMM SERV CA=CLOSE/ANNUAL CC=CLOSE/IN COMMUNITY **CD=CLIENT DECEASED** DE=DATA ENTRY ERROR DS=DISCHARGED SWING BED/SNUH FI=FAMILY INTERVENTION GA=GOAL ACHIEVED IC=IN COMMUNITY/CASE MANAGER **IH=IN HOSPITAL** IN=IN NURSING HOME LC=LOST CONTACT LP=LOST COMMUNITY POTENTIAL LS=LEFT STATE **NE=NOT ELIGIBLE** NN=NO LONGER NEEDED PP=PRIVATE PAY OBRA SCREEN ONLY

CASE CLOSED REASON CASE CLOSED REASON CASE CLOSED REASON CASE CLOSED REASON CASE CLOSED REASON CASE CLOSED REASON CASE CLOSED REASON CASE CLOSED REASON CASE CLOSED REASON CASE MANAGER CASE OPEN REASON CASE STATUS CASE STATUS CONTACT TYPE CONTACT TYPE CONTACT TYPE CONTACT TYPE CONTACT TYPE DCF FINANCIAL ELIGIBILITY DCF FINANCIAL ELIGIBILITY ETHNICITY ETHNICITY ETHNICITY ETHNICITY ETHNICITY FOC DELAY REASON FOC DELAY REASON FOLLOWUP STATUS FOLLOWUP STATUS FOLLOWUP TYPE FOLLOWUP TYPE FOLLOWUP TYPE

RA=REFUSED ASSESSMENT SA=SERVICES APPROVED SD=SERVICES DENIED TH=TERMINATED HOSPICE TP=TERMINATED PAC **TR=CASE TRANSFER** VW=VOLUNTARY WITHDRAWAL WA=WAIVER APPROVED WL=WAITING LIST/ANNUAL AAS=ADULT SERVICES ADC=ADULT DAY HEALTH CARE AHC=AGENCY FOR HEALTH CARE ADMINISTRATION ALZ=ALZHEIMERS DISEASE WAIVER ARC=ARC or ADRC BHP=BROWARD HOMEBOUND PROGRAM CAR=CARES CDA=COMM CARE FOR DISABLED ADULTS CFW=ADULT CYSTIC FIBROSIS WAIVER CHA=CHANNELING **DES=DEVELOPMENTAL SERVICES** DOH=DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH **ELD=ELDER CARE** HHC=HOME HEALTH CARE HMO=HEALTH MAINT ORG LEA=LEAD AGENCY MCO=MANAGED CARE ORG MEH=MENTAL HEALTH MHC=MASSADA HOME CARE OMW=OTHER MED WAIVER PAC=PROJECT AIDS CARE PCE=PROGRAM FOR ALL-INCLUSIVE CARE OF THE ELDERLY UHC=UNITED HOME CARE VOC=VOCATIONAL REHABILITATION **AR=ANNUAL WAIVER RECERTIFICATION** IN=INITIAL CASE OT=OTHER **RE=REASSESSMENT** TR=TRANSFERRED C=CLOSED O=OPEN MN=MEDICALLY NEEDY **OV=OFFICE VISIT** TC=TELEPHONE CALL **UE=UPSTREAMING ENCOUNTER** WR=WRITTEN REQUEST FE=FINANCIALLY ELIGIBLE NE=FINANCIALLY NOT ELIGIBLE H=HISPANIC NR=NOT REQUIRED O=OTHER **U=UNKNOWN** Z=POLICY CHANGES CLD=CLIENT DELAY CRD=CARES DELAY CO=FOLLOWUP COMPLETED SC=FOLLOWUP SCHEDULED AN=ANNUAL ND=90 DAY OA=ONGOING ANNUAL
FOLLOWUP TYPE FOLLOWUP TYPE FOLLOWUP TYPE INCOME LEVEL INCOME LEVEL **INCOME LEVEL** LEVEL OF CARE LIVING ARRANGEMENT LIVING SITUATION LIVING SITUATION LIVING SITUATION LIVING SITUATION LIVING SITUATION LIVING SITUATION MARITAL STATUS MI/MR INDICATOR **MI/MR INDICATOR** MI/MR INDICATOR MI/MR INDICATOR **MI DISPOSITION MI DISPOSITION MI DISPOSITION MI DISPOSITION MI DISPOSITION MI DISPOSITION** 

OD=180 DAY TD=30 DAY UF=UNSCHEDULED FOLLOWUP I=ICP M=MEDS-AD S=SSI DNM=DOES NOT MEET LOC DWC=DOES NOT MEET WAIVER CRITERIA INO=INTERMEDIATE ONE INT=INTERMEDIATE TWO MEN=STATE MENTAL HOSPITAL MWC=MEET WAIVER CRITERIA ROH=RISK OF HOSPITALIZATION RON=RISK OF NURSING HOME SKD=SKILLED WHL=WITHHOLD LOC AFCH=ADULT FAMILY CARE HOME ALFE=ALF WITH EXT CONG CARE ALFM=ALF WITH LTD MENT HLTH SVCS ALFN=ALF WITH LTD NURS SVCS ALFS=ASSISTED LIVING FACILITY ARTS=ADULT/ GER RES TREAT FAC **GRHO=GROUP HOME** HOSP=HOSPITAL MRDD=MR/DD FACILITY NUHO=NURSING HOME OTHR=OTHER PRIS=PRISON/JAIL PRRE=PRIVATE RESIDENCE PSYF=PSYCHIATRIC FACILITY **REHB=REHAB HOSPITAL** SAPT=SUPERVISED APARTMENT SHNH=STATE MENTAL HOSPITAL/NURSING HOME UNIT SMHO=STATE MENT HOSPITAL TRAN=TRANSIENT AL=ALONE NR=NOT REQUIRED U=UNKNOWN WC=WITH CAREGIVER WO=WITH OTHER Z=POLICY CHANGES D=DIVORCED M=MARRIED NR=NOT REQUIRED P=SEPARATED S=SINGLE U=UNKNOWN W=WIDOWED Z=POLICY CHANGES BO=BOTH **MI=MENTAL ILLNESS MR=MENTAL RETARDATION** NO=NONE CP=NEEDS SPEC SVCS/CAN'T PROVIDE IN NH NP=PSYCH EVAL NOT RECEIVED NR=1911 A&B NOT RECEIVED NS=NO SPECIALIZED SERVICES NEEDED PE=EXCLUDED LEVEL II PSYCH EVAL SS=NEED SPECIALIZED SERVICES

**MI EXCLUSION/EXEMPTION** MI EXCLUSION/EXEMPTION **MI EXCLUSION/EXEMPTION** MI EXCLUSION/EXEMPTION MI EXCLUSION/EXEMPTION MI EXCLUSION/EXEMPTION MI EXCLUSION/EXEMPTION **MI EXCLUSION/EXEMPTION** MI EXCLUSION/EXEMPTION **MI EXCLUSION/EXEMPTION MI EXCLUSION/EXEMPTION** MR DISPOSITION MR DISPOSITION MR DISPOSITION MR DISPOSITION MR DISPOSITION MR EXCLUSION/EXEMPTION PAYMENT TYPE PAYMENT TYPE PAYMENT TYPE PLACEMENT RECOMMENDATION PRIMARY CAREGIVER **PRIMARY CAREGIVER** PRIMARY CAREGIVER PRIMARY CAREGIVER PRIMARY CAREGIVER PRIMARY LANGUAGE PRIMARY LANGUAGE **PRIMARY LANGUAGE** PRIMARY LANGUAGE PRIMARY LANGUAGE

CC=CONV CARE/30 DAY CM=CHRONIC MI **DE=DELIRIUM/7 DAYS** EH=EXEMPTED HOSPITAL/30 DAYS EM=EXEMPTED RESPITE/14 DAYS **ER=EXCLUDED RESPITE/14 DAYS NE=NOT EXCLUDED NO=NO EXEMPTION PS=PROTECTIVE SVCS/7 DAY** SI=SEVERITY OF ILLNESS TI=TERMINAL ILLNESS CP=NEED SPEC SVCS/CAN'T PROVIDE IN NH DE=EXCLUDED LEVEL II DS EVAL ND=DS EVALUATION NOT RECEIVED NS=NO SPEC SVSC NEEDED SS=NEED SPEC SVCS CC=CONV CARE/30 DAY **DE=DELIRIUM/7 DAYS** EH=EXEMPTED HOSPITAL/30 DAYS **EM=EXEMPTED RESPITE/14 DAYS ER=EXCLUDED RESPITE/14 DAYS** NE=NOT EXCLUDED **NO=NO EXEMPTION** PS=PROTECTIVE SERV/7 DAY SI=SEVERITY OF ILLNESS TI=TERMINAL ILLNESS MEDI=MEDICAID MEDP=MEDICAID PENDING PRPA=PRIVATE PAY AFCH=ADULT FAMILY CARE HOME ALFE=ALF WITH EXT CONG CARE ALFM=ALF WITH LTD MENT HLTH SVCS ALFN=ALF WITH LTD NURS SVCS ALFS=ASSISTED LIVING FACILITY ARTS=ADULT/GER RES TREAT FAC **GRHO=GROUP HOME** HOSP=HOSPITAL MRDD=MR/DD FACILITY NHTP=TEMPORARY NURSING HOME NHTR=NURSING HOME TRANSITION NUHO=NURSING HOME OTHR=OTHER PRNH=PRISON NURSING HOME PRRE=PRIVATE RESIDENCE PSYF=PSYCHIATRIC FACILITY **REHB=REHAB HOSPITAL** SAPT=SUPERVISED APARTMENT SHNH=STATE MENTAL HOSPITAL/NH UNIT SMHO=STATE MENTAL HOSPITAL N=NO CAREGIVER **R=NOT REQUIRED** U=UNKNOWN Y=YES Z=POLICY CHANGES AR=ARABIC CH=CHINESE CR=CREOLE EN=ENGLISH FR=FRENCH

PRIMARY LANGUAGE **GE=GERMAN** PRIMARY LANGUAGE GR=GREEK PRIMARY LANGUAGE **HE=HEBREW** PRIMARY LANGUAGE HU=HUNGARIAN PRIMARY LANGUAGE IE=OTHER INDO-EUROPEAN PRIMARY LANGUAGE IN=INDIC PRIMARY LANGUAGE IT=ITALIAN PRIMARY LANGUAGE JA=JAPANESE PRIMARY LANGUAGE KO=KOREAN PRIMARY LANGUAGE MK=MON-KHMER PRIMARY LANGUAGE NA=NATIVE NORTH AMERICAN **PRIMARY LANGUAGE** NR=NOT REQUIRED PRIMARY LANGUAGE **OG=OTHER WEST GERMANIC** PRIMARY LANGUAGE **OS=OTHER SLAVIC** PO=POLISH PRIMARY LANGUAGE PRIMARY LANGUAGE PR=PORTUGUESE **PRIMARY LANGUAGE** RU=RUSSIAN PRIMARY LANGUAGE SC=SCANDINAVIAN PRIMARY LANGUAGE SP=SPANISH **PRIMARY LANGUAGE** SS=SOUTH SLAVIC PRIMARY LANGUAGE TG=TAGALOG PRIMARY LANGUAGE **VI=VIETNAMESE** PRIMARY LANGUAGE YI=YIDDISH PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND ACFW=ADULT CYSTIC FIBROSIS WAIVER PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND ADAW=AGED/DISABLED ADULTS WAIVER PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND ADHC=ADULT DAY HEALTH CARE WAIVER PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND ALFW=ASSISTED LIVING FACILITY WAIVER PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND ALZW=ALZHEIMER'S DISEASE WAIVER PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND BSCW=BRAIN/SPINAL CORD INJURY WAIVER PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND CCDA=COMMUNITY CARE FOR DISABLED ADULTS PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND CCFE=COMMUNITY CARE FOR THE ELDERLY **PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND** CDCW=CONSUMER DIRECTED CARE WAIVER PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND CHAN=CHANNELING PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND DEVS=DEVELOPMENTAL SERVICES PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND ELDC=ELDER CARE PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND FDMW=FAMILIAL DYSAUTONOMIA MEDICAID WAIVER PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND HEMO=HEALTH MAINTENANCE ORGANIZATION PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND HSPC=HOSPICE PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND LTCP=LTC COMMUNITY DIVERSION PROGRAM PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND NHSS=SPECIALIZED SERVICES PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND NONE=NONE **PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND** OMDW=OTHER MEDICAID WAIVER PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND OTHR=OTHER PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND PACE=PROGRAM ALL INCLUSIVE CARE FOR ELDERLY PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND PACW=PROJECT AIDS CARE WAIVER PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND SBHO=SWING BED HOSPITAL PROGRAM CONSIDER/RECOMMEND SNUH=SKILLED NURSING UNIT/HOSPITAL RACE A=ASIAN OR PACIFIC ISLANDER RACE B=BLACK RACE N=NATIVE AMERICAN NR=NOT REQUIRED RACE **O=OTHER** RACE U=UNKNOWN RACE RACE W=WHITE AB=REFERRED ABUSE REGISTRY RECOMMENDED ACTION AP=REFERRED ADULT PAYMENTS RECOMMENDED ACTION **RECOMMENDED ACTION** AS=REFERRED ADULT SERVICES RECOMMENDED ACTION EL=REFERRED ELDER HOT LINE RECOMMENDED ACTION HH=REFERRED HOME HEALTH

**RECOMMENDED ACTION** RECOMMENDED ACTION **RECOMMENDED ACTION** RECOMMENDED ACTION RECOMMENDED ACTION **REFERRAL DENIAL REASON** REFERRAL DENIAL REASON **REFERRAL DENIAL REASON REFERRAL DENIAL REASON** REFERRAL DENIAL REASON **REFERRAL DENIAL REASON REFERRAL DENIAL REASON** REFERRAL DENIAL REASON REFERRAL DENIAL REASON REFERRAL DISPOSITION REFERRAL DISPOSITION **REFERRAL DISPOSITION REFERRAL RESPONSE TYPE** REFERRAL RESPONSE TYPE **REFERRAL RESPONSE TYPE REFERRAL RESPONSE TYPE** REFERRAL RESPONSE TYPE **REFERRAL SOURCE REFERRAL SOURCE REFERRAL SOURCE REFERRAL SOURCE** REFERRAL SOURCE **REFERRAL SOURCE REFERRAL SOURCE** REFERRAL SOURCE **REFERRAL SOURCE REFERRAL SOURCE REFERRAL SOURCE REFERRAL SOURCE REFERRAL SOURCE** REFERRAL SOURCE **REFERRAL SOURCE REFERRAL SOURCE** REFERRAL SOURCE **REFERRAL SOURCE** REFERRAL SOURCE REFERRAL SOURCE **REFERRAL SOURCE REFERRAL SOURCE REFERRAL SOURCE REFERRAL SOURCE** REFERRAL SOURCE **REFERRAL SOURCE REFERRAL SOURCE** REFERRAL SOURCE REFERRAL SOURCE

LA=REFERRED LEAD AGENCY NR=NO REFERRAL MADE **OA=OTHER ACTION TAKEN** OC=REFERRED OTHER COMM AGENCY OG=REFERRED OTHER GOV PROGRAM **CD=CLIENT DIED** IN=IN NURSING HOME LC=LOST CONTACT LS=LEFT STATE NE=NOT ELIGIBLE OT=OTHER **RM=REFUSED MEDICAID RS=REFUSED SERVICE** SN=SERVICE NOT AVAILABLE A=APPROVED D=DENIED W=PLACED ON WAITING LIST OCM=OFFICE VISIT/CASE MGR **OVC=OFFICE VISIT/CARES** TCC=TELEPHONE CALL/CARES TCM=TELEPHONE CALL/CASE MGR WCM=WRITTEN/CASE MGR A=ABUSE/NEGLECT AAA=AREA AGENCY ON AGING AAS=ADULT SERVICES ADM=ALCOHOL/DRUG/MENTAL HEALTH AFCH=ADULT FAMILY CARE HOME AHCA=AGENCY FOR HLTH CARE ADM ALF=ASSISTED LIVING FACILITY ALZ=ALZHEIMERS DISEASE WAIVER AP=ADULT PAYMENTS ARC=ARC or ADRC BHP=BROWARD HOMEBOUND PROGRAM C=CARES CCDA=DCF CCDA CDCW=CONSUMER DIRECTED CARE WAIVER CFW=ADULT CYSTIC FIBROSIS WAIVER CHA=CHANNELING WAIVER CRR=CONTINUED RESIDENCY REVIEW DES=DEVELOPMENTAL SERVICES DOH=DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH **ELD=ELDER CARE** FAM=FAMILY FRIN=FRIEND/NEIGHBOR H=HOSPITAL HCDA=DCF HCDA HHC=HOME HEALTH CARE HMO=HEALTH MAINT ORG L=LEAD AGENCY LTCP=LTC COMMUNITY DIVERSION PROGRAM MHC=MASSADA HOME CARE NH=NURSING HOME O=OTHER OMW=OTHER MED WAIVER PAC=PROJECT AIDS CARE WAIVER PACE=PROGRAM ALL-INCLUSIVE CARE FOR ELDERLY PHY=PHYSICIAN PRIS=PRISON/JAIL PSYF=PSYCHIATRIC FACILITY

**REFERRAL SOURCE** REFERRAL SOURCE **REFERRAL SOURCE** REFERRAL SOURCE REFERRAL SOURCE **REFERRAL SOURCE REFERRAL SOURCE REFERRAL SOURCE REFERRED TO REFERRED TO REFERRED TO REFERRED TO** REFERRED TO REFERRED TO REFERRED TO REFERRED TO REFERRED TO **REFERRED TO REFERRED TO REFERRED TO** REFERRED TO **REFERRED TO REFERRED TO** REFERRED TO REFERRED TO **REFERRED TO** REFERRED TO **REFERRED TO REFERRED TO REFERRED TO REFERRED TO** REFERRED TO **REFERRED TO** SAMH DISPOSITION SAMH DISPOSITION SAMH DISPOSITION SAMH DISPOSITION SAMH DISPOSITION SAMH DISPOSITION SEX SEX SEX SPECIAL PROJECT CASE STAFFING INSTRUMENT STAFFING INSTRUMENT STAFFING INSTRUMENT STAFFING INSTRUMENT STAFFING INSTRUMENT STAFFING INSTRUMENT SB/SNUH EXTENSION STATUS SB/SNUH EXTENSION STATUS SB/SNUH EXT DENIAL REASON SB/SNUH EXT DENIAL REASON SBHO=SWING BED HOSPITAL SELF=SELF SMHO=STATE MENTAL HOSPITAL SNUH=SKILLED NURS UNIT/HOSPITAL U=UPSTREAMING UHC=UNITED HOME CARE UPP=UPSTREAMING PROJECT VOC=VOCATIONAL REHABILITATION AAA=AREA AGENCY ON AGING AAS=ADULT SERVICES AHC=AGENCY FOR HEALTH CARE ADMINISTRATION ALZ=ALZHEIMERS DISEASE WAIVER ARC=ARC or ADRC BHP=BOWARD HOMEBOUND PROGRAM CDC=CONSUMER DIRECTED CARE CFW=ADULT CYSTIC FIBROSIS WAIVER CHA=CHANNELING DES=DEVELOPMENTAL SERVICES DOH=DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH **ELD=ELDER CARE** HHC=HOME HEALTH CARE HMO=HEALTH MAINT ORG LEA=LEAD AGENCY LTS=LTC DIVERSION SUITABLE MCO=MANAGED CARE ORG MHC=MASSADA HOME CARE NGC=NON GOV COM AGENCY OGA=OTHER GOVERNMENT COMMUNITY AGENCY **OTH=OTHER** PAC=PROJECT AIDS CARE PCE=PROGRAM FOR ALL-INCLUSIVE CARE OF THE ELDERLY UHC=UNITED HOME CARE VOC=VOCATIONAL REHABILITATION EXPS=EXCLUDED BY PSYCHIATRIST NFIN=NURSING FACILITY INAPPROPRIATE NSCP=NEED SPEC SVCS /CAN'T PROVIDE IN NH NSPS=NEED SPEC SVCS NSSN=NO SPEC SVCS NEEDED OCOM=OUT OF COMPLIANCE F=FEMALE M=MALE U=UNKNOWN A=ALZHEIMER'S WAIVER L=LTC COMMUNITY DIVERSION PROGRAM N=NONE **R=NEW ADMISSION REVIEW** TN=TRANSITION FROM NH SPECIAL FUNDING TU=TRANSITION FROM HOSPITAL SPECIAL FUNDING U=UPSTREAMING PROJECT M=3036 / STATE MENTAL HOSPITAL N=NONE **O=OTHER** P=CARES FORM 607 U=3008 V=3008/MEDICAID WAIVER A=APPROVED D=DENIED DNM=DOES NOT MEET LOC NIE=NOT ICP ELIGIBLE

SB/SNUH EXT DENIAL REASON WAITING NH PLACEMENT REASON WAIVER DENIED REASON WAIVER STATUS WAIVER STATUS WAIVER STATUS WAIVER STATUS WAIVER TERMINATION REASON 
OTH=OTHER FI=FAMILY/INDIVIDUAL DELAY **IH=STILL IN HOSPITAL** NB=NO BED AVAILABLE OT=OTHER WF=WAITING/FINANCIAL WL=WAITING LIST CD=CLIENT DIED **IN=IN NURSING HOME** LC=LOST CONTACT LS=LEFT STATE **NE=NOT ELIGIBLE** OT=OTHER **RM=REFUSED MEDICAID RS=REFUSED SERVICE** VW=VOLUNTARY WITHDRAWAL A=APPROVED D=DENIED P=PENDING W=WAITING LIST CD=CLIENT DIED CH=CHOOSE HOSPICE FI=FAMILY INTERVENTION IN=IN NURSING HOME LC=LOST CONTACT LS=LEFT STATE NF=NOT ELIGIBLE/FINANCIAL NM=NOT ELIGIBLE/MEDICAL **OT=OTHER** PR=IN PRISON/JAIL

## **TRANSFERING OPEN CASES**

Prior to 5/12/2008, when a client with an open case moves from one office to another, the new office uses the Change PSA screen. It pulls the client to a county that they serve. The Change PSA screen stops the change from being made and gives a message that the old office has an open case. The old office must close the case before the new office can move the client to their area. After the old office closes their case, the new office must retype the entire case so that it generates the next follow up in the same follow up pattern and the same due date for the new office.

As of 5/12/2008, CIRTS allows open cases to be transferred to a new office without having to duplicate the case in CIRTS. The case will be "shared". The new office will still use the Change PSA screen to pull the client into their area. If CIRTS finds an open case in another office that has been staffed, it will tell the user which office has the open case and check to see if that office has given permission to transfer the case. If permission has not been given, the user must contact the old office to request permission.

🌺 Oracle Developer Forms 🛛	Runtime - Web	
🙀 Change PSA Screen		×
CICNGPSA_1226 VERSION 10G.1	C I R T S CHANGE CLIENT PSA	Date 05/12/2008 User REGIONALCARES
Social Security Number	200805121 County	HOLMES
Client's Name	TEST XFERCASE	
Client's Date of Birth	09/19/1927	
OLI	ALERT ANALYSIAN ANALYSIA	······
PSA 02B		
Date Changed 05/12.		re is an open case for this client in
Program Changed DEMC	PSA_02B. PSA o	hange is not allowed.
User Changed SUPE		
Caseworker 22299		QK
Save Cancel		
Record: 1/1		

ARES CASES ERSION 10G.1			CIR CARES Cases	r S Information		Date 05/12/ User SUPE	2008 RVISOR02B
ARES Cases for:	TEST XFER	CASE	<b>SSN:</b> 20	0805121	Demographic	: Complete 🔲 F	PAS Complete
Opened on R	eason	Referral Source	Paymer	it Type Status	Closed on	Reason	PSA
	[						
Add Case	Close Case	Delete Case	Print CIF	Print Blank CIF	Search Clie	ent Close	
Assignment 🛛	sessments	Staffings	Referrals	Followups			
nitial Date	04/01/20	08		Assigned 1	ro 222991112	- WILLIAM MCTIG	UE - 02B 🔻
Referral Source	FAMILY		-	Payment Typ			T
Living Arrangeme	nt <null></null>		-	Living Situation	on <null></null>		-
Special Project Ca	se N=NON	E	-	Provider Nan	ne <null></null>		-
Primary Caregiver	<null></null>	Ŧ		Open Reaso	on INITIAL CAS	3E	<b>-</b>
3008 Received 📘	<b>[</b> :	3008 Completed		Date Incomplete 3	008 Received	by CARES	
Date Incomplete 3	008 Returne	d by CARES		OK to Transf	er the Case?	₪ <	
Etlit	Save	Cancel					

The old office must enter "Y" into the new "OK to transfer case" field on the assignment tab.

When the old office gives permission, they will be reminded of any incomplete referrals and forced to complete or delete them before giving permission.

🌺 Oracle Developer Forms Runtime	e - Web					_ 🗆
🙀 CARES Cases						×
CARES CASES		CIRTS		D	ate 05/12/2	2008
VERSION 10G.1		CARES Cases Inform	nation	U	ser SUPER	RVISOR02B
CARES Cases for: TEST XFERCA	ASE	<b>SSN:</b> 2008051	21 🛛 🗹	Demographic Co	mplete 🔲 P	AS Complete
Opened on Reason	Referral Source	Payment Type	Status	Closed on	Reason	PSA
04/01/2008 INITIAL CASE FAM	IILY	MEDICAID	OPEN			02B
			++			
	Doloto Caso	Drivt CIE Drivt	Diank CIE	Search Client	Close	
Error	Occured				×	
Assignment Assessme Initial Date 04/01 Referral Source FAMI Living Arrangement <null< th=""><th>Com case</th><th>re are incomplete refo plete or delete those e transfer.</th><th>errals for the c referrals befo</th><th>ase. You need to re allowing the</th><th></th><th>JE - 02B ¥</th></null<>	Com case	re are incomplete refo plete or delete those e transfer.	errals for the c referrals befo	ase. You need to re allowing the		JE - 02B ¥
Special Project Case N=N					)	-
Primary Caregiver <null></null>	Y		Open Reason	INITIAL CASE		•
3008 Received N 300	08 Completed	Date In	complete 30	08 Received by C	ARES	
Date Incomplete 3008 Returned	by CARES	0	K to Transfer	the Case? Y		
Etlit Save	Cancel					
Enter a 'Y' or 'N' for OK to Transfer t	the Case?					
Record: 1/1		<c< th=""><th>SC&gt;</th><th></th><th></th><th></th></c<>	SC>			

They will also be reminded of any overdue or almost due (due in the next two weeks) follow-ups. They must be completed before giving permission.

🎇 Oracle Developer Forms Runtime - Web							
CARES Cases		×					
CARES CASES CIRTS	Date	05/12/2008					
VERSION 10G.1 CARES Cases Information	VERSION 10G.1 CARES Cases Information User SUPERVISOR02						
CARES Cases for: TEST XFERCASE SSN: 200805121 Zemographi	c Complete	e 🔲 PAS Complete					
Opened on Reason Referral Source Payment Type Status Closed on	Rea	son PSA					
04/01/2008 INITIAL CASE FAMILY MEDICAID OPEN		02B					
Add Case Close Case Delete Case Print CIF Print Blank CIF Search Cli	ent	Close					
Error Occured       \$							
Center a Wiler Wilfer OV to Transfer the Cocce?	_						
Record: 1/1 <0SC>							

The Change PSA screen also checks for incomplete referrals and overdue or almost due follow-ups. The Change PSA screen prompts the user to select the caseworker that the case should be re-assigned to.

🌺 Oracle Developer Forms Runtime - Web	
🙀 Change PSA Screen - 2000/2000/2000/2000/2000	>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>
CICNGPSA_1226 CIRTS	Date 05/12/2008
VERSION 10G.1 CHANGE CLIENT PS	A USER REGIONALCARES
Social Security Number 200805121 Client's Name TEST XFERCASE	County BAY
PSA 02B	02A
Date Changed 05/12/2008	05/12/2008
Program Changed DEMOGRAPHICS_122	CICNGPSA_1226
User Changed SUPERVISOR02B	REGIONALCARES
Caseworker 222991112 - WILLIAM MCTIGUE	LD2A - LINDA DORM
Save Cancel	
	[]
Record: 1/1	<osc></osc>

When change PSA is saved, it updates the case assignment and any scheduled (or unscheduled) uncompleted follow-ups to the new office and new caseworker. Staffings, assessments, referrals and completed follow-ups are not changed to the new PSA and can only be edited by the old office. The new office can add assessments, staffings, and referrals. The follow up planning screen shows the follow up due in the new office for the new caseworker. **Cases that have not been assessed and staffed should be closed in the old office and opened in the new office as before.** 

The manual close case screen reminds (but does not stop) the user not to close a case manually with closed reason "transferred" when the case can be transferred. This will stop an office from using the old method of transferring a case now that CIRTS has been changed to transfer open cases.

畿 Oracle Developer Forms	Runtime - Web					_ 0
CLOSE_CASE_WINDOW	1	×				×
Caseworker Closing	222991112 - WILLIAM MCTI	gu 🝷	nation	Date User	05/12/200 SUPERVI	D8 ISOR02B
Case Closed Reason	CASE TRANSFER	1	22 🛛 🗹	Demographic Comp	lete 🔲 PAS	6 Complete
Case Closed Date	05/01/2008	9	Status	Closed on F	Reason	PSA
Date of Death			OPEN			02B
ОК	Cancel	t	Blank CIF	Search Client	Close	
Assessment and Staffing Staffing Information	II Closed of want to o	case cannot be tr lose case?	ansferred. Are	e you sure that you YES <u><u>N</u>O</u>		
Staffing Date Level	ATE ONE DAVIDATE	Placement Reco	mmendation		mmendation	PSA
Add New Staffing	View Selected Staffi	ng			Υ 	
Record: 1/1		<(	)SC>			

Once the change PSA is complete, the new office should update the client's address.

PSA is now displayed at the top of the staffing, assessment, referral and follow-up screens.

If a "shared" case must be deleted, the office that first staffed the case is the only office that can delete the case. The delete case button is disabled for all users except the supervisor for the original staffing office. If the original staffing office deletes a case, CIRTS will give a reminder that the case is shared.

🎇 Oracle Developer Forms Runtime - Web			
🙀 CARES Cases			>
CARES CASES VERSION 10G.1	C I R T S CARES Cases Information	1	Date 05/12/2008 User SUPERVISOR02B
CARES Cases for: TEST XFERCASE	<b>SSN:</b> 200805121	📄 📝 Demographic C	omplete 📃 PAS Complete
Opened on Reason Referral Sou	irce Payment Type S	itatus Closed on	Reason PSA
04/01/2008 INITIAL CASE FAMILY	MEDICAID	PEN	02A
├──── ├─────			
Add Case Close Case Delete Cas	e Print CIF Print Blank	k CIF Search Client	Close
Confirmation 💬			×
Assignment Assessmen Initial Date 04/01)	Part of the case was entered I the case will also delete all th contain that you want to delete	by CARES 02A. Deleting ose records. Are you	RMAN - 02A
Referral Source FAMIL	certain that you want to delete		×
Living Arrangement <null></null>			
Special Project Case N=NC		YES <u>NO</u>	
Primary Caregiver <null></null>	Open	Reason INITIAL CASE	
3008 Received N 3008 Complete	d 📃 🛛 Date Incom	plete 3008 Received by	CARES
Date Incomplete 3008 Returned by CARES	OK to 1	Fransfer the Case? N	
Etit Save Cancel			

If a client must be deleted who has a "shared" case, the office that first staffed the "shared" case must delete the case, then either office can delete the client.

🌺 Oracle Developer Forms Runtir	ne - Web			
🙀 CARES Delete Client				_≚×
Action Menu Edit Block Field	<u>R</u> ecord Query <u>H</u> elp			
🖉 🍪 I 🕸 I 🗶 🕼	🔁 📸 👘			)
CARES DLT CLT VERSION 10G.1	CARES - Delet	CIRTS ing Client-level Records	Date 05/12/2008 User REGIONALCARES	
Client-level Records for: TES	TXFERCASE		Client PSA: 02A	
Nursing Home Admits		CARES Waiver Reco	ords	
Admit Date NH Name	Disc. Date PSA 🝙	Status Date Status	Accept Date PSA 🔊	
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
Delete Selected NH Admi	O of 3 rec	ords were deleted. The rema	Records	
Admit Date Disc. Da	🚽 belong to	) other PSA(s).	Cases NHD	
			() ibles, use	
Delete Selected SSN Admi		(Addresses will be d	e screen.	
Delete All Client Records	Close			
(				
Record: 1/1		<08C>		

🌺 Oracle Developer Forms Run	time - Web			_ []
🧑 CARES Delete Client				_≚×
Action Menu Edit Block Fie	ld <u>R</u> ecord Query <u>H</u> elp			
🖉 🌢 I 📭 I 🗶 🔿 👔	)   🛱 📸 👘			
CARES DLT CLT VERSION 106.1	CARES - Delet	C I R T S ting Client-level Records	Date 05/12/2008 User REGIONALCARES	
Client-level Records for:	EST XFERCASE		Client PSA: 02A	
Nursing Home Admits		CARES Waiver Reco	ords	
Admit Date NH Name	Disc. Date PSA	Status Date Status	Accept Date PSA	
[]A	LERT 00000000000000		600000000 × 🗌 🚽 🚽	
Delete Selected NH Ad Swingbed / Skilled Nui Admit Date Disc. Delete Selected SSN Ad	The client h Please con the case w can delete	has transferred case(s) with r tact the PSAs to delete the the as transferred, only the origin it.	ecords in 02B, . eir case. Note: If al staffing PSA OK OK lient.)	
Delete All Client Record	s Close			
Record: 1/1		<08C>		)

## NOTES:

If the PAS is incomplete (and entered by any office), the case will continue with 30-day follow-ups until it is complete.

Users who are set-up as supervisors and those caseworkers with the "change PSA" field = Y will be able to use this new functionality.

The office that completes the 30-day follow up will get counted in the diversion reports.